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INTRODUCTION

® This submission is being made jointly to the Federal
Election Commission and to the Enforcement Bureau of the
Interstate Cormerce Commission. As such, it is directed to
® the suggestion made in the ICC Memorandum of Fact and Law }/'
dated 27 September 1976, that the Chicago, Milwaukee, St.
~ Paul & Pacific Railrocad Ccmpany ("Milwaukee Road") has
vioclated 49 USC 2 7)b and 2 USC 441 b and that those viola-
tions continue to the present.
As we understand it, these suggestions are based upon
L) the assumption that the !Milwaukee Road is paving $23 per
— month to some 12 participants in the Milwaukee Road Officers

- Trust Fund ("Trust") in order to reimburse them for their

® ¢ participation, and, thereforc, the Milwaukee Road's records

do not accurately reflect the actual salary expenses for
these individuals. The assumption is fallacious.

® We submit that there is no basis for asserting that a
current viclation of 2 USC 441 b or 49 USC 20(7)b exists.
Further, there 1s no rcasonable cause to believe that the

) ) Milwaukee Road violated 49 USC 20(7)b, 2 USC 441 b, or its

predecessor, 18 USC 610, and certainly not after 19€9.

. 1/ Referrcd to as "Memorandum" below.
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The Memorandum is misleading : wuse it makes an incom-
plete presentation of the facts, it contains sclectively
edited testimony, and it withholds readily available docu-
mentary evidence. While purporting to be an objective
analysis of the facts and law upon which a prosecutor is to
rely in deciding whether to take further action, the Memno-
randum is nothing more than biased argumentation in support
of a preconceived conclusion. An analysis of the Memorandum
in this regard is set forth in section VI of this submission.

II

BACKGROUND

The Memorandum is bascd upon testimony taken, and
documents provided to, the Securities and Exchange Commis-
sion during its private investigation (H. 0. 827) of the
Milwaukee Road from June 1975 to June 1976. That investiga-
tion resulted in the entry of a consent decree naming the
Milwaukee Road, among others, on 29 June 1976.

The private investigation began following an article
which appcared in Forbes macazine dated 15 June 1975. A
second article ("rorbes II™) appeared in the 1 July 1975
issue. Forbes I1 had alleced the existence of a "political
slush fund" to which employeces of the iMilwaukee Road were
pressured to make contributions. In pursuing its investiga-

tion, the SEC staff focused on several areas including the
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circumstances surrounding the formation of the Trust in late
1964 and early 1965.

It appears that Leo Crowley, then the chairman of the
Milwaukee Road, conceived of the idea of the Trust in late
1964. A trust agreement v was drafted and implemented in
January 1965. A document 2/ found among the payroll records
of the Milwaukee Road and voluntarily vrovided to the SEC
staff, purports to compute the pay status of such 35 execu-
tive and administrative personnecl for the year 1965. A
notation contained on that document indicates that 25 of the
35 were to receive $25 per month in addéitional salary which
was somchow related to the Trust. As thc investigation
proceceded, testimony from four individuals indicated that
the $25 increcase was given in an effort to encourage the 25
individuals tc contribute $15 to the Trust. In spite of an

implication to the contrary 3/, the implementation of the

compensation incentive appears to have been the sole responsi-

bility of Crowley. No present member of the Milwaukee Road
management was involved in that aspect of the formation of

the Trust.

L Appendix, pp. 1 to 4.
2/ Appendix, p. 10.

3/ Memorandum, p. 3.




The Memorandum argues‘that there was a violation of 18
USC 610 and 49 USC 20(7)b in 1965 and, becausce no pay reduc-
tions had been made in the intervening 12 vears, that those
violations continue.

It is fundamental that criminal charqgcs based upon a
statutory language requiring knowing and willful violations
must be based upon more than theoretical eoxtrapolation l/,
and citations to Gertrude Stein. 2/ The prosecution must
prove its alleged case beyond a reasonable doubt. What is
required is an analysis of the changing factual situation in
view of the statutory language. Such an analysis shows that
the unlawful effects, if any, of the 1965 occurrences were
completely dissipated no later than 1969.

III

NO UNLAWFUL ACTS WITH RESPECT TO TRUST

A fundamental question presented by the Memorandum, but
ignored in its presentation, is whether or not the $25 was
properly characterized as officers' salary expense in 1965.
The Memorandum assumes, without analysis, that this sum was
not compensation. We submit that an analysis of what hap-

pened in 1965 and thereafter shows that, in fact, the $25

i/ Memorandum, p. 9.

2/ Memorandum, p. 18.



was compensation because the
money as they saw fit.
This right is set forth

authorization used in 1965:

recipients were free to use the
in the text of the withholding

Commuasiorss == 135
9-30-75.
L2

WITHI oL D T imnnm Ao

s

The unlergignre!
and Pocific Raitioad Com
be withheld cach minnth
sumi i5 hercby ripnificd
Milwaukee Road Cilicers

can cfficer of Chicaro, Milwavikee, St. Paul

authorizce and dirccle that theve
galary the sur of $ 17 —7 which

o Bte a voluniary denatien for depovit in

The undersigned certifies his undersianding to be thats

1. Milwaukce Rozd Officer
suant to, ond is adninistered under
of, a Declaration of Trus:, doted os
and exccuted by Zdvein O, Schicwe and
&8 Trustces. Such Declaration ol 7
516 Vest Jackson !

e

office of tha Trustces,

n

Truct Account cxistc pur=

the terms and conditions

cf Cctober 15, 19054,

James P. Recdy,

st is on file in the
Joulevard, Chicago,

Mlinoic, where it is available for inspection at any time by the

undereigned during regular ofiice hiours,

Bd b

Lo e.
his continued empley::

* Pacific Railrcad Com

The makina of thi

denztion is rnot a conditien of
cage, Milwaukee, St. PPaul and

any way the determ:naticn by the Company {rom iu:mec to

f that employment, includirg

promotion, salary level, nsier or work asecignment. This

authorizaticn m

ny time, in whole or in

- part, by writte:

omipany.

3. Withdrawals from Milwaukee Road Officers Trust

Account may be made At any time by the Trustees thercof for
any purposc which, in the sole discretion of the Trustees,
will sccure and advance the interest and well-being of the
undersigned as an officer of Chicage, Milwaukee, St, Paul

: and Pacific Railroad Company Ly preotectiny and promoting
the legislative objectives of that Company and of the railroad
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industry of which it is z part.

4. The Jdonation hercby made is not deductible {or
elther Federal or state income tax purposes, and reimburte-
ment is not to be sought from Company {unds, either directly

or indirecily.
" .
CC' /'/4</C;K(
4

.

Dated ,// N /(,_(’

™~

Ay

(Emphasis added)

This form was used, in substantially the same form, in all
subsequent vears. SEC Exhibits 5(c) and 138 l/. There was
no pressure on any of the participants te join or remain a
Trust participant. The authorizations gave each employee
the sole and absolute right to revoke his authorization, in
whole or in part, at any time. This unrestricted contrac-
tual right, of which each participant was aware, gave the
employee complete dominion over the $25. Whatever the
purpose of its grant or the hopes which may have motivated
its granting, it is unequivocally clear that, once granted,
the participant could retain, spend, or contribute the $25
as he saw fit. We submit that such power in the partici-

pants meant that the $25 was officer salary expense at the

1/ appendix, pp. 11 and 12.




time of its granting. Thus, there was no violation of 49
USC 20(7)b or, for that matter, of 18 USC 610.
IV

EVENTS AFTER 1965

The theory for the recommended prosecution is:
Logic supports the argument that this
additional salary ~-- since it never was
taken away -- still continues.

Memorandum, p. 9.
For its validity, the theory advanced by the Mcemorandum
requires an unbroken causal chain from 1965 to 1976. No
such chain can be forged.

When the individual employment histories of Trust

participants after 1965 are examined, it is obvious that
there are intervening events which break the chain. The

great majority of those individuals listed in SEC Exhibit

experienced changes in job and pay status which, because

14

of

a longstanding railroad peolicy, completely changed the basis

for computing their salaries. In the case of promotions,

the policy was to begin the promoted individual at the

lowest pay level possible consistent with his new position.

Such a policy reflects the view that the individual should

be rewarded upon his promotion but that his relative inex-

perience in the position required him to be compensated at a

level substantially lower than that of his predecessor.

The



following table L4 shows the promotion dates of the indivi-

duals listed on SEC Exhibit 14 who changed job status prior

to 1969.

President for Law in November 1970,

promoted to General Manager in February

L.
S.
E.
C.
P.
R.
G.
F.
w.
C.

W.
Thus, even 1f one
January 1965 such

Memorandum, there

Additionally,

V. Anderson
W. Armour

W. Chesterman
E. Crippen

L. Cullen

K. Kratochwill
H. Kronberg
G. McGinn

E. Ross

L. Schiffer
J. Stoll

D. Sunter

and D. O. Burke was

1973.

1-1-69
3-1-66
3-1-66
10-12-66
3-1-66
10-12-66
3-1-66
5-11-65
10-12-66
5-14-68
3-1-66
3-1-66

assumes that there were improprieties

R. K. Merrill was promoted to Vice-

in

as those calculated at pages 33-34 of the

1s no basis for similar allegations once

the underlying pay status has undergone fundamental trans-

formation as a result of a promotion.

The individual's

salary after promotion was computed on the basis of his new

position rather than by the application of a percentage

increase.

There was no relationship between the old salary

and the new level so that the reported computation for each

such individual was accurate.

The chain is further weakened by the practice of

1/ Appendix,

rp. 73 to 98.



* selective increases for executives. The following table 1/
lists those individuals who received selective increases
prior to 1969 and the date of the first such increase. Such

¢ increases were recommended by the individual's immediate
supervisor because of some changed circumstance, such as

° additional responsibilities, which required individual re-

evaluation and adjustment of the salary level of the af-

fected employee:

om L. V. Anderson 8-1-66
D. 0. Burke 8-1-66
E. W. Chesterman 9-1-65
P. L. Crowling 1-1-68
C. E. Crippen 5-11-65
P. J. Cullen 9-1-65
- V. E. Glosup 1-1-€5
— A. W. Hallenberg 8§-1-66
R. F. Kratochwill 9-1-66
— W. W. Kremer 5-11-65
F. G. McGinn 5-11-65
- R. K. Merrill 5-11-65
i W. E. Ross 8-1-66
¢ C. L. Schiffer 10-1-67
r W. D. Sunter 9-1-65
J. T. Taussiq 11-1-65
F. A. Upton 8-1-66

A comparison of this table with the 12 names marked by
an asterisx on page 2 of Exhibit A to the Memorandum shows
that all but two were subjected to this individualized
salary review. O0Of the four examples proposed for use in

prosecution, all received one or more such increases prior

1 .
=/ Appendix, pp. 73 to 98.




to 1969. These selective increases were grantcd without

regard to the individual's participation in the Trust.

One's original compensation was only a starting point from
which the selective increase was determined. Accordingly,
the salary paid Messrs. Merrill, Kratochwill, Burke and
Hallenberg was accurately recorded after June 1965, September
1966, August 1966 and August 1966, respectively, because
their salaries had undergone a separate review process and
increases had been granted solely upon management's evalu-
ation of their job vperformance and their individual value to
the company.

Further evidence that the $25 was properly attributable
to officers' salary expense is the fact that the pension
rights of those participants who retired were computed upon
the assumption that the $25 was part of their compensation. i/
The following tables list those participants who retired

prior to 1970:

S. W. Armour 10-1-6¢
N. E. Glosup 1-1-67
H. C. Johnson 6-1-65
W. W. Kremer 6-1-67
C. 1. Lannon 6-1-68
W. D. Sunter 10-1-69

The chain is broken by another major event which oc-

curred when the pay system of Milwaukee Road was completely

v Appendix, ©v. 99.
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revised. In July 1971, thé Board of Directors of Milwaukee
Road ordered the discontinuance of the practice of horizon-
tal pay increases for executive personnel. The executive
salary system was completely overhauled. The new systen,
designed by outside consultants, was not dependent upon
prior salary levels but rather used objective criteria to
cvaluate each position and to then administer the salary and
program strictly on the merit system. Mr. Crippen described
this system in his testimony:

MR. HAYES: Mr. Crippeon,

* * *

Did vou, in 1971, or thereabouts,
and while you were President of the
Railroad, take any action with raspect
to any changes in policy of the rail-
road as to salaries for its personnel?
THE WITNESS (Crippen): Yes.

MR. HAYES: What did vou do?

THE WITNESS: We put in a salary

-11-



administration program under which we
undertook to get job descriptions of
the officers and supervisory employees
and develop their responsibilities

on both as to staff and nature otf the
work and dollars for which they were
responsible and then developed relative
positions with respect to each ot the
positions as :o0 responsibility and then
our railroad, comparcd with several
other railroads, and I remember there
were eight or n‘rc o-\ht railroads,

and then spotted each individual on

a curve to det<rmine whether on the
basis of our evaluation job descrip-
tions and so forth the salaries were
too high or toc low with respect to

the responsibilities and as it related
to the railroad industry and as it
related to the history, generally,

and I undert;o\ a prcegram tc bring
salaries in line with =he value of the job
and administered salary increases on the
basis of this vrogranm.

If we found that a fellow on a salary
was too great, the responsibilities that
were assigned to his position, then we
either hcld his salary static or gave him
a very modest increase.

If on the other hand we found that his
salary was too low with respect to the other
industry -- other ra oads and industry
generally, and the responsibilities that
were assigned to tha_ ]OQ, then he was given
a salary increase that would tend to ulti-
mately get him up to a salary appropriate
for the job he n o that 1n some instances,
if there were a percent geoneral increase
authorized, scme people miaht get 7 or 8
percent and cther peoople may get 1, 2, 3 to
8 percent, so this was an administration
of salaries based on resoonsibility and
the importancc of the job.

3 &1
+ -
3
ilr

t O

1
Crippen pp. 214-21¢ =/,

1/ appendix, pp. 13-

~12-



The program establiéhed salary ranges for each positinn
based upon its importance to the Milwaukee Road and the
salaries paid for comparable jobs in other railroads and :n
other industries. Individual salaries within a range werc
determined by comparing the employvee's level of performance
to the objectives outlined in the job description which had
been prepared for each position. Such a program did not
carry into it the salary policies of the past and thus, for
this reason alone, the chain was broken as to all partici-
pants with the advent of the salary administration program
authorized in 1971.

The assumption that the "device" continued as company
policy is unsupportable. The SEC record is replete with
examples of individuals joining the Trust after 1965 who
received no "extra conpensation." Fritz H. Miller decided
to participate in the Trust in 1970 and was not compensated
in any manner., Miller pp. 11, 18-19. l/. Warren Ploeger
began to contribute in 1968 and was not reimbursed in an?
way. Ploeger pp. 16-18, 28-29 3/. Charles Morris began
contributing $10 per month in 1972 and was not reimbursed in

any way. Morris pp. 12, 28-29 3/. Alvin Nance contributed

L/ Appendix, PP. 17-20.
2/ Appendix, pp. 21-26.

3/ Appendix, pp. 27-30.

-13-



$10 a month beginning in 1972 and was not compensated in any

manner.

1,
Nance, pp. 10-18 =, Mr. Crippen catagorically renied

that the "device" continued after 1965 at pages 78 and 216

of his testimony.

”~

o~

i

Again,

dum is

BY MR. BUTLER:

Q Do you recall if there was any
conversation a* this later time
[1972] with reference to the giving
of additional salary increases for
the purpose of joining the fund or
conbributing to the fund?

A Specifically there was not. I had
no knowleduoe of any other discussion
on salary increases for additional
employees' participation.

"

<

Crippen, p. 78. =/

* * *

MR. HAYES: This morning questions were
asked of vou concerning what knowledge
you may have had concerning whether or
not any persons received a $25 a month
salary amount from the railroad, reim-
bursement for contributions to the
Officers' Trust Fund.

After 1965, do you recall any dis-
cussion with any person on that topic?

THE WITNESS: Absolutely none.
3
Crippen, p. 216. —

an examination of page 2 of Exhibit A to the Memoran-

illustrative. Of the 23 persons listed, 11 joined

1/ Appendix, vp. 31-40
2/ Appendix, ©. 41l.
3/ Appendix, p. 16.

-14-



the Trust after 1965 and were not reimbursed in any manner

by reason of their participation.

If the membership of the Trust as a whole is examined,
the noncontinuance of the "device" as company policy is more
vividly shown. In May 1976, the Trust consisted of the 23
individuals listed on page 2 of Exhibit A to the Memorandum
plus 58 other individuals all but one of whom 1/ had joined
the Trust in 1970 or later. There is no evidence that any
of these 57 individuals received any compensation by reason
of their participation.

As shown above, even the assumption that the device
continued as to the initial 25 individuals 1is unsupportable.
Kratochwill testified that no individual received a pav cut
by reason of his leaving the Trust:

MR. HAYES: Mr. Kratochwill, in the event
that a person who had been a contributor to
the Trust Fund later withdrew from the Fund
for any reason, would there be any downward
adjustment in his pay status?
THE WITNESS: No.
Kratochwill, p. 38. 2/
Whatever the reason for granting the extra $25 was in

1965, it appears that both the emploveces and the company

1/ Crippen retired in 1973 but continued to contribute
to the Trust until December 1976.

2/ Appendix, p. 44.




regarded it as the employeés' money which they could use as
they saw fit.

The 12 original contributors referred to on page 2 of
Exhibit A to the Memorandum are no longer participants in
the Trust. They withdrew in June 1976 l/. Thus, there is
no basis for asserting that a current violation of either 2
USC or 441 b or 49 USC 20(7)b exists.

v

HISTORY OF TRUST
1965 TO 1976

The Trust began in January 1965. It was a voluntary
program for officers, exccutive and admiristrative personnel
of the Milwaukee Road. For the purposes of this submission,
we will assumec that 25 participants received $25 per month
from which they contributed $15 per month to the Trust. As
of 1 June 1976, 12 of the original 25 participants remained
employecs and members of the Trust. As of 1 July 1976, no one
was a member of the Trust 2/.

The total amount donated by this group over the 11.5
years since January 1965 was $42,600. The 12 participants

who remained members as of June 1976 contributed a total of

l/ Appendix, p. 100.

2/ Crippen who retired in 1973 continued to be a con-
tributor until Dccember 1976.

-16-



$205 per month, or $2,460 ber year. Total membership in the
Trust was 68 as of June 1976. Thus, the remaining 12
original participants constitute less than 20% of the
Trust's membership. Thelr yearly contributions likewise
constituted approximately 20¢ of the total contributions to
the Trust which had remained relatively static at approxi-
mately $12,000 per vear since the Trust was reconstituted in
September 1972.

Trust records were reviewed 1n preoparing this submission.
The Trust made no contributions to federal candidates during
the period March 1972 to September 1873, Contributions to
federal candidates of $1,500 were made during the last
quarter of 1973. During 1974, federal contributions total-
led approximately $3,700 while state and local contributions
approached $10,600. For the year 1975, federal contribu-
tions approximated $5,700 while state and local contribu-
tions reached $4,000. During 1976, federal contributions
were $6,700 while state and local contributions were slightly
more than $5,500. Thus, in each year, there were more than
enough funds in the Trust f{rom participants other than the
initial 25 to account for all the federal contributions
made. For this reason along, any vioclation of the Federal
Election Act during those years could not have becen one of

substance.

-17-
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The Memorandum points'to contributions to certain
federal candidates made by the Trust during the period 1
Octobor to 31 December 1975. Y On the assumption that the
effects of events which occurred in 1965 are still being
felt, the Memorandum suggests a v.olation of 2 USC 441 b.

The circumstances surrounding the formation of the
Trust have been described above. We submit that the com-
bined effect of promections, selective increases, and company
pension policy over the intervening 12 vears, plus the
restructured salary administration system authorized in
1971, completely dissipated any unlawful effect that may
have arisen in 1965. The facts supporting this position are
set forth in section IV of this submission.

Any violation of the federal election laws which might
have occurred was purely a technical one. The Trust was
apparently established to make contributions to candidates
for public office. In many states, including Illinois, cor-
porate contributions are permissible. Accordingly, the mere
presence of corporate funds within the Trust would not have
been unlawful. There is no basis for presuming that the
questioned funds were used to make federal contributions.

The Memorandum does not present any evidence to support such

LY Memorandum, pp. 9-10.

-18-
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a presumption.

Two other happrenings in administration of the Trust are
relevant.

In 1970, a new recruiting cffort was made on behalf of
the Trust. Former participants in the Trust were again
solicited and advised that their further participation was
strictly voluntary. No reimbursement dovice of any sort was
offered to any participant. Those who were then members of
the Trust were asked to increase their contributions.
Apparently, some did so; they received no compensation for
their decision.

In September 1972, the Trust was recrganized. There
was another solicitation drive. Again, the participants
were advised of the voluntary nature of the program. Some
elected to continue to contribute, some increased their
contributions, and some made reductions. In any event, the
Trust underwent fundamental changes which were intended and
designed to place 1t in compliance with the reguirements of
the Federal Election Act as then in effect.

VI

FATRNESS OF ICC MEMORANDUM

A. Unfairness to Principal Officers.

We believe that the Memorandum is seriously deficient

in its analysis of the facts relating to the individuals who

-19-



it recommends should be sugjected to a grand jury investi-
gation.

A particularly blatant example of these¢ shortcomings is
found in the effort by the Memorandum to implicate Mr.
William J. Quinn 1/ in the origination of the."device."

At page 3, the Memorandum asserts that the formation ol
the Trust was discussed with Mr. Quinn. The implication is
that the "device" was also discussed with him. As Mr.
Crippen testified, he did not ever discuss with Mr. Quinn,
between 1965 and the time of his testimony, the idea of
giving a salary increase to employces of the Railroad for
the purpose, either in whole or in part, of making a con-
tribution to the Trust Fund. Crippen, p. 30 Z/. Further,
he had no specific or general recollection of discussing
that matter with Mr. Quinn prior to 1965. Crippen, p. 31 3.,
Mr. Crippen's testimony on this follows the material quotec
on pages 3 and 4 of the Memorandum by one page. See, Crippe=,
p. 28 Y.

The Memorandum has unfairly edited testimony and sup-

pressed readily available documentary evidence. Two letters

Ly Memorandum, pvp. 3, Z4-26.
2/ Appendix, p. 47.
3/ Appendix, p. 48.

i/ Appendix, p. 46,

-20-



between Mr. Quinn and Mr. Crippen arc discussed. Both
letters were part of SEC Exhibit 14 1/. One was attached to
the Memorandum as Exhibit B. It had been page 2 of SEC
Exhibit 14 2/. The second letter had been page 1 of SEC

Exhibit 14 3/ and 1s the document upon which the Memorandum

bases its argument that Mr. Quinn was involved in the

creation of the "device." The Memorandum quotes the letter's

first paragraph:

In connection with the 7% increase to
be applied January 1, 1965, to the
supervisory emprloyees, there are cer-
tain other adijustments that have to
be made, as 1 o\olAana o the Board
at the meetinc on Thursdav. (Emphasis
supplied by IcC.)

The letter is not attached to the Memorandum as an exhibit
even though it was available.
The full text of tho letter undermines the argument

that the "certain other adjustments" relate to the Trust.

The full letter is set forth here: 1964
“ // Chicago - December 21, 1964
V, ./P\'so nai . !
. v ’ :
( Mr. C. E. Crippen: I
In connection with the 7% increase to be applied
January |, 1605 to the superviscrv emricvees, there are cet-

l/ Appendix, pp. > to 10.

2/ Appendix, p. 6 .

o
.

3/ Appendix, p.

-21-
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tain other adjustments that have to be made, as I explained to
the Board at the meeting on Thursday.

Insofar as the Coerating Depariment is concerned,
I have discussed the matter with NMr, MoGinn, and he has muade
the following recommeniatiors, whichl approve, effective :
January 1, 19065:

Present Rate With Propvosed .
Rate 7% [ncrease Hate ;
J.. V. Anderson $ 24,000 $25, i.un $ 2u, 500 230F 33 l
General Marager |
F. A. Upton 21, 80 23, 8 24,800 229, 47
Chief Mechanical Ciitcer ‘
B. J. Ornbarn 17,554 i, 85 20,000 |
Asst. Chicf Engineer-Siroiiires !
8, 7. Worley 17,60 18, 36! 19,000 714?72
Engineer Maintenance ¢! Wav-Tracx
W, £, Fuhr 14,505 15, 9853 16,000/ 3>7 73
Asst, Chief Engireer-S:grais & Comm, :
G, M. Hill 10, 3¢8 11,094 11, 500
i
]
t

Assistant Engineer-Signals
Q. W. Torpin 14, 445 15,500 37743y

Superintendent of Transg

R. P. Huntsman, Acting S:upt.of Tran
to Supt. of Transportation-Wester
g, 030 10,000

J. J. Nent!, Actirg Sup 14, 445 16, 811

to Superintencent (Aberd

Z/ ’,Qb&’
cc: Mr, F. G, McGinn A/ZL?/ .

Also part of SEC Exhibit 14 as page 6 was Crippen's
response to Quinn's reference to the "certain other adjust-

ments." This letter is set forth here:

-22-




ments"

The Mcmorandum asserts that the

’ ruq?,

' \\'\ a“ st
qu \-\J\V\ Chicago i December 21, 1964

PERSONAL

Mr. William J, Quinn:-

‘In comcc:io‘n with the general adjustment of comnpensation
to supervisory and exemp: empiovees effective January 1, 1%¢53,
there are certain individuals who have been performing outstand-
ing service whose rates do not adecuately recognize their respon-
sibilities and value to the company. I would like to ad)ust these
inequities concurrently with the general increase effective
January 1, 1965,

The following is a summary of the adjustments proposed:

Monthly Rate

Individual Present + 7% Incr. Prooosed

W. E. Ross $1,400. $1,498. $1,550.
Assistant Comptroller

R. N. Edman 1,378, 1,475. 1,925,
Chief Statistician

G. W, Corbett 850. 910. 950,
Director of Internal

Audit

A. L. Nance 750. 813. 850.

Auditor

May I have authority to make these adjustments?

V(N

referred to in this Quinn-Crippen correspondence

-23-
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"represents carrier monies funnelled into a political
trust."” LY
However, the precise matter under discussion between

Mr. Quinn and Mr. Crippen is defined in the Minutes of the
Board of Directors for 17 December 1964:

Authority to make certain adjustments,

in addition to the horizental increase

to officers and supervisors, was also

approved. This 1s for the purpose of

maintaining relationship and eliminating
inequalities.

i s
~ /
-— .

SEC Exhibit 21
The adjustments were authorized and made in order to elimin-
ate inequalities -- in order to compoensate individuals for
meritorious performance. They had necthing to do with the
Trust.

Indeed, an examination of SEC Exhibit 14 z/shows a
separate notation defined as "Rate with 7% increase, with
certain other adjustments, approved by Mr. W. J. Quinn."

The adjustments indicated by that notation -- the letter
"d" -- correspond precisely to the adjustments set forth in
the letters between Quinn and Crippen reproduced above.

Having woven its alleged case against Mr. Quinn from

such fabric, the Memorandum appears to recommend a grand

Memorandum, p. 25.

Appendix, pp. 101to 1p2.

7

Appendix, p. 10.
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jury investigation into the matters disclosed in the SEC

testimony of a man who is totally innocent of any wrongdoing
and who is one of the outstanding railroad executives in the
United States. One would hope that in these circumstances,
a more scarching investigation, emvloying more precisc
analysis and judament, would have been made before the
suggestion of personal involvement b a railrocad official

of the stature of Mr. Quinn.

Even more distressing, under the circumstances, 1is the
suggestion of personal involvement by Worthington lL.. Smith,
the president and chief operating officer of the Milwaukee
Road. Not a glimmer of justification for this suggestion
can be found in the Memorandum. Smith's name appears for

the first time at page 36, the last vage, of the Memorandum.

Nowhere in the preceding 35 pages is there as much as an

allusion to Smith. Yet a grand jury procecding respect-

—

ing matters disclosed in his SEC testimony 1s recommended.

Smith joined the Milwaukee Road in July 1972; he could
not have been involved with the formation of the Trust. He
never was a participant in the Trust. He did not know of
its existence until June 1975. 1o was not involved in any
manner in the administration of the Trust. Smith's non-
involvement is crystal clear and sprcad across the record.

Yet the Memorandum makes no references to this evidence:
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BY MR. BUTLER:

Q

On the record.

Now, Mr. Smith, at this time, I would
like to direct vyour attention to
another area and ask vou 1f you're
familiar with the Milwaukee Road
Officers Trust Fund?

I am familiar with the words, but I
am not familiar with the fund, I am
not involved in 1it.

Have you ever contributed to that
fund?

No.

Have you ever been solicited to con-
tribute to the fund?

No.

Has anybody ever described to you
the purpose of that fund?

No.

Have you ever askced anvone about
that fund aside from the questions
you mav have directecd to counsel?

No.

Do you recall when the first time
you heard about that fund was?

Well, it's in recent months. I think
I first became aware of it June of
this year or heard discussion of it.

And what contention were those dis-
cussions?

Well in the context of your investiga-
tion.

So, prior to Junc of 1975, you had
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not had discussions with anyone of
the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust
Fund?

A I don't think so.

Smith, pp. 38 to 39. LY
There is no documentary or oral evidence which contradicts
this testimony.

One looks in vain for any reasonable basis for the
recommendation that Smith be subjected to a grand jury
investigation. Merely holding office has never been enough
to support criminal charges under a statute requiring know-

ing and willful violation. United States v. A & P Trucking

Co., 358 U.s. 121, 79 S.Ct. 203, 207 (1958).

As to Mr. Crippen, even if in 1965 he had knowledge of
what is now alleged to be illegal corporate purposes and
recordkeeping, the record before thce SEC confirmed over and
over again that Mr. Crowley's plan, insignificant in dollar
amount as it was, amé had by 1969 become fully justified and
proper under the laws of the ICC and 18 USC 610.

B. Unfair Presentation of Record.

Apart from unfairness to the principal executives of
the Milwaukee Road, the Memorandum does violence to the record
by selective editing of the testimony.

The Memorandum cavalierly implies that Arthur W.

L/ Appendix, pp. 49 to 51.
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7

Hallenberg had the impression he was receiving extra com-
pensation which he was to use to contribute to the Trust.
The Memorandum achieves this result by linking the Hallen-
berg's testimony with that of Delbert O. Burke.,

In fact, Hallenberg testified that he had no idea that
he was receiving any extra compensation. He testitfied that
he was never told this fact, that he did not ever calculate
what his various pay changes were, and that he would have no
reason to do so because he had never handled his pay check.
Hallenberg pp. 13-14, 16. L/ The llallenberg testimony
quoted by the Memorandum at pages 10 to 13 records the
mathematical computations emploved by the SEC staff to
demonstrate to Hallenberg that he had received more than a
straight 7% raise in 1965. Interestingly, the Memorandum
stops quoting Hallenberg's testimony at the point at which
he begins to explain why he was unaware of his pay status in
1965. A full page of testimony, some 25 lines, 1s missing
from the Memorandum. Indeed, the missing material is neces-
sary to complete the answer which is presented on page 13 of
the Memorandum as if it were complete. See Hallenberg pp.
19-20. %/

The characterization of Hallenberg's testimony is

1/ Appendix, pp. 52 to 55.

2/ Appendix, pp. 56 to 57.
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important because the overwhelming majority of the Trust
participants, who gave testimony on the points did not know
that they had received the $25 until the time of their
testimony during the SEC investigation. See¢, Anderson, p.
25; Melzer, pp. 31-32; Upton, pp. 29-30; Stoll, pp. 25, 34:
Schiffer, p. 29; Merrill, p. 42%/ Only three participants
testified that they were aware of the extra compensation in
1965. Crippen, p. 65; Taussig, pp. 18-21 and Kratochwill, =.
1253/Of these, only two were aware of the connection betwesn
the $25 and the Trust. The other assumed a relationship
because of the coincidence of timing. One other participant
testified to a vague and unsubstantiated impression, gained
he knew not where, that he was being compensated by reason
of his participation in the Trust. Such was the knowledge
of the participants in 1965. Hardly the sweeping general
knowledge the Memorandum implies.

The Memorandum makes extensive use of the guotation
from the testimony of Richard Kratochwill, who was comp-
troller in 1965. Again, the gquotations, as presented in the
Memoranduni, have elipses which are not indicated or the
extent of which is not indicated. For exanple, between ths

first answer quoted on pace 21 of the Memorandum and the

W

next line guoted, there actually occurred some 7 pages

3 .
of testimony.—/Between the last line on paue 21 of the Memo-

1/ Appendix, pp. 58 to 72.
2/ appendix, pp. 101 to 108.
3/ Appendix, pp. 109 to 116.
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randum and the first line éuoted on page 22, there is
actually 13 pages of testimony. The importance of these
clipses is apparent when the missing pages are cexamined l/.
The documents to which the witness had reference at page 20
of the Memorandum are not the same as those to which he is
referring at page 22. Further, while the Memorandum uses
this edited testimony to assert that ¥Fratochwill admits that
adjustments in salary rates occurred, when his testimony is
reviewed and considered as a whole, 1t is clear that Kratoch-
will was attempting to explain to the SEC staff what con-
clusions he drew from the document (SI'C Exhibit 14) which he
personally saw for the first time in June 1975.3/

VII

The Statutes of Limitation Bar any Prosecution
Suggested by the Memorandum

A. Prosecution for Federal Election Violation That May
Have Occurred PFrior to 1973 Are pBarred.

The Memorandum deals candidly with the Statute of
Limitations defense to any charge under 2 USC 441 b or 18
USC 610. There can be no prosecuticn for any violations
which mav have occurred prior to 1973. 2 USC 455, Memorandum
p. 29. The factual analysis of the events occurring after
1965 fully supports, we submit, the conclusion that any

violations of the election laws which may have occurred in

1/ Appendix, pp. 116 to 125.

2/ Appendix, p. 125.
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1965 had ended long before 1973. Section IV above.

B. The Statute of Limitations Also Bars Prosccution of
Any Violations of Section 20(7) (b) ot the Interstate
Commerce Act.

1. Prosecution for Alleaccd False Entries Made Prior
to 1972 arc Barred bv the Statute of Limitations.

The Memorandum is less candid in dealing with the
statute of limitations with respect to possible violations
of 49 USC 20(7)(b). This 1is understandable when the various
elements of statutory offense are considered. The statute
arguably reaches persons who "knowingly and willfully made,
caused to be made, or participated in the making of any
false entry in any ... records or memoranda kept by a
carrier."

The statute, according to the Memorandum and some case
law dealing with similar statutes l/, nakes each false entry
a separate and complete offense. Accordingly, each entry
requires proof of additional facts establishing the essen-
tial elements of each offense, even though the entries
involved may be contained in the same document or report.

United States v. Bera, 176 F.2d 122, 125-126 (9th Cir.

1949).

According to well established case law, the statute of

1/ Memorandum, . 27, Eower v. United States, 296 TFed.
694 (9th Cir. 1924), United S:tates v. Bera, 79 F.
Supp. 1021 2 D.Cal. (1948); affirmed, 176 F.2d 122

(9th Cir. 1949).
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limitations begins to run when the offense is complete; in
this case, when each alleged false entry was made. Assuming
the five-year statute of limitations sect forth in 18 USC
§3282 applies, prosecution {or any alleced false entries
made prior to 1972 1is absolutuely barred.

2. No Subsecquent Krnowina and Willful Violation of

The Statuic has Occurred Wichi:n the Period of
Limitations

Assuniing a five-vear limitations period, any prosecu-
tion for alleged violations of 49 USC 20(7) (b) must be
founded upon félse entries made within the limitations
period. In any such prosecution, the government would be
required to prove by separate facts the requisite elements

‘fense -- i.e., each false entry. This

o)
a8}
Al
jo7]
t
(0]
o]
R

of each se
requirement presents an insurmountable obstacle to any
prosecution in liaght of the facts that portain to this
matter.

One absolutely essential element of the Section 20
(7)(b) false entry offensc is the element of willfulness.
Case law has uniformly reguired evidentiary proof beyond a
reasonable doubt that tho making of the false entry was
"...done with a bad purpose without justifiable excuse" and
"

with an "evil motive. For example, in Dearing v. U.S., 167

F.2d 310 (l10th Cir. 1948) (cited in Walters' Memorandum) a

§20(7) action against a railway conductor, the court stated:
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Subparagraph (7) (b) makes willfullness

a constituent element of the offense.
Where the word 'willfullness' is used in
a penal statute, more is required than

the

mere doina of the act proscribed.

It generally means an act done with a

bad purpose. without justi‘iable excuse.

167 F.2d at 312. (Emphasis added.)

In Screws v. U.S., 325 U.S. 91, 65 S. Ct. 1031 (1944),

cited by the court in Dearing, the Court had these comments

on the word "willful" as applied to criminal statutes:

We recently pointed out that 'willful'
is a word 'of many meanings, its construc-
tion often being influenced by its context'

. At times, as the Court held in

United States v. Murdock, 290 U.S. 389,

394 54 S, Ct. 223, 225, 78 L. Ed. 381, the
word denotes an act which is intention
rather than accidental . . . But 'when

used in a criminal statute, it generally
means an act done with a bad purpose.'

. in that cvent something more 1is

required than the doing of the act pro-
scribed by the statute . . . An evil
motive to accomplish that which the

statute condemns becomes a constituent

element of the crime . . . 65 S. Ct.

at 1035. (Emphasis added).

In United States v. Atlanta, B & C R.R. Co., 282 U.S.

522, 51 S. Ct. 237 (1931), after pointing out that the

Commission had the authority to prescribe a carrier's system

of accounts,

the court stated:

Disobedience of an order made to this

end touching the accounts would be punish-
able under Section 20, Subsection 7 [49
U.S.C.A. §20(7))], of the act as a wilful
failure to make a correct entry and the
keeping of a record other than that ap-
proved by the Commission. 28 F.2d 885,

-33-



887. The basis for such a liability should
be certain.” 51 S. Ct. at 239. (Emphasis
added.)

In U.S. v. Spingola, 464 F.2d 909 (7th Cir. 1972), the

treasurer of a union was convicted of knowingly and willfully
failing to file a required annual report with the Secretary
of Labor. The trial court excluded evidence that the
treasurer was unable to prepare the annual report until
completion of certain underlying accounts with which he had
no direct involvement. In reversing the conviction, the
court held, irnter alia, that excluded evidence directly
related to the element of willfulness. As applied to the
present ratter, Spingola requires that a individual's actual
involvement in the preparation of nccessary reports be
considered with regard to the willfulness element involved
in the making of an allegedly false entry.

If, as the Memorandum suggests, each separate pay
period reflects a separate violation, then it is elemental
that a knowing and willful violation must be shown for each
such period. Sucnh was the requirement in an analogous

income *tax situation. In United States v. Goldberg, 206 F.

Supp. 394 (E.D. Pa., 1962), aff'd 330 r.2d 30, cert. denied

337 U.S. 953, 84 S.Ct. 1630 (1964), Goldberg was charged
with conspiracy and attempted evasion of income taxes for

the years 1955 and 1956. 1In discussing the showing of
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criminal intent necessary to sustain a finding of the substantive
offense of attempted tax evasion, the Court concluded that
"a single conspiracy embracing two separate taxable years is
impossible." 206 F.Supp. at 396, 397. This rcasoning was
also extended to the conspiracy charge, the Court declaring
at 206 F.Supp. 397:

Since income taxes become due and pavahle on an

annual basis, it seems manifest that

persons cannot at one and the same time

conspire to evade more than one year':

taxes.

A willful attempt to evade the tax

for one yvear is a scvparate offense trom

a like attempt to evade for another vear.

United States v. Sullivan, 98 F.24d 74,

80 (24 Cir. 1938). Wwe think the samo

holds true as respects a conspiracy to

commit the substantive offense. (p. 397).
As the facts set forth at Section IV demonstrate, there has
been no willful or deliberate violation of the Statute

within the period of limitations.

In addition to willfulness, it is necessary in esta-
blishing a violation of Section 20(7) (b) to prove that the
falsifization involved a material fact. Any inadvertent
mistake docs not subject the carrier or the individual

involved to liability. Oregon-Washington Railroad Nav.

Co. v. U.S., 222 Fed. 887, 898 (9th Cir. 1915). Moreover,

to require absolute accuracy when dealing with a penal
statute like §20(7), absent a requirement of materiality,

could subject a carrier to enormous penalties for minuscule
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mistakes. Elgin J. E. Ry. Co. v. U.S., 227 FEd. 411, 413

(7th Cir. 1915).

The logic for requiring "materiality" as an essential
element of a false reporting offense under arother statute
was lucidly recited in the well reasoned opinion of Judge

Bazelon in Freidus v. U.S., 223 r.2d 598 (D.C. Cir. 19558):

We think, however, that this highly
penal statute must be construed as
requiring a material falsification.
The legislative purpose strongly imnlies
that orly material falsec statements were
contemplated, i.e., statements that could
affect or influence the exercise of a
governmental function. That purpose, as

expressed by the Suvreme Court in United
States v. Gilli land, was 'to protect the
authorized functions of covernmental
departments and agencies from the per-
version which might result from the
deceptive practices described.' No
perversion of & governmental function
could possibly result “rom a false

I

statement that was incavable of affect-

ing or influencing sucn tuncrion.”

223 F.2d at 601-602. (Emphasis and bracketed material
added.) Here, the governmental function in receiving
accurate reports of carrier expenses relates to insuring
that rates will not be inflated duc to overstated costs.
Based on the amounts involved in employvee contributions to
the Trust Fund, no effect whatsoever could have been had on
the carrier rates during this period.

It is obvious that the sums involved here are infin-

itesimal when compared to the revenues and operating ex-
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penses of the Milwaukee Road. The $4,500 questioned in 1965,
or the lesser amounts questioned in later years, approximate
019902 percent of current operating expenses. As such,

tﬁey cannot be said to have had even a statistical impact
upon Milwaukee Road's shippers. Literary allusions to
Gertrude Stein do not substitute for common sense judgments
by prosecutors in evaluating a case for prosecution. One
element must be the materiality of the items involved.

Given the sums involved here, common sense requires a long
look before a rush to prosecution is recommended.

3. The Doctrine of Continuing Viclations Has No
Application To This Matter.

Only the original participants in the Trust Fund con-

tribution program received salary adjustments. In each case,
the adjustment was limited to a single instance, a $300.00
annual increase in 1965. As noted earlier, any current pro-
secution based on those events and any allegedly false entries
relating thereto 1s barred by the statute of limitations.

Any current prosecution can be based only upon an
allegedly false entry of a material dimension willfully and
deliberately made within the limitation period. Assumirng,
as the Memorandum does, and as the case law indicates, that
each false entry constitutes a separate, complete offense,
the doctrine or notion that there has been a "continuing
violation” since 1965 cannot and does not have any application
to this matter.
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A case in point in this regard is Toussie v. U.S., 397

u.s. 112, 90 s.Ct. 858 (1970). This case involved a pro-
secution for failure to reagister for the draft. Under the
provisions of the Universal Military Training and Service
Act, defendant was required to register betwcen June 23 and
June 28, 1959. He failed to do so ard on May 3, 1967, was
indicted. 1In asserting the continuina violation doctrine,
the Government relied on a regulation promulgated under the
Act which provided that the duty to register was continuing
through the 26th birthday of the draftee. Under this theory,
a violator could be charaged at any time before his 31lst
birthday under the applicable five-year statute of limita-
tions. Since registration was required within five davs of
a person's 18th birthday, this interpretation had the effect
of establishing a 13-year period of limitation.

In rejecting the Government's theory, the Court observed
that while Conaress has often explicitly stated that certain
offenses will be decemed continuing, no such unequivocal
intention was expressed in the statute involved there. In
this regard, the Court stated:

There is also nothina inherent in the act
[ad

- h
of registration itsclf which makes failure
to do so a continulna crime, Faillina to
register is not like a conspiracy which
the Court has held continues as long as
the conspirators engage in overt acts in
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furtherance of their plot . . . . It is in
the nature of a conspiracy that each day's
acts bring a renewed threat of the sub-
stantive evil Conaress sought to prevent.,
90 S.Ct. at 864. (bmphasis added.)
Precisely the same analvsis applies to Section 20(7),
particularly if, as asserted in the Memorandum, cach false

entry is a separate, complete offensec.

In Toussie, supra, the Court clearly articulated the

principle that "... criminal limitations statutes are 'to
liberally interpreted in favor of repose.' ..." 90 S.Ct.
at 860.

In doing so, the Court noted:

The purpose of a statute of limitations
is to limit exposure to criminal pro:secu-
tion to a certain fixed period of time
following the occurrence of those act=n
and legislature has decided to punish by
c¢riminal sanctions. Such a limitation

is desiagned to vrotect individuals :from

having to defeond themselves against charges
when the basic f

“acts may have becone ob-
scured by the wvassa Oof time and to
minimize the danag

Y official punish-
ment because of acts in the far-distant
past.

-
<

(&)
o)

90 S.Ct. at 860. (Emphasis added.)

be

All of the policy considerations expressod in Toussie

compel rejection of the continuing violation doctrine to

this factual situation. Even assuming that employee contri-

butions to the Trust Fund in 1965 were actually those of the

Railroad, and a deliberate, intentional overstatement in
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wage expenses in company éccounts and annual reports to the
ICC occurred, the statute of limitations has obviously run
on cach such violation that occurred prior to 1971, Any
current charges would have to be based on faluc entries made
within the limitations period, not on some vaague notion of a
"continuing violation." The evidence shows that there werc
no incidents similar to those events surrounding the forma-
tion of the Trust after 1965. New contributors to the Trust
did not receive any form cf additional compensation because
of their participation. As old particivants left the pro-
gram, they were not penalized by the withdrawal of a salary
increase that they received 1n 19€5.

As of the first instance in which an employvee was
neither bencfited nor venalized for his participation in or
withdrawal from the contribution program, any willful,
intentional conduct that may have existed was terminated.
Furthermore, a reevaluation of management compensation
occurred in the early 1970's. It resulted in salary levels
that were based on a combination of the compensation provided
for similar work in other industries and the individual's
particular level of ability. Consequently, any residual
benefit from increased compensation due to 1965 participation

in the Trust Fund contribution procgram was erased.
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CONCLUSION

As is well known, the Milwaukee Road is a marginal
carrier. Nevertheless, it serves an important function in
the National Transportatién System. Its survival is vital
to the shipping public, to its employees, and to the United
States. It has already undergone an extensive and, for its
officers and employees, traumatic investigation by the SEC.
As a result of that investigation, a sweeping consent decree
was entered against the company and certain of its officers
and directors. We do not believe that there is any public
good to be achieved by further investigations into matters
that occurred 12 years ago.

The ancient maxim comes to mind: The job of the
prosecutor 1s not to correct but to see that justice 1is
done. Here, we submit, justice requires that both the
Federal Election Commission and the Interstate Commerce
Commission conclude that the matters and theories asserted
in the Memorandum do not, in light of all the circumstances,
mandate or suggest the necessity for further action by
either Commission. Certainly, criminal sanctions are not

required.

DATED: 23 December 1976 Respectfully submitted,
Lawrence J. Hayes
OF COUNSEL: M. Michael Monahan
Robert Thomson, Esgulre and
Preston, Thorgrimson, Ellis, MAUN, HAZEL, GREEN, HAYES,
Holman & Fletcher SIMON and ARETZ
Washington, D. C. 332 Hamm Building
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102
Raymond K. Merrill, Esquire (612) 227-9231
Vice President - Law Attorneys for Chicago, Milwaukece
Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul St. Paul & Pacific Railroad
& Pacific Railroad Company Company
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¢ DECLARATION OF TRUST ‘
EDWIN' O. SCHIEWE and JAMES P, REEDY do hereby declare
] .: that they hold in trust, for thr uscs and purposcs and upon the terins and
i . conditions hercinafter set forth, all swns of money which may hereafter
i

. be donated for deposit in the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account in

U BTV s’

Mercantile Naticonal Bank ¢f Chicageo.

l. Purposcs, The funds at any time and from tinie to time
heldin Milviuiiee Road Officers Trust Account shall be available for

cxpenditurcs for any purpose whick, in thz sole discretion of the

S L ETTHWNR Tk

Trustees, will securce and advance the interest and well=being of the

donors as officers of Chicago, Milwaukee, &t Paul and Pacific Railroad
Company by protecting and promocting the lepislative objectives of that
»

RY X VUi, B DL SPSRNE A

Company and of the railrcad industry of which it is a part,

‘
s 2.  Withdrawals, Withdrawals of funds from the Milwaukee Road
“t . . . . - .
¢t Officers Trust Account may be made, at any time and without limitation
: ’

as to omoun!, upon checks, or other appropriate written crders or

»

dircctions covering solely the amount and manner of withdrawal, signcd

by both of the Trusteesy and Mercantile National Bank of Chicago shall
y €

be both rcquired and privileged to honor and to cffectuate such withe=

draweals without either responsibility or liability en its part to inquire

AT MRS W TV AL o TS o e o

into or to revicw the purpose of any such withdrawal or the object to

.

which it is being devoted,
: i 3. Accountability of Trustees, The Trustees servang at any

3

¢ time hereunder shall bave complate and plenary authority to deternine

T

v

Swhat withdrawals or disbuvsements may be made from the Milwaulhce ool
Officers Trust Account in the light of the purpoucs hereinalbove ntuted

v
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in Paragraph 1; and ncither shall be accountable to anyone upen the

claim that ax'uy withdrawal or disburscment is outside the scope of such

purposcs, provided always that no expenditure may be made for the

purcly personal profit or benefit of the T'rustees or cither cf them, The

Trustces shall in no casc make withdrawals or disbursements which

‘exceed the funds actually on deposit,

4, Termination of Amendment
of Trust,

This trust may be terminatec
at any time by a declaration in writing to that effect signed v
Trustces,

Any balance then existing in such account shall te p2id
) & F

by the Trustees to the American Cancer Socicty, Absent any such

termination, this trust shall continue indefinitely, although its terins
may be amended or supplaimented at any time and from time 22 time
by a declaration in writing signed by beth Trustees,

5. Successionof Trustees, In casc of the resignztiicn,

or i'na‘bili:y or refusal to act of any Trustee, his successcrT
named in writing by the Dresident of Chicaygo, ]\-Iilwaukcc,‘ St Paul
and FPacific Nailroad Compuny, The capacity of a Trustce 12 serve
hercunder at any point in time shall be subjeet to review and Jeterminn-
tion by the President of said Railroad Company, in his sole discretion,
and his written certification of incapacity shall conclusively terminate
the scrvice of any Trustece,

The Trustees, and cach of themy, szl rot be

"

6. I‘:\L‘(‘!\.‘:(‘S.

entitled to any f{ccs or other compuensation of any kind for thzir services

hereunder, Reasonable costs and expenses incident to the mzitterance ¢f
the Milwavnkee Road Officers Trust Account, including any ru wliar or

special audits which the Trustees may have made for thelr ovwn use of
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the receipts and disbursements in respect thereof, legal, banking and

other scrvice feces, and similar administrative fees or disbursements,

L ] .
: g may be paid by withdrawals from such account,
° 3 .
. . 7. Records, The Trusteces shall maintain, or have
c/ . |
PS ¢ . P maintained under their divection and supervision, full and complete

.
.
e AL BLEME_ ST e §° o ST T AT S oo mmepieed

o)

' ! y records in writing which shall reflect the sources and amounts of all
sums deposited in the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account, and all

withdrawals therefrom, ncluding in the latter case the amounts and

(e, 3¢ Y T8 TIW  Rp BY
.

disposilions of such withdrawiuls, The recovds herein provided for shall

be solely for the informiatien and adininisivative convenience of the

Trustees in the perfornmance of their function: hereunder,

8. Title, Full legal title to all rums deposited in the

Milwaukee Road Officers Tiust Account shall vest in the Trustecs

4

forthwith upon the making of such deposit, None of such funds shall

inurc to the perconal benefit of the Trustees, and they shall be held

and cxpended solely for the purposes set forth in Paragraph 1| hercin=

FY Tyl o WV JWISRE ¥ NEEET T - T8 2 o e A

above, The fact of depornit chall signify the donor's voluntary conscnt

__ to the holding and application by the Trustecs of the deposited sum for

A ! i such purposcs,

°. | ‘ 9

No interest shall accrue upon

¢ —

the balance {from time to tirmnc in the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust

Accoun!; and thce Trustees shall have no power or authority to convert

.
.
3. =.

the cash balances in said account, either in whole or in part, into any

. o
-

form of investment, either permancent or temporary,

L AT B A=

10, Action by Sinele Truastee, Any acltion vequired hercunabove

to Le taken by Loth Trustees may be talken by one if, at the time, the

.O
—

~3-
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other Trustece is not scrving as such by reason of dny of the contiruncics

contemplated in Paragraph 5 and no successor has as yct been ronncd

as provided thercin,

IN WITNESS WHEREQL, the undcrsignvd Trustces have hercunto

).

sct their hands as of the 47 day of

e sraomty

/ 4
“ ,(,/

(‘.. ] /.

. )
el A~
CalR K S UL N NN . LS - - A4

Edwin O, Schicwe

1964,

L j '_;_"7
P . /e /// .
. /’ i 'flfl. "we L ," .;"" e f__’
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Q. W, Torpin

Superintendent of Transportation

R. P, Huntsman, Acting Supt, of Transpertaticon
to Supt. of Transpertation-Western Re

J. J. Nent!l, Acting Superintendent 13,500

to Superintendent (Aberdeocn Divicion)

cc: Mr., ', G. McGinn /

13,528 14, 155 15,500 +=27"4>y

. - Y .
x3) —
.- ‘/} a'o-"v\ x '
\'IY . '
y! /‘ v Chicago - Dccember 21, 1964
]
s L2/ Parsonal
. yl
.
Mr, C. E, Crippen: '
_ 1
In connection with the 7% increase to be applied '
January i, 1965 to the supervisory empicvees, there atve cer-
tain other adjustmients that have toe be macde, as 1 expluined to
the Roard at the meeting on Thursday,
Insofar as the Coerating Depuertimient {5 concerned,
1 have discussed the matter «ith Nr, NeGinn, and he has imade
the following recomumendations, which Lapnrove, eficctive
Jarnuary 1, 1665
Present Rate With Proposed
Rate 7% Increase Rate
. - --.r 2
_ L. V. Anderson $ 24,0ND $25, XN S 26, 5‘00 F228 3
General NManacer E
F. A. Upton | 21, 840 23, us 24,500 2:0 47
Chief Mcechanical Citicer
B, J. Orrbuarn 17,584 P8, 815 20, 000
Asst, Chief Fngincer-Strudtures
’ -~ . ee >
B, J. Worlcey 17, 160 1%, 361 19,000 -7 72
- Engineer Mairtenance of Way-Truck
L bl d M ~ . . - .
V. E. Fum 14, 505 15, 585 16,000 7 227272
— Asst, Chief Encinecer-Signals & Comm, :
. . )
. G. M, Hill 10, 368 11,094 11, 500
Assistant Engineer-Signals i
(]
'

- — -



" u
Chicago - December 21, 1064
.
ERGONAL
Mr. ¥, G, McGinn
Mr. W, W, Kremer ..
Mr, C. =, C:‘ippesa..d{":’"
Mr, E, O. Schicwe :
Mr, L. H, Luge=n Lo
My, 11, H, Liclzerx
. Mr, . J. Stoll b
— Effective January 1, 1905, you are auvthor.zed to increase
the salaries ol 2ll supervisory and exempt employecs, wWio are not
covercd by the scop2 of wage agreenicnts and where the meathly
rates cover ull services periormed, in the fellovwing mannor:
-
increasc nenthly rotes =even per cent (7°50)
g , with o miinimum of 344, 00 par month, Any
‘ incrcases producing cthar thun full dellar
flgurcs will be rounded o at tho nexi highest
a full dollar figure,
~
It should be undorstocd thut these increases will not bo

applied to cucstodians, staticn stiendants or students, nor to thoce
speocial situaticus which have previcusly boea covered by my
lettor of Dacember 11, 1964,

It sheuld 2l z0 be understood that thene increases do not
apply to the occupantis of I({b) positicns s referred to in tho Clerks
Echodule., Tihe occupant: ef these positions have recelved increases

c

<
in accerdance with previcus instructions.

Mr. W, B, Uraheny
Mr. J. J. Rocho
Mr., S, W, Amour .

cc - Mr, G. H. Kronborp %/(//'&w ;"t; A A —
. s

S —




Chicago - Lecember 21, 19564

PURCOMNAL
—

Mz, 1, C, Jchnseon:-~

Attached {e a copy of Mr. Quinn's lotter of
1G04, auiliorizin: incrsaser in salarien

Docembar 71,
of puperviscry and enumpl emipioyces wu0 are nod

covercd by wage agreements and where meaihly o
5 g

».

[YRU)

Tke irncreasnus oro eff ective Jarvary 1, 1965,
You are avihorised to make chunsas in the ratss of
compensation in accordanse wiin Mz, Quinz's lotier.

Thore wili ko vome minor variaticns appli-
cadle to a fow ind! -{duzla abous waick I will write
Y e ”

CEC/bs

cc » Mr, I, H, Milor




Chicago, Dacimber 22, 1964

Pile §-1033

PERSONAL
Meusrs, ) .

L. V. Anderson R. L. Hicks A. W. Shea

S. W. Xnour W. R. Jones ‘ J. D. Shea

F. A. Cartcn F. J. wuklinski K. R. Schwart=
G. T, Borry R. . Kcm M. T. Sevedge
M. L. Bonrer T. B. Kirk R. T. Shielce
R. R. 8rown C. Miller F. A. Upton

J. &. Dexmbrewski N. H. McXogney D. P. Valentin
W. M. Freund A. C. lovak L. H. Wallecen
M. Garelick Jd. J. Nentl

V. E. Glocup F. H. Ryan

I quote below HMr. Quinn's lettor of Doeoxder 21, which i3
gclf-ciiplanctory: ‘
'

, "Effective Janvary 1, 1965, you are auvthorized to increase
the salarlec of all supervicory and ciendt ch“~cyccs, who ar
covered by the scorce of waoe agreements and vhoroe the monthly
rates cover all servicesg roriommed, in the foll ~ing mmarner:

“Increace menthly rotes a
\ minimuna of $54.00 3
other than full doil
. the next highcet fu

oy cent (7TX) with a
ny incrcores producing

igures will be rounded off at
1 dellar figure.

p
by

e 0

"It should be underptcod that these incroitgses will nei te
applicd to custodicng, siaticn attendants or astudents, nor to
thosa spzcial situaticons vailch have previcugly lLeen covered by ry
letter of Decembex 11, 1964,

*It should alco bz uvnderstood that these increases do not
apvply to the occuponts of 1(») positicng as referxed to in the
Clerky Schcedule. f“c occupants 0f thele positicns havo re ch‘vcd
increasey in accordonce with previous instructicons.'

Please be governed accordingly.

F. G. McCGinn

cc: Mesar.

G. W. Berg J. . Jakubec
R. E. Beck L. E. Martin
C. E. Cripren V. R. Manion
F. L. Prcenan R. G. Scott
J. T. Hayes W. BE. Swingle
. . o -
- 8 =



'70- 1 .'.

PLERSONATL

— o

Mr. Willianim J. Quinn:-

In connection with the general adjustiment of compensation
to supervisory and exempt employees offective Jinuary 1, 19¢5,
theve are cerdain individuals who have boen periorming outstand-

ing service whoce ratecs ¢o not adequntely recoanine their respon-
sibilities and valuce to the company. 1 would like to adjust these
inequities concurrentlyv with the general increasce effective
Januvary 1, 1905,

The {ollowing is a summury ©of the adjustiments proposed:

Monthlyv Rate

Individual Present 4+ 79 Incr. Proposed

s $1,400. $1,498. $1,550.

1. N. Edman 1,378. 1,475. 1,525,
Chief Statistician

G. W, Corbett §50. 910, 950.
Director of Internal

Audit

A. 1. Nance 750. 8153, 850,
Auditor .

May 1 have auvthority to make these adjustmente?

C— - ——
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_WITHHOLDING AUTHORIZATION 71 725 Cans
¢

The undersigned, teoing an officer of chicago, Milwaukee,
St. PauJ and Pacific Railroad Company, hercby authorizes and
Cireccts that there boe withhoeld cach month from nis salarv 5o sun
of S ~;,;§7 . Which sum 15 nereby Sicnificd to be a volunioTy

~

donation zcor depesit in Milwaukce Read Cificers Trust Account.

\ »
The undersignoed

9]
]
re
s
'J
Lo
,J
¢]
0
:Jl
’.l
[H}
o
o}

derstonding tc o that:

i3
J
]
o))

1. Milwouloo

pursuant 1o, Jnd 1S awms - a ¥
conditions I, & Doclarotion ou Trust, dated os of
Octoler 15, 1¢cd, and oxocuond by Ddwin €. 3chicv 2 and
James P. keedvy, ag Truotocs, as o ancnded Aucust Y, 10T
Such Dnclaratlicn o TYusT 1S ¢on £ile in the offi.cc cf
the Truscees, 5106 Wost Jocasen bBoulevard, Chhcaco,
Tllineis, whara 1L ig awvairlinzleo 1oy insnociion At env
time 2 3 @ curing reoguvlar coifige nhoLrd.

n 1s net A conilivyin

zace, Milvaunheae, Su
Paul and rac noY GGos iTocacer
inte cr aiicce 1in o ormincLicn G Lo
Cowmpany from tima ¢ Lorms ant oonnLTannd
of that cmeicy. cut, cmoticn, saloary lewved,
transiey or worll ooolonmnrs ™his guthorizcaicicen v o
reveoksa at ony vivoe, n o whnolo cor in part, Ly osvriods
notice to troe Conm e

3. Withdrawals
Account mav ho mnig

=
— b - -~ & ews
ac oDy o LTLmto }D'}'

for any mmrpose vhl:h, in tho sole
Trustecs, will socure and aavance

" being of the undoveianod Luoan ofil
Milwauice, £L. o i A
proteccting ana Lou s

4
that Ccoroony and o 4l ilrood in
is a p'\"' .

4., The donzticn norokw mada may ke doductiple foo
cither YNcaevral oY arpdge inooT: TN DUYROSCeEs witnin tne
Jinmitaticns e Revenue dct o
1971, and rc o scugnt frcom Caomseny

funds, citncor airro

S.S. 717-14-9311




EXCERPT OF
TESTIMONY

CRIPPEN

PP. 214-21
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23

24

25

you were President,

‘ 214

about breaking down that line item

to distinguish gain from the sale of timber as opposecd

to gain from the sale of timber land or lands?

A No.
By Mr.
Q Wwell, that
this time, Mr. Crigppe
rnuch on behalf of the

which you wish to maxce

If you wish

Butler:

is all the guestions we have at
n, and I would like to thank you very
staff for your time and patience

ane

'
Ui
O

J
0]
"
ct
[
8]
P
rr

r
(0-
O
2]

free to cdo sc.
MR HNEGAN: Qff the record.
(Whereupon, the witness and
counsel had a discussion
outside tiie room.)
MR. OHAYES: A coupnle of Dbricf guestions.
MR. HEGAW: ack on the record.
MR, OIAYES: Mr. Crippen, this norning, Counsel
asred you some cucstions abcut salaries for persons empleyed

by the ratlroad at a

shortly thercafterward

Did you, in

were President of the

to any changes 1in nolicy of the

around 1965, or

v

thercabouts, and while you
Railroad take any action with respoect

railroad as to salaries for




! its personnel?
2 THE WITNESS:  Yes.

3 MR. HIAYES: What did you do?

4 THE WITNESS: We put in a salary®administration

5 program under wiich we undertook to get job descripticns

of the officers and supervisory cnployees and develeop
. . . . . s N |
their responsibilities on both as to stal! and nature of :

the work and dollars for whichi they were respensible and

H
|
9 I then develeped relative positicns wi

i 1th riéspect to caca
|
!
‘l
) i & N [ U ~ - S R 1 -
10 of the pcsitions as to responaibillity and thon our raillrcad,
P 3 ] 9 . ) = an N - - |
11 comgparcd with several cther railroads, anda 1 :ruerember

therce were eight or nine othur railroads, ad then spotted

- . . \ .
15 1 each indivicdual on a curve to dceterminc wietho: on the

14 3 & . ve= < - -1 N~ ~ .

id basis 0f our cwvaluaticn job descriptions and sc¢ foreh

the salaries were toc high or tco low with respect o

¢ |
r 17 % industry and as it related to tihe history, «cernerally, ,
* |
: } i . , . ;
168 1 and I undertock 2 prouram to bring salurics in line with

the value ¢f the job and adminilstercd salary increases

|
20 . on the basis of thils progran., l
| {
i
If we found tnat a fellew on a salary was too ,
2] y J
| |
QQH great, the responsibllitics that were asulunced to his
i
! position, then we either held his salary static or gave
| J
|
$
24 | him a very rodest increasece.

i
|
25 “1 If on the other hand we found that his salary ’
. W
|
t
t
i
|




: 216

® 12pm9 1 was too low with respecl to the other industry -- other

2 railroads and industry, genecrally, and the responsibilities
that were assigned to that job, then he was given a

4 salary increase that would tend to ultinmatoly get him

up to a salary appropriate for the job hue had, so

in some 1instances 1Y there were a 5 porco:
authorized, somc recple might get 7 or 4§ poercent and

. other pcorle ray get 1, 2, 3 to 8 percc:

.-

.

. Al A T T I TP
salaries bascd on rearonsikcility and

0
[at]
o
]
[oN
1
}.4
3
}‘
(4]
cr
>
%]
cr
-
@]
=
[8]
X3

~
- - - < PO PN N
G the 1mzortance ci the i,
.
) - \r P s o v e - ' < bmiTEr v, ew e . - t. ~
N R. HAYEZES: ThiSs mornlng cudstions were asned

~- 12 . of you concerning what hnowledge you may nave had cconcerning

AR S P

.5 Ol SN - -z ses e - N ~ RS - b -7 =
13 whelther ¢r not any porseng reccaved a $2% & month aLarly

n

-

.
. - s - &y '~ ~ a Y s - T - Y Vg e Rl 3 .- s . v
.ﬂ::’ K nount I{rom the rallroad, reoimbursenoent Ior contrikbutions

- & GGS N N ~ 3 e
16 After 1965, do vou recall any dicscussion with
¢ ,
. " - \ve v e - N )
17 any perscn on taat topics
-~
1
i PR T LI . Y -
15 CHD WITHISS:  Absolutely nonc.
i
i te - T .~ 's v ’ a- AoN -5 -
19 ! URLOIAYES:  Wo furthoer guostlicns st thls tine.
o g
cevy T .. - Ny ~ - b 4 s s . ~ »
23 e i LGane 8 dva d :l\_‘.i‘_, ac Lhals o raoine, then,
P
i
e P ] 3 AN - -~
o1 Mr. Crippen, we will close the recor
|
|
? -
) 22 1 thanxs Lo you 10X COMING 10 GAU SPCRGlng YOurl wWis.t gy
- 1 - -
]

0 23 witi us.

i
24 ! If it becomes necessary to asx you any additional

I

I

25 ' guestions, then, we will try to arrange a convenlent time
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EXCERPT OF
TESTIMONY OF

MILLER

PP. 11, 18-19



°c 2

! Q Do you know who does?
2 A The treasurer.
0 Who 1s that?
A Ve SElaEHEEd.
§€§
Q I want to return to that subject in a moment,
EndmaSI G RRe ol as i o ul UGS Mo R E

familiar with the Milwaukee Road Gff

(Y

cerlls TPrust Bond o

Reust AT colimie:

9 | ; x
i A o & ceptaln extant, ¥es
i
i
‘:O E: 7 = &= . ] = 1 P o | 2 &0 5 1
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BY MR. BUTLLP:

Q S0, Mr. Mille.o5 do you

increase at all in 1970?
A No, I can't.

Q Let me ask you this:

you would be compensated by the
making your contributlion to the
Trust Fund?

A No.

@ PDid wou cver ask anyon

A No.
; Do you know of your ow
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Q. Are you suggrcting that you were not eager to npea@
with Mr. Lutterman the day you took over in that you had you%
own notions in how you wanted to run the divisions? i

A. No, I don't, in fact, run anything. I supervise
people whe do and they are there to tell me what 1 need to
know just as they did him so there was continuity.

Q. Feople such as M. fackerson?

Yes.

Mr. Nance?

» © =

Right.

Mr. Quinn? |
Anybedy.

Mr. Smith? ‘

> O »n ©

Anybody that I wanted to talk to.

By tir. Butler: é
Q. Now, KMr. Ploeger, I would like to ask you a couple

of questions right ncw about your knowledge of a campaign

fund maintained by certain employees of the lMilwaukee Rnllroaﬁ.

Are you familiar with a campaign fund maintained by them? -

4. 1 know about it, yes, sir. ;
Q. Do vou know the name of the fund?
A Milvaukee Road Officer's Trust Fuad, I belicve,
Q. Are you a contributor to that fund, Mr. Ploeger?

No, not now. 5

Q. Vere you at one tine a contributor? i

- 22 -
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1 H A.  Yes. E
* > 3 ;. Q- Vhen was that? I
3 A. well, for all the time 1 was western cocunsel. I
.;  don't know or recall how far back.

You tocanme western counsel, as I recall, in 19587

Q.
6 A.  TYes.
‘ Q. fo, in 19CS you began contributing to the fund?
A.

1 don't know whether 1 began then or earlijer or

.. @&

) later. It's been a long time.

Q. Do you recall when you terminated your coatributioan.:

v

.
o

I to the fund?
12 A. Yec.

then was that?

R
)
5
«

¥ A. The day I becaws vice-president.
: 15 . That was in 19742
¢ ’
- b A Ycs, e¢ir.
17 Q. Do you recall, lir. Pleoeger, how you were intrcduced

to the liluvaukee Roed Cfficer's Trust Fund?

>

| B A.  Yes,

lE i * t

I 20 Q. Aund hew was that?

} i A. It had always been a proeblom and we ucr2 always

i 2 individually aglked to maka contributions for campaign funds

| 23 and so the only solution scemed to me wasg the one that was

. 23 pecormended 3nd 1 was advised at that time, in the 60'c, I
25 . gpent en awful lot of time in Chicago going back and forth on

- 23 - |
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legal matterg, and I taink it was explaiuned to me on one of i

thosc trips to Chicago what it was. It wag explaincd to me |

'
‘

that it was a perfectly lawful fund that had been rescarchod?
and so I felt it was a worthwhile project and I voluntarily :
contributed ny check every month., ‘

Q. Mr. Pleeger, I would like to go back to ycur 1nit1$1
corments about the fund., You said it had aluays been 2 preblu:
What had aluays been a problem?

A.  Ycu heave requests frowm various politicicas for con-
tributions to their campaign.

Q. Did these requests come to you personally?

A. Tes, they co. They did no matter what status 1
was, whether I was on the bar list or vhatever kind of lice,
I was ca everybodys list for campaign colicitation.

. Let me make sure 1 understand. They coo2 to you ao

an attecrncy and not as an ewoleyce of the railroad?

A. Thoy came to m2 beecause 1 was an attorncy for the

railroad. :
Q. Pid th2y ccwn to your office here in Seattle? v
A Usually by rail or letter request, E
Q. So, thcs? were from prospective=-

(Interrupting) Yrom candicates.
Cn all lovelge?

All levels and all parties.

O = £

. What did you do with these requests, {f anything,

- 24 -
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” : 28
t} contributions by yourg:lf?
|

A. 1 don't really think they cared where they came from

' or how you got 1t.-
] Q. So, in other words, it was your understanding that
they were soliciting the railroad as well as you when they
approached you?

A. It was my understanding that I was a representative
of the railrcad company ard that was the capacity in which I
was in business and that was always oy expectation of what
they had in wind. é

Q. Now, prior to your joining the Officer's Trust Fund;
whenever that date is, did you ever recomnend to railroad |
officials that the corporation contribute funds to political
canpaigns?

A. 1 never made a recommendation that the corporation

contribute 10 cents to anybody.

Q. Did ycu ever discuss it with anyone?
A. o, because I knew it was against the law.
Q. Well, how did you handle tliese particular requests

;hat were coming to you?
A. t'e had to take it out of our own pocket and that is
the probleum. .
Mr. Monahan: 1 would suggest that we could have
arrived at that polant scme 20 minutes ago.

Mr. Landy: ‘lell, we are here, Mr., Monahan. Let's



i

1

12

29

sce 1f we can pursue {t.

By Mr. Landy:

Q. Did the railroad ever compensate you for contribu-

tions that came out of your pocket?

A. No. i
Q. to?

A. lo. i
Q. Pid you ever ask for compensation?

A. I couldn't do that.

o

Wiy not?

>

Because that would be the same thing as if they madé
the contribution direct. Uhy would I do that?

Q. 1 don't know. :

A.  Vell, 1 certainly wouldn't rccommend. 1 wouldn't
even consicder asking the coupany to reimburse re.

Q. Did the officials in Chicago with the railroad com-
pany kaow the problem you were facing in regard to politiceil

contributiens?

A. To what exteat, 1 cdon't know but 1 am sure they had
the same probleu:.

Q. Did you ever discuss it with anyone?

A 1t wvas a common problem and L5 a cormon problein.
1t's common to every business men. It's not peculiar to the
railreads, 1 will have ycu hkacw that.

Q. Did you cver have kuncuwledge, either direct or in-

- 26 -
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A No, sir.

Q Prior to the time that you decided to contribute

or at the time you decjided to contribute to the Fund, were

you given an increase in pay?

A No.
Q After you decided to contribute --
A You are asking a question here that is misleading.

I could have been given a raise in pay immediately after that
but not because of that.

Q My question was, were you given a raise in pavy?

A I don't know. I can't tell you right now honestlvy
because I don't remember. I have gotten raises since I
signed that authorization, but not because of that; because
of the general procedure in the corporate structure. ;

Q How long after you signed an authorization to

become a doner did you receive your first payment?

A I would have to go back to my office and look it uw.!

It's on file there.

Q I understand. You have no idea how long thereafter
it was?
A I don't recall just exactly what the action was

in 1973 with respect to the exenpt employees, supervisory.
I am not going to make a statement on it because I don't
remember exactly.

Q Do you know how many increases in salary you re-
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ceived since --
times. He has answered to the best of his ability.

BY MR. BUTLER:

Q Since 19732

A Yes.

Q How many did vou receive prior there to?
! A Prior to that, also.
j Q To your knowledue has anyone else -- has

Milwaukee Trust Fung?

A Not that I know of.
|

Q At any time?

A Not that I know of.

Counsel.

ring with Counsel.

to the 'und?

THE WITHESS: o,

Mr. Morris. Wwould vou care to make a statement for the

1 {R. MONAHUAN: When did you -=- did you withdr

29

MR. HAYES: You asked the same question about four

THE WITNESS: I have usually gotten one once a year.

ever received reimbursement for contributing to the Officers’

MR. BUTLER: Those are all the questions I have,

| record now? Please feel free to do so after conferring with

Let the record reflect that Witness is confer-

MR. O MONALAN:  Mr. Morris, do you still contribute
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Q. Conmmispion E<hibit 93 bears a date of 9/8/72. Do
you recall 1f you signed Cormission Exhibit 93 on or about
that date?

A. I ssgsume that 1 did. From the copy it indicatea
9/8/72.

Q. Now, M. Nance, did you ever enter ints or execute
any other withhslding authorization?

A. Not that I recall. Not for this trust account.

Q. Di1d you sign Commission uxhibit 93 at the time r:xu
tegan to particirate in the cempaign fund?

A. Yes.

Q. And from whom did you receive a copy of Commliseglion
Exhibit 93, do y2u recall?

A, Tou mean criginally?

Q. Yes .

A. Az I recall, a letter dirccted my attention., As I
recall, it corme from Mr., heedy who 1a, I telieve, gencral
coungel for the railroad.

C. You received a letter from Mr. Reedy, @8 you re-
call?

A, As I recail, yvyes. As I recall, 1t vas a mimeo-
graphed letter or a circular-type lectter. I know that others
in Scattle eceived the same letter,

Q. And did this letter request that you make a contri-

bution or exactlry what did 1t say, 1f anvthing?

- 32 -
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A. I don't recall the exact reading of the letter.

~

I'm sure 1t asked me to participate and it was voluntary.

Q. I'd like to show you what has been previously

- marked and identified as uixhibit 12, Mr. Nance, and ask you
if that 13 a cony of the letter you received from Mr. Reedr.
A. I don't recall it. Did I assume this is the l!etter
I received?

Q. Do you recall when you received a letter from i,

‘ Reeds?

A. Well, at this time I can only agssume that 1t was on

-
s { ! M
. i M

—

or shortly before the time I signed the withholding authoriza-

| tion.

’: ’ . Q. VVell, let me ask you this. FPrior to the time vou
E - 4 executed Cormdesizon kxhitlit 93 or received a letter, had you
| -~ 13. received any other communicatlions from Mr. Reedy requesting

that you make a contrivution?
A. No, sir.

Q. This was the very first comrmunication you received

e e

from Mo, FFeedy®
A. Tes, sair.

Q. Had you received communication from anyone else

*

requesting or soliciting that you Join the organization?
A. No, 8ir, I had not.
= Q. Did you discuns the organization with anyonc prior

- to the tiis you received the letter from Mr. Reedy?

8 e

- 33 -
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A. No, I had not. I was vagucly aware there was such
an organization.

Q. I'm trylng to fino out exactly how you were awarc
of that, Mr. Nunce.

A. Through hcarsay.

Q. Did you discuss this with other employees of the
Ml lwaukee Land Company or the M lwauvkee Raillroad?

A. After recelving the letter,

G. rrior to the time 7you recelived the letter.

A. I don't recall ever diecuscing 1t with anybody.

Q. After the time vsou received the letter, did you
discuss 1t with anybudy:

Al wWell, these lctters came to several gpeople in
Seattle and I recall that 1t waz wmentioned like maybe at a
coffec bLreak »r a situatiosn like thig, that certain ones had
received the same letter.

Q. Well, do you lknou why you received a letter, INr.
Nance?

A. I precsume I received it lLecause they were solicit-
ing rerterchip, wmembers for the trust ascount.

Q. ¥ho eloe received this letter, do you recall?

(

A. I telleve that all the department heads in Soatt]of

received 1t. T'm not awarce. I know »f one or two that re-
ceived 1t becausce it was digcussed.,

G. ¥ho were those individualg, Mr., Nance®

- 34 -
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L H ' 13
. |
f A. onc was Mr, Hhiward Notske, who 18 the head of the ’
¢ :I! Seattle office or the property tax department., I recall that%
F - b he and I briefly méntioned this to each other, that we had
! recceived the letter. E
L ° Q. Do you ecall anyone elee who rcecceived 1t? i
" A, Not specifically.
’ Q. vhat exactly did you discuss with M, Notske, do
L ! ~ you recall that?
! A. I don't reca:l.
B b Q. Did 7ou receive cny other gsolicitations after 1472
r * i from ', Recdy or from anyone elve relating to contribtutions
| - to the fund?
} g i3 A. Idn't recall rocelving anything further.
“ M Q. Did 7ou have any cdiscurcaions thereafter, after 197 ;
{- 3% with anyone about the I!luaukee Koad Officers Trust Fund,
b 7 o excluding any conversationg you may have had with counsel?
: a t A. I'm not aware of any at thics tire.
1 13 Q. . Nance, you mentiocned you contributed 810 a month
i to the fund, is that correct? |
- A 1That's courrect. ‘
2l Q. And has yowr contribution remnained the same?
22 A. Yes, sir. ;
.
23 . Q. Why did you decide to contribute $10 a month?
2y A. I velleve that was the suggested contritution in my
<> , salary range. 'l
|
- 35 - |
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g | 14
; (I |
! ! Q. Are you referring to the suggcsted schedule in the

2
f ;

| Commission E<hibit 12?

3 '
r ! A. Yes, sir.
: 1
; ‘ Q. And prior to the time you decided to make the con-
l 5 v

P tribvution, did cnyone ever tell yosu your aalary would be in-
! ]
| . ereased in order to allow you to contritute an estra $:0 a2

~month?
3
A, No, sir, aboolutely nnt.
3
. Well, did you receive 2 =dary increcase in 1977, Mo,
- iy
! - Nance?
1.
i X : A. I would not know without c¢hecking my records at
' 1
this tine.
f _ 13
h Q. How often have gou reccived salary increases?
5 I
: - A. I have rceceived salary increases generally when
i i 15
t! .
‘ B r everybody clce did.
J -
G. Orce a year-
- 13 .
? A Sometimes it is aonce a yecar. Sometimes it has becn
. 13 .
H . oftener; sometimee it has bteen longer.
10

Q. Nou, did you ever ask anyone if yosu would recelve
any compensation for making a contribution to the I lwaukee
 Road Orficers Fund? ?
A. No, sir,
i T Did you ever discuss wlth anyone whether contributlca

“ would be reimbursed by the railroad or by the Land Company?

N
G

A. No, sir.

e T e T
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. Kratochwill? |

15

Q. M. Recedy, no onc else ever mentioned that subject

to you besides him? \

A. Mo, | E
Q. Mr . Nance, what 19 your underatanding of the purpoeé
of the Itllwaukee Road Officcra Trust Tund?

A. Well, 1t 1s generally my understanding that it woul&
te used to or for contributions to organizaticns or legisia-
tors who are favorable to the ratlroad industry.

Q. And how did you zoin thies wderstancing?

A. It 1s comnon knowledge that this i1z done by most
industries.

Q. t‘ell, let me ask you this, lr. Naence, did you attend
any seszinns or ncetings in which tﬁé‘ﬁfiwaukee Road Officers.
Truazt Fund, the purpose of that fund wan discucscd?

A. No, I didn't.

Q. You never attended any meetings?

A. N2, =ir.

Q. Informal or formal mectings?

A. I don't recall one.,

C. Have you ever discussed the subject with IMr.

A. NO.
Q. Mr. Nance, exactly how ieg your contridbutisn mnde,
that 1s, thc mecahnics of the contridbution?

A. The $10 13 deducted each month from my pay check,

- 37 -
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1

1

Q.

A.

Q.

' the Ml lwaukce Rozd Officers Trust Fund operation?

A.

Q..

l\o
Qo
his

Q.

NO, sir.

16

You never uwritce a check for that? !

Have you ever seen the declaration of the trust,

No.

Have you cver scen any of the records »f the truat

No, sir.
Have you ever requeated to see any of the rccords?
I have not,

Y>u have never seen an annual xreport or any auvdited

- or unauditcc report of the status or the fund?

-
(#9)

14

3%
—

A.

Q.

N,

Qc

the money

Al

Qc

A.
Q.

A.

No, I have not.

Do you know what the fund does with the money that

© you contritute?

N2, 1 doan't have that knouledge.

lfave you ever ask<d anyone what the fund does with
you contribute?

N>, I have not.

Ar. Mance, earilier you testified that as far az your

undergtanding this contribution was voluntary, i1s that cor-

I c¢onsider it voluntary, yes, sir.

Why d4d you concider 1t voluntary?

Because I signed the withh»olding deduction o my

- 38 -
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own free will,.

17 |

Q. Did anyone ever tell you that they felt pressured

to Join the Ml lwaukee Road Officers Truat l‘und?

A. None.

Q. Did you ever feel pressured to Join?

A. No, I didn't.

Q. Do you lknow if anyone ever withdrew from the trunt

fund?

N. I have no 1dea.

Q. Ho one has ever told you that they have withdrawmn

from it?

A.

-y

ND.
Q. D> rou know who the

Road Officers Trust Fund?

A. Well, I assume that
Other than that, I don't know.
Q. Did you assume that

that 1s Cormmissizn Exhibit 12
A. Yes,
Q. Just to malkke sure I

never been reinmbursed, etither

Cmakdng your $10 contritution,

A. That is my testimony.

any anmnount.

Q. By any of the busincas organizations which are part'

- 39 -

trustees are of the Ml lwaukee

. Feedy is8 the trustee.

bccause you received the letter

frem Jir, Feedy, 13 that correct?

underdﬁ&nd
directly or indirectly, for
is that your testimony?

I have not been reimbursed

, Mr. Nance, y..u have
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; ]1 of the Chicapo-ilwaukee Corporation, by tho railroad or by
i g : } the land company?
'/_ 3 ; A. Mo, sir, I have not. |
S. | 4 Q. To your knowledge, have any of the funds »f the
'
; ; . Chicago-ill lwaulkkee Corporation or the railroad or the land
?: t;; company »r any other subsidiary to your knowledze, been used
é T or contributed to the M!lwaulkkee Rond 0Officers Trust Fund?
‘ ) A. Not to my knowledge.
f ! Q. To vour knowledge, Ir. Nance, has the Chicego-iil-
gé - h): waukee Corporatlon, or any of 1t5 subsaidiaries, ever made a
]g . i political cuntrituticon to any candidate for policital office?‘
? - A Ht to my knonledze,
i B 3 Q. D> you know if the Chicago-Til luaukee Carporation,orT
r? :w ]":any of ite subsidiartes, have ever loaned money to a candidate
T > or to the Milwaukee Foad Officers Trust Fund?
¢ Is

A. I don't know.

G. You have no pergsonal knowledge?

s A Ko, siz

1 Q. N> one has ever discusged that subJect with you?

- A. No, sir.

o Q. Do you know 1 any propéerty or assets of the Chicago}
22 ‘j 4 lwaukee Corporation or the Irai lr:md' 'dri‘the land comgany or

23 - any othcer subsidiary have ever teen ty any political candi-
- idate? Iet me explain exactly what I Méﬁn by that.

5 For cxample, 1f a cendicdate's teen given access to

| - 40 -
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mentioned, that is Lutterman and Swingle, those are the
only onecs that I have any knowledge or recollection of.

Q You say after the year 1965, do you ever recall
discussing with ahyone in connection with-the Railroad
about soliciting nore employees to join the fund?

A Yes, I think there was a conversation to that
effect at the time ot the rcorganization that I pre-
viously mentioned.

I don't remember when that was and } don't re-
call that there were any acdltional enployees sclicited,
but I recall that there was some conversation.

2 Do vou recall if there was any conversation at
this later time with reference to the giving of addi-

tional salary 1ncreases for the purpcse of joining the

fund or contributine to the fund?
A Specifically there was not. I had no xncwledze

€ . St T4 e et s 3 o T T 3t 3 e =Y
Oof any CctinCr dlscusslon On Salary 1ncreasces for adcditicnzl

emplovees' participation.

-

or extra salary increascs for the purnose of the funa did
not cecme up?
A That 1s correct.

Q You have testified, Mr. Crippen, that you were
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Mr. Kratochwill, there might come a later tire
when we might want to ask you some more questions.
Dobs_Copnsel wish to ask the witness any
clarifying questions?
5 MR. HAYES:  Mr. Kratochwill, in the event that 2
6 person wio had been a contributor to the Trust Fund later

withdrew from the Fund for any reason, would there be anv

o ! . . . o .
N - 8] downward adjustment in his pay status?
S 7 | THL WITNESS: No.
. - i
! A
-~ . Y MR OHAYES:  lo further cuestions at this tims.,
A_—

%
.

ere
15
]
-
..
{an]

£axe it you are answering there oo

12 | been no such camotion in pay status for anvone who droore..

-1 13 out of the Trust Fund:
® *‘
, 14 | I reTeveees -
‘i | THE WITUSS: Right.
s ] 15 | MR. ZGAN: We thank vou, Mr. Xratochwill, Zfcr
.‘_:i -~ 'l
A I o
1 o 16 coming b,
ol -« d
fl - [ Whille we are still on the record, I XKncw 2
, :
i |
i .. . . - N B . N
o2 18 A have a stipulation to nhotocopving and substituting thc
i it ’
' i o e e it e
@] 19 I photoconies for what has been marked as Ixhibit 13. Ccoull

20 wo have a similar stioulation about photocopying certain

i
21 | vortions of ixhibit 14 and substituting them for the

|

|

22 , record?

MR. LIAYES:  Yes.

23

e

24 MR. HIEGAN: At this point we will clese the resootrc.

(Whereupon, at 1:00 o'clock p.m., this inveszioxtion

|
\
{
|
j
l
25 |
r was closed.)
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1 Do I understand, either from somcthing Mr. Crowley
®
2 had said at that meceting or earlier mecetings, what .o ncant
! ' 3 by, "We would be able to make salary adj)ustments for :.zrtici-

pants in the program"?

3 A May I have the question again, please?

6 Q

Lo <

Do you know what Mr, Crowlcy meant by

7 statement, "We would be able to makesalary adjustmernsc

8 for garticipants in the program"?
!

9! A Yes.
!

1 Q What did he mean?

11!1 A fle mecant to adjust the salaries upwarc tc I:iiset
|

12 I the contributions to the fund.

12 D On a collar for collar adjustment?

14 @ Py Yes,

15 ! Q So that 1f arn emplovee elected to give $2: <o

16|! the fund, he would cet an extra $25 a month; if he slzcted
I

17 ﬁ to give $I5 a monthh to the fund, he would get an exmzIr:

21

2

23

24

25
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MR. HAYLS: Mr. irippen, his question is, I think,

is aimed at any discussions you might have had, if you had
any, with Mr. Quinn about campaign contributions, not about
salary increascs in general, i1if I understand the question.
By Mr. Hegan:

Crivpen, myv question, did you ever discuss
with Mr. Quinn, betweecn 19%uy and the rcresent tire, the
idea of giving a salary
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an emplovee fer the fund purroscs.

A Well, cnly at the time of the initial fermation

S 3 -~ - ve A P PR - Pep—
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1 A I have no specific recollection of what you have, i
2 there must have been some conversations in carryinsg out i

i
3 the mechanics of adjusting salaries for this purpuic. |

4 Q For the purpose of the fund? -

S MR. HAYES: I am volng to move to strike tie answer

6 | insofar of what must have peen speculation of the witness.
!

It is not in evidence, 1t's hecarsay. I move the answer

9 ! MR. HEGAN: well, counsel's motion is ncted for tihe
i

IC'; record.

o Let me asx you this qguestion, Mr. Crippen, and

12;? 1s this your best recollecticn that vou did discuss thlis

12 wrtect widh Mr. fuainn?

S MR HAYIES: Clhjecticon. ile already answered prior

v —~y - S - s LN b \ -3 - e = e
15 0 Guestlions, e had nc s recollection and that answer

()
(@)
P
ve,
)
(@]

4 1515 stands and please ¢o con to another subject.
: - 1
t
c- 17" MR, HECGAN: I will asx the gucsticn.
™ 18 MR CHAVES: I succest you not answer the same fuesticon
19 | a second time, unless veur answer 1s, for any reason,
o PSU cranged, Lut You RAG 2 Drior guestlon and you answered it.
2] | THD WITWDGS: I have no specific recollcection of
22 Giscussing the sulject with Mr. Quinn.
[ ! .
(ﬁ\ 23 b MR. LLGAN: Do you have a gencral recollection of

22

24 iscussina the subject with Mr. guinn?

25 MRLOHAYLES If you arce asxing 1f he recalls Dr

%)

I
’i what nust have happened, do not answver 1it, if you have a
|

=
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of the available past reports that were in the Burlington

J8

illorthern's office normal file of reports that are exchanged

routinely between companies.

Q Are these published financial
13

e} 7
A Yos.

h Y- - - v LR Y
A Vothing somoching 1

A ilothing interna

0 An annual report, vyou
that somothing Iy, Quinn loff with
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guarterlw reporit available at that
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familiar

Q

A

0

the fund?

of that fund?

A NO.

fave vou 2ver asho.s o anvone about thaw fand

asicde from the cuesticns vcocu —ay have directe.l o counsel?

A o,

o Do vou recall whon e first time veou heard zbous
that fund was?

o icll, 1t's in recent months. I think I first
hecane aware of it June of thiis vear or heard discussion

Q)
W

discussic

rust

Q

Milwauiiee

with the fund,

fund?

I am not involved in it.

liave you ever contributed to that fund?

Mo.

llave you cver been solicited to contribute o

(X3
N0

ilas anybouy cver Jdoscribed

has contrikuted

to you the purnosc

noad D9ficers

to the

Sc, prior to Junc of 1975, vou
with anyene of the Milwaulkee
I don't think so.

Do you !tncw anyonce who

"nad Officers Trust Tuncd?
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A At this meeting,

Q Did Mr. Recdy cxplain why a scparate fund was
being set up instead of using Railroad funds to employ a
lobbyist to go to Washington?

A Not that I recall. It was my understanding that
this noney was going to be given to the lobbying group, as
needed.

Q But he didn't explain why a separate fund was
being set up for this purpose?

A Not that I recall, no.

Q Do you recall Mr. Reedy saying anything else about
this meeting, about this subject?

A I beg your pardon?

Q Do vou recall Mr, Reedy saying anything else about
this meeting, about the subject of this fund?

A No. In essence, what I told you is all I can
recall of it,.

Q Do you recall whether or not he suggested a
contribution sum?

A The contribution was suggested and the amount of

$15 was, as I recall, was suggested.

Q By Mr, Recdy?

A I beg vour pardon?

Q By Mr. Reecy?

A Yes. As far as I am concerned I am happy to




1

contribute if this is gcing to help this Railroad. 14

I am happy to contribute to it. I have gained my liveclihood

from this Railroad, my father had his livelihood on this

Railroad, my grandfathcr had his and I have two brothers that
have died that both served on this Railroad and as far as I
am concerned, I never questioned the $15., If it is going to
help the Railroad, I would want more, but that was all that

was mentioned, was $15.

Q Did Mr. Reedy explain why the sum of $15 was being
asked?
A No, I Zdon't. As I remember, $15 was suggested as

being what evervbody would put in and it would help the
lobbying group and help the Railroad.

Q To the best of your understanding from what Mr.
Reedy said, §15 was the amount being solicited from every-

body to contribute?

A That 1s right.
Q Did Mr. Reedv say, at this meeting, who was going

to acdminister the money that was raised?

A %o, it wasn't even discussedl,

Q Dic¢ vou, to learn later who was administering the
money that was raised?

A I never questioned it.

0 After Mr. Reedy suggested the sum of §15, did vyou

then make a contribution?

e n e e e e e - e R ————————— S W S = gy
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to contribute to it?

A No, sir.

Q Did you know how the money has been spent by that
trust account?

A No, sir.

Q Have you ever been told how the money was going
to be spent?

A No, sir.

0 Hlave you ever asked how the money was going to
be spent?

A No, sir.

Q Have you ever asked for any reports about the
activities of the trust?

A No, sir.

Q To your knowledge, have you, in any way, been
reimbursed either directly or indirectly by the Railroad
or any other corporation associated with the Railroad for
your contribution?

A No, sir.

Q Do vou recall what your salary was, MMr. Hallenber.,

Ia

at the end of 1964, per rmonth?
A I don't rccall it, I ccould tell you what it is.
Q why don't vou take a few moments and take a loox

at the document you brought with you and see if you can

refresh vour recollection.




1 being told that.

2 0 When you say you don't recall being told that,

3 Mr. Hallenberg, are you meaning to suggest that is possible,
4 you may have been told such a thing or you were ever told

5 such a thing?

6 A I cannot recall ever being told that, but I may

7 have been. I wouldn't rule out the possibility, but I cannot
8 recall it.

9 Q WWell, how were you informed of this salary increasc

10 | in January of 19652

| A Of this seven ver cent?
12 Q Yes, sir.
13 ; A I would have received a letter like this (indi-
14 % cating).
15 Q You mean similar to certain letters you produced
161 here?
17 A Similar to these, but I couldn't find it. 1In
18%; fact, these threc are the only ones that I could find,

|
19€ Normally I don't, my wife handles my checks, I

|
2051 bring i1t home and we have done this ever since we have
71i; been married, I bring my check home, I turn it over to her
22 || in the morning that she is going to the lank, she puts it
23;i on the breakfast table, I sion it, she handled all the
24}5 money, I don't. She does a better job of this than I do,
25;5 actually, but that is why I don't, that is why I am stupid




16

23

24

25

1

about it, because I don't watch it.,

Q Do you reccall cver noticing back in 1965 that the
salary increase you rececived in January was, in fact, somec-
what higher than seven per cent?

A No. If I get an increase, I am just happy to gct
it, I don't question it or, in fact, I never, when I receive
notice that I am going to get a certain percentace increase,
I never go back and figure it again and on thesc promotions
that I have got, I have never even asked when 1 got a pro-
motion, what is the salary.

Not that I amn not interested, it's just that I'm
not inclined in that direction. As long as I get paid,
well, I am satisfied.

Q lias vour salary ever been reduced by any amount
since 19652

A I don't think so.

Q wWere you ever, in any way pressured to make a
contribution to the Trust rund?

A No, sir, I was happy to make it.

Q Did vou, in any way, feel pressured to make such
contributions?

A Mo, sir.

0 Did you ever hear of anybody complaining that they
felt pressured to make a contribution?

A No, sir,.
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BY MR. BUTLER:
(0] Now, Mr. Anderson, were you ever reimbursed by
the railroad, in any way, for making contributions to the

Milwaukee Road Officers' Trust Fund?

A No, sir.

Q That is directly or indirectly?

A No, sir.

Q Did anyone ever tell, you would be reimbursed

directly or indirectly?

A No, sir.

Q For making ocntributions?

A No, sir, no one has ever told re.

0 Anyone ever suggested to vou that salary increases

you may have received in the past to compensate you for
contributions vou made to the Milwaukee Road Officers'
Trust Fund?
A o, sir.
MR. MONAHAN: Wait a minute. I wculd like to speak
with Mr. Anderson.
Would vou read that question bhack, please?
(Record read.)
(Brief recess.)
MR. MONAHAN: I think Mr. Anderson would like to add
something to that last answer.

Go ahead.
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t 31

A You don't want me to spcculate?

Q Were you subscquently told after your first
solicitation in October?

A I don't recall if I was told with aﬁyone of
this.

o) At the present time, you don't know why you were
solicited to increase your contribution?

A No, I don't know why.

Q Did anybody ever tell you why up until the present
time?

A I can't recall that they ever told me.

BY IMR. BUTLER:

Q Mr. Melzer, I ask you if you have ever been
reimbursed, in any way, by the Railroad for making the
contribution of $15 a month and later $20 a month to the
Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Fund?

A No, I was never reimbursed.

Q Did you ever receive a pay increase with the
understanding that you were =-- it was given to you to
enable you to contribute to the Milwaukee Road Officers
Trust Fund?

A No, sir.

Q Did anybody ever tell you you were going to be,
has anyone ever told you you were going to be reimbursed

for making a contribution to the Milwaukee Road Officers

- 61 -
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32
Trust Fund?

A No, sir.

Q Did anyone ever tell you you would receive a salary
increase for making it?

A I didn't hear the question.

Q Did anyone else tell you you were going to get a
salary increase for making contributions to the fund?

A No, sir.

Q I would like to go through, now, Mr. Melzer, what
your salary was in 1962, '63 and '64. This may take a few
minutes, but I just want to make sure I understand what it
was.

A Oh, golly.

MR. BUTLER: Let's start with '64.
MR. MONAHAN: I think that kind of a gquestion
requires referral to the records.

MR. BUTLER: If the witness wishes to refresh his
recollection,

THE WITNESS: I can give it as close as I can.

BY MR. BUTLER:

Q I would rather have it exactly, if you could do so
by referring to any documents.

A Is it in here?

Q If it is, help yourself. Please take a moment and

review,

- 62 -
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Trust Fund?
A No, I have not.

Q Have you ever received a pay increase in order to

allow you to contribute to the Milwaukee Road Officers' Trust\

Fund?

A Not that I am aware of.

Q Has anyone ever told you that your salary was in-
creased in order to allow you to contribute to the Milwauxee
Road Officers' Trust Fund?

MR. MONAMAN: DBefore you answer that, MMr. Upton -
under the "conversations" -
BY MR. BUTLER:

Q Excluding any conversations you may have had with
counsel, Mr. Upton?

A would you restate the question? I have lost it
there some place.

Q Has anyone ever told you that your salary was in-
creased at any time in order to allow you to contribute to¢
the Milwaukee Road Offlcers' Trust Fund?

A NO.

Q Mr. Upton, did you declare a tax deduction for
making thls contribution?

A No, I have not.

Q Have you ever asked anyone about taking a tax

deduction?

- 64 -
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30

A No, I have not.

Q Has anyone ever suggested to you that_you should
take a tax deduction?

A My wife éid - yesterday. Excuse me, perhap3 tha£
should be off the record, it was a little facetious.

MR. MONAHAN: Did she actually do that?
THE WITNESS: She has made the statement, ves.
BY MR. BUTLER:

Q Now, IMr. Upton, have you ever calculated what your
pay increase was in 198657

A No, I did not.

Q When you get the checks, what do you do with your
pay cﬁecks?

A Nermally they are taxken home and handed to ny
wife without even opening the envelope.

Q Did you do that in 1964 and 1965?

A I have, yes.

Q If I told you that you recelved a pay increase of
$25 per month in 13965, to allow you to contribute to the
Milwaukee Road Officers' Trust Fund, what would you say?

MR. MONAHAN: First, I would object to that, but
go ahead ard answer the question over the objection, if you
have an answer.

Q Well, in the first place, I am not aware of re-

ceiving that mcney for that purpose so I have no answer

- 65 -
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A It's marked hcre September 26, of this year.

0 Now, that is pursuant to the recauest you have

made of them?

A Yes.

MR. MONAHAN: I might state, for the record, Mr.
Butler, that;, 1in anticipation of this line of inquiry,
I asked Mr. Stoll if he had any payroll records in his

possession and was admitted, by Mr. Stoll, that he had

none.
MR. BUTLCR: I sce.
MR. MONAIIAN: Tor the period you are interested in.
By Mr. Butler
Q Mr. Stoll, just to make sure I understand, at

the time you received vour pay increase in early January

of 1965, vou did, in fact, recall receiving a payv increase

then?
A (Nodding head.)
MR, MONAUAN; Just a minute. I want ycu to
listen carefully, Mr. Stoll. You were asked whether or

not you now recall having rececived that pay increcase in

1965.
By Mr. Butler:

0 Do you recall what, if any, was the rate of
increase that you received at that time?

A No, I do not.

- 67 -
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A They did not.
0 Do yvou know of anvone who has withdrawn from

the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Fund?

A No, I dé not. I do not know who is a member
of it. .
Q I asked you earlier whether you had any knowlecéae,

yourself, whether you have been reimbursed for making a

contribution? ;
A No.
Q You testified vou had no -- do you know whether

anyone who has contributed to the Milwaukce Road Officers
Trust Fund has been reimbursed, directly or indirectly?

A No, I do not.

Q You have no sucih xnowledge?

A I have no such knowledge.

Q No one has ever told vou they have been reimbursed?

A No.

0 No one ﬁas ever asked you if you have been re-
imbursed?

A Thev have not.

Q You stated carlier you had cdiscussed the subject

with no onc and you only reccall the subject of your
contributions to the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Fund
with Mr. Reedy?

A That is right.
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Road Officer's Trust Fund?

A No.

Q Do you have any knowledge of such transfers of
funds belng made by the Chlcago Milwaukee Corpamtion?

A No,

Q I belleve I asked you thils, sir, but you're not

an officer of the Chicagl lilwaukee Corporatlon.

A No, I'm not.

Q You don't hold any positions with Lh;m?

A tone.

Q who is the treasurer of the Chicago kMllwaukee

Corporation?

A Mo, R B, Hratoccnwill.
Q Let me ask you thils, Mr., Schiffer, has anyore

ever told you that your contribution to the Milwaukee Rcad
Officer's Trust Fund would ever bYe relmbursed in anyway

by tne rallroad?

A NO.

G Not now or at (ny time in the rpast?

A No.

Q Nowi, I want to represenrt to you now, Mr. Schiffer,

y

that the stafl ¢of the Commission has come Into possesslicon
of documents f{rom tne files of the rallrnad which nas
becn previously marked and 1dentificd as Commission's

Fxhibit 14 winich indicates that in --
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A No.

Q All this year; all last year?

A No, he aidn'g indicate to me what time frame they
were.

Q So you don't know the reason for the withdrawals,

is that correct?

A No. I have no idea what the reason would be.

Q He never mentioned a reason to you?

A No.

Q Mr. llerrill, were you ever reimbursed directly or

indirectly by Chicago !lilwaukee Corporation, by the Railrocad,
or by any of the subsidiaries of either one of those for any

contribution you made to the Fund?

A Reimbursed for making the contribution?

Q Yes.

A I don't know that I have been reimbursed for ever
making a contribution. My contribution is made without

regard to my salary or reimbursement or anvthing of that =ind.
Q To make sure I understand your answer, is it your
present testimony that you have never been reimbursed eitiher

l

directly or indirectly for contributing to the Fund?
A To my knowledge my contribution is made out of v
own earnings, my own salary. I do not get reimbursed by

any means I am aware of.

Q By anyone?
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®
®
SALARY RECORD
S. W. Amour
®
Amount
Date . Increase Monthly Rate Remarks

® 1-1-65 $2,299. 00

) 1-1-66 $ 69,00 2.368.00 3% general increase

~

_ 3-1-66 215. 33 2,583, 33 Promoted to Vice President-
@ Labor Relalions

. 1-1-67 130. 00 2,713.33 57 general increase

-~ 1-1-68 82.00 2.795. 33 37 gencral increase
® _

10-1-68 -o- Retired

o C

P.\
®
o
o
L




Date
1- 1-65
1- 1-66
8- 1-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7. 1-68
1- 1-69
1- 1-70
1- 1-71
7- 1-72
2. 1-73
8- 1-73
7- 1-74
1- 1-75
11- 1-75

 5-11-76

SALARY RECORD
L. V. Anderson

Amount
Increasc Monthly Rate Remarks
$2,233.33
$ 67.00 2,300. 33 37 general increase
166. 67 2,467.00 Selective increase
124. 00 2,591.00 5% general increase
78.00 2,669.00 3% gencral increase
81.00 2, 750. 00 3% general increase
375.00 3,125.00 Appointment to Asst, Vice
President-Operation and
Gencral Manager
188. 00 3,313.00 6% gencral increase
265.08 3,578.08 8% general increase to non-
elected annual salaries of
$18, 000 or more
215.00 3,793.08 Selective increase
40, 25 3,833.33 SAP increase
58.00 3,891.33 SAP increase
116, 67 4,008. 00 SAP increasc
84.00 » 4,092.00 5% veneral increcase on first
$20, 000, maximum $84.00
per month
300.00 4, 392,00 SAP increase
349, 67 4, 741, 67 Selective increase
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Date
1-1-65
1-1-66
8-1-66
1-1-67
1-1-68
7-1-68
1-1-69
1-1-70

1-1-71

7-1-72
2-1-73
9.1-73
7-1-74

1-1-75

11-1-75

6-1-76

SALARY RECORD

D. O. Burke

Amount

Increasce Monthly Rate
$1,720.00
$ 52.00 1,772.00
166, 67 1,938, 67
97.00 2,035, 67
62.00 2,097, o7
63,00 2,160. 67
172. 66 2,333.33
140. 00 2,473.33
197. 92 2,671.25
I'87.00 2, 858. 25
100. 08 2,958. 33
65. 00 3,023, 33
91. 67 3,115, 00
84. 00 3,199, 00
250. 00 3,449.00
342. 67 3,791. 67

- 75 -

Remarks

37 general increase
Sclective incrcasce

59 general increase

3% genecral increase

3% general increase
Selective increase

67 general increase

87 genceral increase Lo non-
elected annual salaries of
$18,000 or more

SAP increase

SAP increase

SAP increase

SAP incrcease

5% of first $20, 000 of annual
salary

SAP increasc

SAP increasc



Date
1- 1-65
9- 1-65
1- 1-66
3- 1-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
6- 1-69
1- 1-70
1- 1-71
7- 1-72
9- 1-72

. SALARY RECORD
E. W. Chesterman

Amount

Increasc Monthly Rate
$1,951.00
$132.33 2,083.33
63.00 2,146.33
145,34 2,291.67
115.00 2,406.67
73.00 2,479.67
75.00 2,554.67
64.00 2,618.67
166.66 2,785.33
168.00 2,953.33
236.34 3,189.67
191.00 3,380.67

-0-

- 76 -

Remarks
Selective increase-added work
3% general increasec

Promotion to Assistant Vice
President-Rates and Divisions

5% general increase
3% general increase
3% general increase
2's% general increase
Selective increase
6% general increase

8% general increase on non-elected
annual salaries of $18,000 or more

Selective increase

Retired




Date
1- 1-65

1- 1-66

1- 1-67

1- 1-68

7- 1-68
1- 1-69

8-11-69

2- 1-73

1-17-74

5-14-74

11- 1-75

SALARY RECORD
P, L. Cowling

Amount
Incrcase Monthly Rate Remarks
$ 653.00
$ 22. 00. 675.00 3% general increase, $22.00
minimum
33.75 708.75 5% general increase
64. 25 773.00 Sclective increase of $41.25
plus 37" genceral increase
24.00 797.00 3% general increase
20. 00 817.00 21, % general increase
-0- Resigned
2,000. 00 New position- Executive
Assistant, Office of President
160. 00 2,160. 00 87 general increase on non-
' elected annual salaries of
$18, 000 or more
64. 75 2,224,775 SAP incrcase
50. 00 2,274.75 SAP increase
121.08 2, 395,83 New position-Vice President,
Fxecutive Department
20. 84 2,416. 67 Selective increase, elected
positions
-o- Transferred to MMTC payroll
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Date
1- 1-65
5-11-65
1- 1-66
5-10-66
10-12-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
1- 1-70
2-25-70
1- 1-73

Amount

$ 274

220.

2,146,

313.
197.
1203,
175.
429.

1,599.

Increcasc

00

.00

33

00

00

00

Monthly Rate

$3,476.00

3,750.00

3.863.00

4, 083, 33
6,250.00

6,563.00
6, 760. 00
6,963.00
7,138.00
7.567.00

9,166.67

- 78 -~

SALARY RECORD
C. E. Crippen

Remarks

Seclective increcase to elected
officer

3% gencral increase

Sclective increase to elected
officer

Promotion to President of the
Company

57 general increase
3% general increcase
3% general increase
2! general increase
6% genceral increase

Selective increcase to elected
officer

Retired



Date
1- 1-65
9- 1-65
1- 1-66
3- 1-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
6- 1-69
1- 1-70
1- 1-71
7- 1-72
1- 1-73
8- 1-72
6- 1-74

- SALARY RECORD
"P. J. Cullen

Amount

Increase Monthly Rate
$1,951.00
$132.33 2,083.33
63.00 2,146.33
145.34 2,291.67
115.00 2,406.67
73.00 2,479.67
75.00 2,554.67
64.00 2,618.67
166.66 2,785.33
168.00 2,953.33
236.34 3,189.67
191.00 3,380.67
101.00 3,481.67
79.00 3,560.67

—o—

- 79 -

Remarks

Selective increcase-Merger Com-
mittee work

3% general increase

Promotion to Asst. Vice President-
Special Duties

5% general incrcase
37 general increase
3% general increase
24% general increase
Selective increase

% general increase

8% general increase on non-elected
annual salaries of $18,000 or more

Selective increase
SAP increase

Promotion to Vice President-
Special Traffic Studies

Retired




~~

7 a

Date
1-1-65
1-1-66
1-1-67
1-1-68

7-9-68

SALARY RECORD
L. H. Dugan

Amount
Increase Monthly Rate Remarks
$2,932.00
$ 88.00 3,020.00 37 general increasc
151. 00 3,171, 00 5" general increasc
96. 00 3,267.00 3% general increase

-0- Deccecased
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SALARY RECORD

V. E. Glosup

Amount

Monthly Rate

®
e
') - Date Increase
a 1 - 1-65
1- 1-66 $488.00
~
® _
Lotad l- 1‘67
9 (<2
~
|
®
®
®

§2,345.00

2,833.00

-0~

Remarks

Selective increase of $405.00
per month plus 3% general in-
crease

Retired



(<8

Date
1-1-65
1-1-66
8-1-66
1-1-67
1-1-68
7-1-68
1-1-69
1-1-70

1-1-71

8-1-71

7-1-72
1-1-73
8-1-73
6-1-74

1-1-75

11-1-75

6-1-76

SALARY RECORD
A. W, Hallenberg

Amount

Increasc Monthly Rate
$1,510.00
$ 46.00 1,556.00
110. 67 1, 666. 67
84.00 1,750, 67
53.00 1,803. 67
55.00 1. 858. 67
47.00 1,905.67
115.00 2,020.67
161. 66 2,182.33
175.00 2,357.33
118.00 2,475. 33
74.25 2,549.58
57.00 2,606.58
79.00 2,685.58
84.00 2,769.58
200, 42 2,970.00
213,33 3,183.33

- 82

Remarks

37 general increase
Sclective increase

5" general increase

3% general increase

3% general increase

21:% gencral increase

6% general increase

87 general increase to non-
elected annual salaries of
$18,000 or more

8% general increase to non-
elected annual salaries under
$30, 000

SAP increase

SAP increase

SAP increasce

SAP increase

5% of first $20, 000 of annual
salary

SAP increasc

SAP increase



7

Date
1-1-65

6-1-65

SALARY RECORD
H. C. Johnson

Amount

Increase Monthly Rate Remarks

$1, 686, 00

-0- Retired
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Date
1- 1-65
1- 1-66
9- 1-66

10-12-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
5-13-69
1- 1-70
7- 1-72
2- 1-73

10- 1-73
5-14-74

1- 1-75
5-11-76

SALARY RECORD
R.‘F. Kratochwill

Amount

Increase Monthlvy Rate
$2.255.00
$ 68.00 2,323.00
127.00 2.450.00
500. 00 2,950.00
148. 00 3,098.00
93.930 3,191.00
96. 00 3,287.00
?3.00 3.370.00
171. 67 3,541. 67
213.00 3,754, 67
187.75 3.942. 42
75.00 4,017, 42
136. 75 4,154.17
220. 83 4,375.00
333,33 4, 708. 33
375.00 5,083, 33

- 84 ~

Remarks

3% gencral increase
Selective increase

Promotion to Vice President -
Finance and Accounting

57- gencral increase
37 genecral increase
3% gencral incrcase
2'5% general increase
Selective increase
6% gencral increase
Selective increase
SAP increase

SAP increase
Selective increase
Seleclive increase

Selective increase



Date
1- 1-65
5-11-65
1- 1-66
1- 1-67

6- 1-67

SALARY RECORD
W. W. Kremer

Amount
Increase Monthly Rate
$3,913.00
$ 87.00 4,000.00
120.00 4,120.00
206.00 4,326.00
-0~

- 85 =

Remarks

Selective increase
3% gencral increase
5% general increase

Retired




®
Date
® 1- 1-65
1- 1-66
3- 1-66
®
- 1- 1-67
“ 1- 1-68
PY ‘o
- 1- 1-68
7- 1-68
—_
o _ 1- 1-69
D 5-13-69
o « 1- 1-70
~
7- 1-72
o 2- 1-73
8- 1-73
5-14-74
o
11- 1-75
° 5-11-76
|

SALARY RECORD

G. H. Kronbery

Amount

Increase Monthly Ratc
$1, 764. 00
$ 53.00 1,817.00
933,00 2,750.00
138. 00 2, 888. 00
153. 67 3,041. 67
92. 00 3,133, 67
95. 00 3,228. 67
81.00 3, 309. 67
173. 66 3,483. 33
209. 00 3,692. 33
184.59 3,876.92
75.00 3,951.92
214,75 4,166, 67
250. 00 4,416.67
333. 33 4, 750. 00
375.00 5,125.00

- 86 -

Remarks

3", general increase

Promotion to Vice President -
Sales and Service

57 general increase

Sclective increase to elected
officer

3" gencral increase
3" general increase
2'2% general increase

Appointment to Vice President-
Traffic

6% general increase

Seclectlive increase to elected
officer

SAP increase
SAP increasc

Sclective increcasce to elected
officer

Sclective increase to elected
officer

Selective increcase to clected
officer



q

Date
1-1-65
1-1-66
1-1-67
1-1-68

6-1-68

SALARY RECORD
C. T. Lannon

Amount

Increasc

$50. 00
85.00

54.00

Monthly Ratc Remarks
$1, 636.00
1, 686.00 3" gencral increase
1,771.00 57 gencral increase
1.825.00 37, general increase
-0- Retired
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Date
1- 1-65
5-11-65
1- 1-66
5-10-66

10-12-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
1- 1-70
7- 1-72
2- 1-73
5- 8-73
5-14-74

11- 1-75
5- 1-76

SALARY RECORD

F. G. McGinn

Amount

$ 87.
120.
213.
416,
238.
150.
155.
133,
326.
172.

75.
83.
250.

333.

Incrcase

00

00

33

67

00

00

00

00

00

58

00

75

00

34

Monthly Rate

$3,913.00

4,
4,
4,
4,
4,
5,
5,
5,
5,
5,
5,
6,
6,

6,

- 88 -

000.

120.

333.

750.

988.

138,

293,

426.

752.

924.

999.

083.

333.

666.

-0-

00

00

33

00

00

00

00

00

00

58

58

33

33

67

Remarks

Sclective increasc
37 penecral increase
Sclective increase
Selective increase
57~ general increase
3% general increase
37 general increase
212 % gencral increase
% general increase
Selective increase
SAP increase
Sclective increase
Sclective increase
Selective increase

Retired



1

i8]

SALARY RECORD
H. H. Melzer

Amount

Date Increase Monthly Rate Remarks

1-1-65 $1,809.00

1-1-66 $ 55.00 1,864.00 % gencral increase

1-1-67 94. 00 1,958.00 5% general increase

1-1-68 59. 00 2,017.00 3% gencral increase

7-1-68 61.00 2,078.00 37 gencral increase

1-1-69 52.00 2,130.00 2157 pencral increase

1-1-70 128. 00 2,258.00 6% general increase

1-1-71 180. 67 2.438.67 87 gencral increase on non-
elected annual salaries of
$18, 000 or more

8-1-71 196. 00 2,634.67 8% general increase on non-
elected annual salaries under
$30, 000

7-1-72 79. 00 2,713.67 Selective increase

2-1-73 50.00 2,763.67 SAP increasc

8-1-73 28.00 2,791. 67 SAP increase

6-1-74 116. 66 2,908. 33 SAP increase

1-1-75 84.00 2,992. 33 5%, general increasce on first
$20, 000, maximum $84.00
per month

11-1-75 149, 34 3, 141.67 Sclective increasc
6-1-76 191. 66 3, 333.33 7 Selective increase
- 89 -




SALARY RECORD
R. K. Merrill

Amount

Date Incrcase Monthly Rate Remarks

1- 1-65 $2.255. 00

5-11-65 $120.00 2,375.00 Sclective increase

1- 1-66 72.00 2,447.00 3%, general increase
5-10-66 386. 33 2,833, 33 Selective increase
10-12-66 416, 67 3,250.00 Selective increase

1- 1-67 163.00 3,413.00 5% general increase
1- 1-68 103. 00 3,516.00 3%, peneral increase
7- 1-68 106. 00 3,622.00 3% gencral increase
1- 1-69 91.00 3,713.00 2127 gencral increase
1- 1-70 223.00 3,936.00 6" gencral increase
11- 1-70 397. 33 4, 333, 33 Promotion to Vice President-
Law

7- 1-72 169. 00 4,502, 33 Selective increase

2- 1-73 75.00 4,577. 33 SAP increasc

8- 1-73 89. 34 4, 666,67 SAP increasc

5-14-74 250. 00 4,916, 67 Selective increase
11- 1-75 375.00 5,291. 67 Selective increase
5-11-76 416. 66 5,708. 33 Selective increase



SALARY RECORD
W. E. Ross

Amount

Date Increase Monthly Rate Remarks
1- 1-65 $1.575.00 Includes sclective increase to
adjust incquities, effective
this date
1- 1-66 $ 48.00 1,623.00 3% general increase
8- 1-66 T7.00 1.700.00 Selective increase
10-12-66 416. 67 2,116.67 Promotion to Comptroller
1- 1-67 106. 00 2,222.67 5% general increase
1- 1-68 .67. 00 2,289. 67 37 general increase
7- 1-68 69, 00 2.358, 67 3% general increase
11- 1-68 150. 33 2,509.00 Sclective increase
1- 1-69 63.00 2.572.00 2137 general incx:ease
1- 1-70 155. 00 2,727.00 6" general increase
6- 1-71 -o- Retired

- 9] -




SALARY RECORD

C. L. Schiffer

Amount

Date Increasc
1- 1-65
1- 1-66 $ 30.00
1- 1-67 51.00
10- 1-67 97. 67
1- 1-68 35.00
5-14-68 465,00
7- 1-68 50.00
1- 1-69 43,00
1- 1-70 106. 00
1- 1-71 149, 33
T- 1-72 100. 00
1- 1-73 55.00
7- 1-73 55.00
5-14-74 116. 67
11- 1-75 183. 33
5-11-76 200. 00

Monthly Rate

$ 988.00
1,018.00
1,069.00

1,166.67

1,201, 67

1, 666.67

1, 759. 67
1,865, 67

2,015.00

2,115.00

2,170.00
2,225.00

2, 341. 67

2,525.00

2,725.00

- 92 -

Remarks

3% general increase
57 general increase

Selective increase to elected
officer

3% general increase
New position: Treasurer
37: general increase

2. % general increase

6% general increase

Selective increase to elected
officer

Sclective increase to elected
officer

SAP increase
SAP increase

Sclective increase to elected
officer

Sclective increase to elected
officer

Selective increase to elected
officer




Date
1- 1-65
1- 1-66
3- 1-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
5-13-69
1- 1-70
5-11-71
7- 1-72
2- 1-73
7- 1-73
5-14-74

11- 1-75
5-11-76

SALARY RECORD

E. J. Stoll

\

Amount

$ 52.

316.

105.
60,
68.
59.

108.

153.

213.

145.

295,

291.

Increase

00

33

00

00

00

00

.-
O

00

67

83

.00

R i

16

84

66

Mouthly Ratce

$1,715.
1,767.

2,083.

2,188.
2,254,
2, 322.
2, 381.

2,550.

2,703,

2,916.

3,002.

3,137.
3,216.

3, 395.

3,691.

3,983.

00

00

33

33

33

33

33

00

00

67

50

67

33

- 93 -

Remarks

3% genceral increase
Promotion to Vice President -
Real Istate and Industrial
Departmoent

57 general increasce

3% general increase

37 gencral increase

31

21:7% peneral increase

Scelective incrcase to elected
officer

6% gencral increasc

Selcective increase to elected
officer

Selective increcas: to elected
officer

SAP increase
SAP increase

Sclective increase to elected
officer

Scelective increase to elected
officer

Selcctive increase to elected
officer




Date
1- 1-65
9- 1-65
1- 1-66
3- 1-66
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69

10- 1-69

" SALARY RECORD

W. D. Sunter

Amount

Increase Monthly Rate
$2,272.00
§ 83.33 2,355.33
71.00 2,426.33
323.67 2,750.00
138.00 2,888.00
245.¢7 3,133.67
95.00 3,228.67
31.00 3,309.67

-0-

94 -

Remarks

Selective increase
3% general incrcasc

Promotion to Vice President-
Rates and Divisions

5% general increuse

Selective increase plus 37
general increase

3% genecral increase
2%s% general increase

Retired



Date
1- 1-65
11- 1-65
1- 1-06
1- 1-67
1- 1-68
7- 1-68
1- 1-69
- 1-70
1- 1-71
5-11-71
7- 1-72
2- 1-73
8- 1-73
5-14-74
11- 1-75
5-11-76

SALARY RECORD

J. T. Taussig

Amount

109.

153.

62.

30.

91.

183.

191.

Incrcase

.00
.00

.67

.00

. 00

83

.83

50

00

17

Monthly Rate

$1, 400. 00

ry

ro

083.

95

.00

. 00

.50

33

5. 83

.83

.00

.00

6, 67

Remarks

New position, Secretary of the
Company, cffective this date

Sclective increase
37 veneral increase

Selective increase in lieu of
57 general increase

(V9]

ceneral increase

37 gencral increase

2.7 aeneral increase
67~ ceneral increase

Selective increase to clected
Offi(‘(‘l‘

Selective increase to elected
officer

Seloctive increasce to elected

officer

SAP increase

SAP increase

Scelective increase to elected
Offi('t‘t‘

Selective increase to elected

officer

Selective increase to elected
officer



SALARY RECORD

F. A. Upton

Amount
Date Increasce “NMonthly Rate Remarks
1-1-65 $2, 000, 07
1-1-66 T £2.00 2,128, 07 37 cencral increase
8-1-66 167.50 2,296.17 Selective increasce
1-1-67 115. 00 2.411.17 &' pencral increase
1-1-068 73.00 2,484, 17 3 ceneral increase
7-1-68 75.00 2,559.17 3" general increasce
1-1-99 190. 83 2. 750,00 Kelective increase
1-1-70 165.00 2,915.00 " ¢encral increase
1-1-71 233.25 3,148.25 8" ¢eneral increase to non-

9-1-71 (416, 67) 2.731.58 Selective decrease
7-1-72 163.00 2.804,58 Selective increase
1-1-73 86,83 2,981. 41 SADP increase
7-1-73 5¢G0. 20 3,541, 07 Promotion to Asst, Vice
Prosidonl—Mvchanical
7-1-74 177. 33 3, 719,00 SAP increase
1-1-75 84,00 3, 803.00 57 ¢eneral increcase on first
€20, 000, maximum $84. 00
per month
11-1-75 300. 00 4,103.00 Selective increase
6-1-76 305. 33 4, 408. 33 Selective increase

o0

elected annual salaries

$18&, 000 or more

of




Date

1~

1-65

1-66

1-70

1-71

1-71

1-73

1-73

1-74

1-75

1-76

1-76

- SALARY RECORD
L. Wood

G.

Amount

Increase

$ 40.00

68.00

43.00

45,00

38.00

93.00

131.33

116.33

79.00

E&Jnthlv Ra

$1,315.00

1,548.00
1,641.00

1,772.33

1,914.33

2,010.33

|§9)

,070.66

2,113.67

2

-
o
ro
—
.
o
>

te BpmAyks

37 ceneral increasce
57 general increase

27 gencral increase

(99)

Cgencral increase
a1~ ~ ‘! 3 N
2's% general increasc

67 general increase

87 genecral increase on non-elected
annual salaries of $§18,000 cr more

8% general increase on non-elected
annual salaries under $30,000

Selective increase
SAP increase
SAP increase
SAP increasc

s

5% general increase on first
$§20,000, maximum $84,00 per month

SAP increase

Sclective increase
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MILWAUKEE ROAD OFFICERS TRUST ACCOUNT
Monthly Payroll Deductions January 1, 1965 to Date
o
R. K. Merrill $15.00 ( '/oS thru 1/71)
" 25.00 ( 2771 thru 5/76)
R. F. Kratochwill 15.00 ( 1705 thru 5/776)
L ) D, O, Rurke 1500 ( 1705 thru 3/76)
A. W, Hallenberg 15.00 ( 1/65 thra 5/76)
I.. H., Ducan I5.00 ¢ 1768 theay G /08
P L. Cowling 15,00 ¢ 17en tha 7/69)
J. T. Taussig 15,00 ( 1/65 thra 9/70)
o " 20.00 (1070 thru 8/794
" 1500 ( /74 ey 5/770)
e C. T. Larnon IS5.00 ¢ 1% by 3708
C I.. Schiffer I5.00 ¢ 1703 e 9770
- " 20,00 (10/70 thrn 2/74)
P T A " 10.00 { 3/74 thr 5/76)
- E. J. Stoll IS.00 ( 105 thr 9/70)
" 25,00 (T T ey 8T
- G. M., Kronbere 15,09 ¢ 175 *hiru 9/70)
_ a 25,00 410770 ke 3/76)
C. E. Criopen IS,00 ¢ 1/7¢5 thea 1/71)
o L 23.00 ( 2/71 to date)
_ W, ¥. Ross 12,00 ¢ 1S they 5/71)
' 11, C. Johnsan IS.00 ¢ Y/ S thrm 5/65)
- F. G. McGinn 15,00 ( 1705 ther 9/70)
" 25,00 (10470 thyn 1/76)
® < L. V. Andorson 12,00 { 1/¢™ thyg 97700
~ ! 20,00 {10770 thhe 5/749)
S. W, Amour 15.00 ( 1/45 then 9/68)
F. A. Upton 15,00 ( 1/¢5 +hru 5/706)
G. L. Wood 15,00 ( 1/¢5 thra 5/76)
L vV, B, Glosuo 15,00 ( 1/65 thry 12/65)
FL. HIL Noeleor 15,00 ¢ 1.5 thru 9/70)
v 20,00 (10770 thra 5/70)
W, W, Kremer 25,00 ( 165 thra 5/767)
W, D, Sunter 25.00 (1745 thru 9/469)
o E. W, Chesterman 25.00 ( 1/465 thea 8/72)
P, J. Cullen 15,00 ( 1/A5 thru 2/70)
" 20.00 (10/70 thru 5/74




SECRETARY'S CERTIFICATE

I, J. T. Taussig do hereby certify that I am the elected Secretary of
the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company (the ''Company') and
do further certify that I have been the Secretary of the said Company since January 1,
1965. |

I further certify that:

l. T was assigned the respousibility of computing supplemental
pensions pavable under the Fension Plan of the Company in
effect during the period January 1, 1965 through December 31,
1975, for the following officers of the Company:

H. C. Johnson

V. E. Glosup

. Kremer

. Lannon

. Dugan

. Amour

. Sunter

. Ross

. Chesterman
. Cullen

TMmMmE L e O
LUEmoO L nm s,

2. The Plan provided that the pension allowances be computed on
the basis of the average monthly comnrensation received during
the 60 months of cecmpensated service immediately preceding
retirement.

3. In determining the amount of compensation of each of the
foregoing officers, as well as all other officers retiring
under said Plan, I included in their rmonthly compensation

all earnings without making pavroll deductions for any
purpose, including contributions,

Road Officers Trust

Fund.

if

anv,

to the Milwaukee

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the seal
of said CHICAGO, MILWAUKEE, ST. PAUL AND PACIFIC RAILROAD COMPANY, at rv office
in the City of Chicago, County cf Cook and State of 1llinois, this 22nd day of

December, A. D., 1976,

/ |
Secretary
CHICAGO, MILWAUKEE, ST. PAUL
AND PACIFIC RAILROAD COMPANY

Subscribed and Sworn to
before me this 22nd day

of December, 1976.

(;;L/x(v Cf_ /{:;;;;“

éNOTARY PUBLIC -

99 -




A. D. 200 Rev,

General Oft'icors

Division
® peduction on officers Department Pay Roll No. 00
me >
Month of R 19_76 Second g
ven Coade
In Favor of __Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account ) 11k
. (3tate Reason for Deduction)
Address Chicaro, 1llinois
Deduction Order Pernod Deducted from Salary of Employes S S A Hvumber ! Amount of
Number NAME or Working Numter | Deduction
® C. D+ Rorers, Jr. 288 20 REA N IR
D. A. Xeller 7 00 15 QY
W, J. Quinn o1 | 1A N~ es
F, 7. Miller LTe 12 TN 15 20
- D. C. Youns 255 20 CER 1C Q0
_ G. A. Kellow 707 10 70 25 o0
o L. W. Harrington 307 18] 5<% 22| on
J. J. Drinka 710 05| ©8sA 15 | o0
3. W. Tornin Ehet' 12{ sh32 2o
R. E. Beck 5L 01| 143~ 10| 00
P
® -
L a
o
‘ ) | .
Approved: oo | T
‘ 167 alal
. Tty i
Cprmets CO”CC((\ . SR
R T
Titie — N _ < .
. Payroll Maker ¢ Decduction Cicrh
/ ¢
. - 100 -



EXCERPT OF

TESTIMONY OF

CRIPPEN
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~d

23

24

25

a dollar sum, an equalirsing adjustment.

What I am trying to understand is in December of
1964, was the $25 a month extra, certain employees who
were going to rcceive, covered in that cqualizing acdijust-

ment, 1f vou know?

A I don't know, I don't Know.
Q well, to vour xncwledoe, did Mr. Crowley o bils
wn authority cr con his own implement the $25 adéitional

DR -~ - —~ ~ o1 e v N ey " K Nty N AN &
salary increcase tc certain enmplovees for the nurrese of

A Well, franxly I den't recall, I don't recall see-
inc anvthing on it, and I don't recall -~ust hew it was

increcase efiective January of 1%65 Zrem the Raillroac?

A No.

Q well, let me ask vou this, sir, ald you rarti-
cipate in the trust fund voursell?

A Yes.

0 And what was vour contributien?

A $25 a month.

o] Didyou receive, nersonallvy, an extra $25 a month
for this purpose f{rom the Railroad?

A Well, I don't rccall swpecifically, but I assume

I did.

- 102 - ‘




e EXCERPT OF
TESTIMONY

TAUSSIG

pp. 18, 19

OF

’

and 20
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23

24

25

Exhibit 61 authorization?

THE WITNESS: Yes. My memory is refreshed to thaot
extent and shall I volunteer the information?

MR. MONAIAN: why don't you let Mr. Butler prod
this for awhile.

BY MR. DUTLER:

Q Dc you recall when that meeting was?

A The first meeting?

Q The seccnd meeting.

A The sccond meeting, probably within a week, witnin

the week after January 12, 1965,

0 Which is the cdate on which --
A -- on 61, ves.
Q Signed withholding?

A Uh-huh.

Q And do you recall where that meeting took place?

A In his cffice.

Q Was anybody eclse present besides yourself?

A No, sir.

Q You and !r. Schieive?

A we two.

Q And did he call you into his office?

A No.

Q How did the reeting come about?

A This may be a slight discrepancy, but in the first

- 104 -




(5]

—y

—
[85]

21

22

23

24

25

19

instance after 1 received and signed the original in dupli-

cate of Item 61, then I sent it back, took the copy back.

I did not mail it in this instance back or send it through

the company mail,

Unlike the

out and 1inser

I took it gave

one, the second

1t to hinm

onc which

it to him.

after

believe I

Q At the tine the second meceting, 1is that
when you del:ivered the tackx to Mr. ESchieive?

P Yes.

) So it was appron: a weex later?

A A weex or so la

0 And do you recall what you discussed with Mr.
Schieive at the time?

A lie voluntecercd that though had cdonated $15,
that there would Lec a increase that might, this
particular instance, with this amount of moncy might be $2°%

any incomc tax

total donation

MR.

ORI .
A“x\/nn..nu .

WITHLGES:

the donation,

what you recall, Mr.

it would

Taussit

appear,

then, rmight be conmpensated and

after that would prcbably be covered in the

ol $25.

HEGAN :

Total donation or total salary?
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21

22

23

24

25

: . 20
THE WITNESS: Total salary donation of only $15.
BY MR. BUTLER:
Q The difference of $10 in to cover the tax?
A Yes.

BY MR. HIECGAN:

Q Is that what Mr. Schicive told you?

A Yes, My first understanding was the $15, «hich
was just a straight cdonaticn, and I couldn't really know
until after the sccend time around that there would &o
thils pay increcasc.

Q In cother worcds, 1f I understand you correctly,
sir, vou had already acreed to give $15 a month voluntarily
without any comzensaticn tc be giwven o you for it?

A Completely, because, as you rccall in my earlier
testimeny, I was eager enough and wanted to Le cn the list
and $15 didn't scernt to bother me too nuch, then.

. And later Mr. Schieive told you vou wculd ke

P
[
t
o
PRS
(]
[
J]
(o5
L]
81
&
(ad
(&)
3
[
}4
o3
i
th
C
"y
P
o3

he staterient by him

"
=
=,

on't remerber whether he sald it was to cover
that cdonation, but I supgose, looking back, I must have
heard that or I wouldn't have taken just a straight $25

without having an explanation of what 1t was for.
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EXCERPT OF
TESTIMONY OF

KRATOCHWILL

pp. 12, 16 =~
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12
Q To your knowledge in 1965, was there any conrrela-
tion between the fact that you had made a contribution and
the adjustment?
A I understood that there was a relatlionship, yes.
Q And from whom did you have this understanding?

A I drew thls conclusion more or less on my own.

a ! - 'S . - 1 o

Q wnat rrompted veou to draw thils conclusion

- bl o - - - - -~
A e fact that the twe fthingss coccdrred at tae same?

Q You mean the fact that you were receiving 15 a
Tontn over and arvove the seven rercent rpar ralse coming at
atcout the same tire yvou were contrituting to the fund?

A Yeos.,

Q It Is vour testimony then this was Just an assumg

tion on veour rars, nobtody told vou this?
. s b} Y .

4 - . - -, ~ -~ . A bl - 3
nat is correct, to tne vtest of my recollecation

creased Ly Lne -

A ho.
MR, HEGAN: I think Mr. Butler has some gquestlions
about tne dividend.
BY MR. 3UTLbA:
Q Mr. Kratochwlll, are you a Director of the

- 108 -




Memorandum
@nds quote
here.

-

o~

>

B

12

lé

t

Q In Commission's LExhibit 3 is numbered similar

payrolls, the exhibit just identified as the payroll. At

this time I would'like,to show you what has been marxed as

Groun I'xhibit

! v Sene - -
i A Shese aveear Lo be

listings ol pavyoll deductions

|

i to the Officers' Trust iAccount from Payrolls 1 and 2, which

mre the officer vortions of the oopen rolls, as I described
i
|

earlier, for various neriods in

]
pas
T
‘ ]
3
[
Vs
¥
(@]
ct
(hl
0O

[N
-~

|
A . N . -
I Serlies oifcomputer prantouts, 15 that correctr.
|
A Yes.,
¢ And are vou familiary with the codes on tha ton

- of
1
t

Vendor Code 114 as being one that

:;1
—
1
©
9]
s}
5ol
o}
}4-
tl
]
s
D

{
i
¢ identifies this
|

1
i
B

ieduction catccoorvy.

N 114 denotes the deduction for campaign contribu-
1
¢+ tions?
! A The cdeduction for the MMilwaukes Road Qfficers'
Trust Account.
Q This »narticular Tund, is that correct?
A Tes.
| .
Q Do vou know also the totals apvnearing at the

bottem of the individual computer vrintout sheets are totals

or exactly what is the siunificance of the last bottom-line

- 109 -

3(m) and ask vyou if you can identify that part of Cornission's




15

16

23

24

25

i
I

numbers?
A I have no idea.
Q Are these, that is, Commission's Exhibit 3(m),

typical kinds of records maintained in your office?

A In iny department.,

Q In vour Jdepartment?

A Yes, sir,

Q Is that the same case for Comnission's Exhioit
3(a) which you rreviously identified as an offico vavroll?

3 wral 1s 1t acain?

Q Is trhat also typical of the records you maintain
in vour denaritment?

JRLOHAYIS: You have to b2 nore snecific about the

BY MR. BUTLER:

record., 1 don't xnow what vou mearn

Q Are the officers' deducticns which Ceormission's
Exhibit 3(a) indicates for a certain groun of officers, is

that Commission exhibii tvnical of the records themselves?
that Zorm?

MR, HAYES: For this time period?

at

MR. BUTLIR: Yes, for this time period. Is that

an example of the records you have presently relating to,

- 110 -
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vou have

first, Payroll 800?
THE WITNLSS:

record that we ha;e,
BY MR. HIDGAN

0 What

o, <y £ H
tostriied

relating to thie Trust Fund., wWa

QLf{ the

{Niscus

rT YN,
arao NN o

IR,

on it, and for ine salk

the Orderx

tion to

recorcs pricr to 13635,
SR HIIGAN
course, as we stia

strictly voluntary. 1

.

of any records, so you certainly are free to withhold produc-

tion of any documcnt

. N v PR
W are Living

Well, again this is one kind of

ves.

at here, Mr. Hratoc!

llere 1s a docunent.
record.

sion off
Bacly on the racord,

with a brown
in the light

e of

we understand it,

the pronrietv of any interrocatio

here has been no subproena

e recuested.,  Tnat leaves us, of

- 111 -
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make formal chi

for the rocord,

18

wrrll,

}

ey
IGRNROD §

5
2D

coveaer

th

O

has to

W
0)
!

n as *o

of

i

Kratochwill for his appearance here, or for the production,

course,
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11

12

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

with the option of issueing a supboena for these

documents.

MR. HAYES: I didn't wish to put that on the ground

of subvoena or not.

this witness in

I am solely on the ground of the issue

I think that having stated our

X -

fact trenler i

or the file

Just give us two minutes.

the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

of the scove of the Order, and
nositicon, I would suggest that
file.

MR. HEGAN:

MR. MOUALANT: Tender
for the paoriod covared v the O

MR. HAYLES:

MR, HEGA: 0Qff

MR, HEGAMN: DBack on ¢

AR OHAYLES :
suggest that the witness

THE WITNISS This is

in my earlier response.

MR. HLEGAI:

has tenderedto us a file of approximately

bound with two brown covers,

The document consists of
MR. MOIJANAL:
covers.

MR.

: I will restate the nrior objection,

Let the record show

one in

As I was counting,

HEGAU: LIxclusive of

112

he record.

tender the file.

which I referred to

that Mr. Kratochwill

a half-inch thick,
in back.

front and one

39 vages.

exclusive of the

the covers. I accept the




N

——

(593

18

19

20

21

23

24

25

amendnent.

Off the record.

20

(Discussion off the record.)

(Commission':
was marked

BY MR, HEGAXN:

"

L

¢ Exhibit No. 13

\

tor identificacicn.!

ir. Rratochwill, I direct vour attention to what

could vou just cenerally 1dentiiy this for the record?

A This is a £ile of withiiolding authorications Ior
payroll deductions to the Officers' Trust Account frem
Payroll 80, aleong with certain rolated corresvondsnce and
other parers,

0 Do the payroll deducticn forms represent currentc

deductions, cr 1is this document historical

as well, contain-

ing authorizaticens frem prior emnlovees who no longer mayv De

contributinc to the Fund?
A These are the current --
MR HAYDS: Jus® a minute, lir. Witness. I thinx I

will object to the guestion and ask vou to
question about different persons. I don't
what time frame vou are involved in with &

MR. HEGA: I can take every one

some of thom may have dropped out or died.,

»

- 113 -

ask a specific
“now at the mcrant
he authorizaticncz.

cf themn. I was

Is the question

¢

trying o save a little time. I was just trying to find c:ut 1
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25
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|
i

clear?

no longer on the rolls, and it also has current authorizations

MR. HAYLS: Is the question clear, Mr. Witness?

THE WITNESS:. Yes, it is. It seems from reviewing

' the files it has some authorizations in for persons who are

in either resoect.

BY MR, HIGAN:

Q So it 1s possible that there are additional wiszh-
S aolding Iforms that woere exccuted by contributors to $nhe Tro
| that would not be contained in this Ixhibit 132
A It is rossible.
SOR. BUTLIDR: Qff the record.
(Discussion oZf the record.)
MR. HEGAIl: On the record.
Does Counsel wish to make a staterment?
MRL HAYIS:  Yes. 1 suggest the Ixaminers consize
Exhibit 13 in conjunction with a blue book which is on th=

e TIITA N

AR.OHEGAN: I will be happy to consider somethin: _

I knew what we were talking about. There is in front ol

we have not been tendered yet. Is Counsel tendering it =

this

tiaves, for the record, a blue, three-ring notebook .zl

time?

PR, HAYES: I am tendering it.

- 114 -

fin it. I don't male any representations as to its ceonnlate-
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HR.

MR.
MR.

arrs
BREAEY

MR.

it.

tencerca a no

. .

what thils =xh
'

MR

There seen to

may be hard t
characterize,
MR
THE

kept in my of

docurments supporting the salary rates

(Discussion off the record.)
[ILGAN: On the record,
You want to mark the book?

HAYES: It is up to you.

HUGAN D And substitute a copy of 1t?
HAYLLS . The entire boo'l?
HEGAY: Well,let me as* -- let's »nut a marw con

(@]
O
g
"
0
1

Will the rerorter ploase mark this as

L 14 Jor ilontification?
(Commission's Ixhibit No. 14
was marxad for identification.’
MR. HDIGAN:
Kratochwill, I have had the reporter mari as

Lxhibit 14 the three-ring blue-covered binder

ment ago by lir. llaves. Can vou identify, sir,
ibiv is?
HAYES: Lot me make an obiection for the record.

b2 several hundred nages in that exhibit. It

o0 characterize
righe?

\r

[IEGAL: YEeS .

WITHESS: This is one of several similar voluras

fice containing papers, letters, and similar

for a Payroll E£00.
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gins here
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2

18

.lemorandum
ends quote
here.

16

)
Lon)

2]

23

24

25

"Memorandum be-

Q

things aop

employees
; A
f
Q
| Ixhibit 13

23

BY IMR. HEGAN:
In other words, does the document contain amon~ other
ointments, and notifications or promotions of

and their chanaing salaries, and so forth?

Yes.
1
llow does this relate to what ltas bheen marked as |
!
A

| A This vparticular book? |
5: |
! '

) Ixhibit 14, ;
I A Lxhibit 14 contains the documents relating to = :
i ;
I i
i period in which the Officers' Trust Fund had its inceptic:n. i
il
i i
! 2 I haven't had occasion to comvletely examine |
CoExhiibit 14, but I did note in a guick runthroucgh, Mr, Hrzzoch-,
I !
(. " . . . |
" will, there se2ms to be increases of salaries of various ]
| emplecyees on various occasions. To your knowledge, werz anv }
i
i of these increases in salary again to emnloyees for the zur- |
" vose of allowing them to make contributions to the Empiz =25 !
] H
y Turst fund?

- . . . . i

Py It appears that in this one instance at the i1rnzzo-

tion of the Cfficer Trust Account that ccrtain salary

were nade i1n respect of contributions to th=s

Trust Account.
You want to be a little plainer with that?

MR. HAYIS: Would you read the answer back, plzise?
(Answer read.)
- 116 -
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15
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answeyr on the

BY MR.

Q It is
understand, Ir.

question.

of the llllwaukee

purpose of allowing them to contribu

HHEGAN :

24

the "in respect" part of your answer I don't

Kratochwill.

Were employees at the

A I don't know.
JiR. HAYIES: I thinx I wou

oo}
o
a
-
O
{21}
Y
t

, p;rxa*s teoo late,

a cuestion that woul

(Discussion off the

-

MR OMONANAT: ror thepurpo

orcaniczed with

nuthered in the

1749 and a-haléf

documents relating t

upwver right-hand cor
fwhich Mr. Kratochwill had reference

in the upper right-hand

MR, HEGAN: 0f Zxhibit 14

I will be

Road Trust Fund give

an

o)

L i‘lh‘

ground the question calls ¢

M Al
GoAass

he recora.
receord.

- K] - v, o5 - ~ -
R. HLEGAL: Jack on the record.

&

S¢ 0L

'l o e

are numbered 1749

MR. MONANAL: Of Exhibit 14.

MR, HEGAW:

- 117 -
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plainer with oy

formasion

A move to strike
conclusioc

the witness

this boox,
same subject ~a

And the docur=nt

corner.
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(Discussion off the record.)

MR, HEGAN: Back on the record.

i
1

I thank.Counsel for pointing out the appropriate’

f
pages which we have boeen looking at here. |
|
|

| Q In thav connection, Mr. Xratochwill, I would direct

et - - T N I - 3 - RN o T . N 3 N
vour o atvention to Pacge 1749 and a-nhall, whilchh 1s contalned

it
. . . B . . . . .
tin Commission's Ixihiibit 14, and ask vou firss of all, sir --
LN N - - . . N v, .
R, QUALIN LNcuse me, I thinii vou are coing to
£ 3 +. - -~ —~ - - N
find there are several pages with £haot numbher on 12 1in a

. series, so mavb

[¢]
o]
H
t=
rt
ot
}_A
4]
sl
C
H
]
[o5
o
n
0
]
P.
9]
[N
o]
o3
(N
[od
7]
ot
[ RN
0]
t
ot
)
Q

racord? ;
|
i
S cave [T
i
-~ ~ h < - a vy ~ Ped -
D The one nage I was referrin: to 1s the {irst bear

i ing that designation -- I am sorry -- 1749 and a-half, and it

i is a green shect of accounting paper auvrroximately 13 inches

T "

lona, casticoned "Chicaco, lilwaurae, St, Pauvl & Pacific

"Railroad." Tirst of all, Mr. Xratochwill, can you identify
. e J

P the handuwriting contained on that accounting worin sheet?

|

| |
A Yes, i

|

|

0 Whose handwritinag 1s 1t?
[N
i
" A This was deorne by an accountant in ny office who was
i
bin v office at tha% 4¢ime, who has since retired. iis name

0 Did Mr. Wolf nrepare this work sheet under your

- 118 -
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25

A

¢

ZEpapar?
I
I A
i

” dav

i’ ﬂ} Y

i Q

arvart

A

.. A e s
discussed 1t with

L)

1
!
|
i

sSupervis

from wour atitorneys since vou have

1 after his testimony on tha sans voint,

| -

i knowvledge
|

1

\

i attornevs,

ion and direction?

:xo .
Did he prepave it at your request?

No.

(2}

When wvas the first time vou have seen that shret O

(t

be
3

Somatime last week.

Pave vou discussed that shez=t o

Only persons in my own office.
shculd show that we

This was discoverod

and it came to cur

and we é2idéd discuss it with him,

I did not participate in a discuss-

have had chouot

to the discussions I

have been with

I am not talking about vyour discussions with

What discussions did you

but your Comntroller.

have witihh vour Comptroller about this sheet’

Simply a conversation as to the content of the

vho is the Comntroller you discussed it with?
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20

21

23

24

25

A F. H. Miller.

Q Is that Mr. Fritz llillex?

A Yes.

Q What did dr. Miller say to vou

A Simply presented 1t to me.
Q Without conrment?
A And explained to mc¢ or told me that this

sheet relatine to the salary changes

at or about the time 0f inconticon ¢f Lhe Officers'
Account.

Q Did HMr. Miller sav anvihing nore about
chancges?

A I don't recall 4has he &id.

Q Cid he, ‘or exanvle, ncint ouut to

-t 4- - - -
apnears that salar occurred to

about this

27

sheet?

vou that it

cnable contributions

to be made to the Implovees' Trust Fund?
MR.OHAYLS:  Ob-ection. The question is imnroner |
as far as hearsay. 1t calls for 2 conclusion., I think veou |
!
can ask him what !ir. Miller said to him, but as to character-

izing cor putting words in 'r, Miller's mout:

here 1s, it ceems to me, improncr,
HR. HEGAN: I wan Lrving
BY MR, HIGAN:
Q Do vou have anvy cther recollection, MNr.
as to what Mr, Miller said o vou when he gave vou

- 120 -

when he is not

to refresh his recollection,

|
i
Kratochwill,j

this sheot




gl

4

-
-
-

o

2]

22

23

24

25

of paper?
N Very little.
me

sheet to

self-evident, I feol.

. Rratochwill's devar

nany peonle, with

MR OHAYDS:
case.,
BY MR. HEGA:

Q When you sav
ur.

A I use the

TR
AL

expression 'nmy

As I say, he simply presented the

and the information on the sheet is pretty

Q Why was he presenting this shect to you?
A Because 1t relates to thil:s oresent ingquiry.
Q Had vou asked Nr, Miller to searvch the files for
lanything relating te the inquiry?
A NO.
o why did ha come to vou with thi sheet?
A I don't krow,
2 Is Hmhibile 14 Rent in vour ortice?
A Yes, 1t 1s.
MR. OHAYES: think the recor.l should note that

tment is & rathevr large department

an enornous {lcor space.

meant th e officc. He already testi-
ords were kont in his o-fice as opposcd

sod the worl oifice,.

this

92}
=
<

naoan

him what he

somethinag is Xept in your office,

Iratochwill, what do you mean?

v

immediate office". That




d

21

22

23

24

25

29

is to say, the office area immediately surrounding where I

have my decsk and where 1 work.

Q As distinguished from the

A As distinguished from the

is scattered around the bhuilding in

Q Going back Lo Lxhibit 14,
A In my imuiediate office.

whose Jdivection

His nar2 is Ur. danvaves.  Initials
t-t-v.

AL HAYTS: T o&hink the ¢
exnibis which Counscl has mace rele

PIR. HIGAL: Wy don't we
(Discussicn oIf the
. DZSAL Co on tnhe r

Q Mr, Kratochu: have vou

I an talxinag about

)

1ncredases were osrantaed Lo

purnose of allowing thenm

entire devartment?

entire department, which
various places.
clarificaticn --

with that

S.G. Danratty, f-a-n-r-a-
ecoyl should show %hat the
roence o, 1749 and a-hzlf,
ently some ten years ago.
cc 0ff the record.
record.)
2cnrd, nlease.

ever been told by anvone--

salar

—

rresant-- that any

of Milwaukee Railroad

mAat e
mAasle

Trust und we have been discussing?
A ot to mv kneowledce.
0 Have you ever been told that?




1 .
A Yes. _ \\

0 Are you a contributor to the Fund?
\ 3 :
A Yes. .

0 ilow long have vou been a contributor?
: ; 5 !
® | A Since 19645, ;
| .
é ‘l
” Q Prior te yveour becoming a contributor did you roc=iwve

~d

an increase 1in salary?

;‘
!
i .
[ ﬁ A Prior taT

9
b ! ) Just prior. ot two rvears before that, but, sav,
- 10
within six wonths —vior to the formation of the Trust Fund

did vou roceive an increase in salary?

L
)

12 B

it MR HAYLS: Mayr I asit to co orf the record, nleas=s?

3
da
P

- (Oiscussion off the record.) ;

- ]55; SR HEGAN:  Back on the record. ?
® ¢ ]6§§ Would yvou please read back the last guestion

| ‘71§ before the objection? I believe there was an answer.

i (Record read.) |

ixe the qusstion and start over

ven Ty mas
Ciive  diluriay 9 Stri

Q Mr. Kratochwill, were vou a contributor to the

e

|
s L3 I e .
' Trust Fund from its inception?
® 24 ) h To t £ tnowl clae . vas
! \ 0 the best of my knowledge, ves.

25 . .
0 Were you, to your knowledce, given any kind of

- 123 -




~

22

23

24

25

FR. MOUAMHAN @

as to later periods?

MR. OLIEGAN: I understand what

o

".‘*\O'." S
PN DX RN

FEREN

0 I an talking about your oat the
!
I will be 2ven neore exslicit. For example, dlQ
|
N el T e~ . Tae.v .. . —~
to vou and sav, "lir. Hratechwill, we are ooing te g
rarse, bui we exzect vou Lo contributo Goullars to

\ I don't recall that anvens nmad
S
i Q What was your initial contributi

‘_' Y N
il NN $15.0°0,
S o~ - S e 1 15

h Q And he ras khis arrived at? v
b

or someone eclsc's ildea?
(i
I - ‘

A I don't remermoer,

~
;;-;
%]
[

S

1t always remained $15.007

) Are you still contrihbuting?
0 Y 3

not talkinc about what wvou

in the last few davs,

- 124 -

such a statemz2ns

mav

kn

to tzll vou the truth,

Y' \Y

tice, and

31

salary increase to enable you to contribute to the Fund?
Could you break the question down and

ask him his lnowledge at the time and perhans a second aquestion

I~ -

someone Coma

¢ this vour ideas

now,

but prior to this last few days' wvericdd

e




® 1
Memorandum be-
gins quote2
. here
\/

@

, 10
.- N
L
i 12
12
o__ - 14
- 15
16
. ~ : /_{
e

21

22

23

24

25

" 32

of time, to your knowledge was any employce given any %ind of

salary increase or direct

contributing to the Trund?

or indirect reimbursement for

A Well, my knowledge in this area derives from this
work shewt that we have been discussing heve.

Q Which you saw in the last Zo w davs?

A Yes.

Q I am talking about your knewledge that isted
pricr to this work shoet coming to veur attention.

PN well, at the time I was aware Yhat there was some
adjustment in tiie rating having a relationshiin to the
contributicn oledcoe.

MRLOHEGAN: Could vyou read that back o me?
(Answer read.)
BY MR. HIGAN:
Q wnat do wvou mean, Mr. Hrateochwill, ere was some

adjustmont to the rating having a relationshin to the
contribuzicon?

N I don't xnow how to exnlain it any more than that.

Q wWell -- ¢o ahead.

A I simply know that I signed the deduction authorirs
tion at that point, and at the same time, as evidenced by this:
worx sheet, it aprpears that a $25.00 a nonth adjustment ¢
the salary rate occurred.

Q You

are

talking

about in 19652

125
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Futerstate Commerce Commission
@ashington, B.L. 20423

BUREAU OF INVESTIGATIONS AND ENFORCEMENT

e
'

March 3, 1978

William C. Oldaker

General Counsel

Federal Election Commission

1325 ¥ Street, N.W,

washington, D. C. 20463
— Re: Violations of the Federal Election Campaign

Act by the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and
‘- Pacific Railroad
Dear Mr. Oldaker:

Thank vou for vour February 16, 1978 letter to Director
Shannon informing us that the Federal Election Commission
has decided not to pursue its inquiry into violations of
the Federal Election Campaign Act by the Milwaukee Road.

Very truly yours,

Au"H Mrsrear

John H. Moseman, Acting Chief
Section of Litigation



Interstate Commerce Commission
WYashington, D.C. 20423
. POLTAGE AND FEES PALID

1
INTERSTATYE COMMERCE COMMISSION

OFFICIAL BUSINESS

cm PENALTY FOR FRIVATE USE 8300

Wwilliam C. Oldaker

. General Counsel
Federal Election Commission
h

1325 K Street, N.V.
Washington, D, C. 20463

[

P 3

TTMAL




Febraary 16, 1973

[SRRA
r

~

.
Director, Bureau o ions
N - ‘

o3

11 involved alleged violations of the
To, Cam» < ; Milwaukee,
Sa acifii o o the
c2 At 2 cau ¢f Inforce-
e lace ga) 15 will serve
T2 comm ard Lo those
Cur inwvestigation established that, beginning in
17353, the lilwavke Road violated the then-existing
.3 212 by reirmbursiny twenty-filve enviovees cthe
curUonZos othev incurred as a result of thelr sarticipation
in a coliltical action commlttce. These pavments were made
£ 2l 23 osart ci <ae salaries of the a::ect d emolovees
v 2, nowewer, that the pattern of illegal reim-
ceased whon, on February 1, 19"7 the salaries of
I oTho ot enty—five emvlovees still emvloved by the
are rescructured rsuant to the Railroad's Salary
. on rolic; of Au;u:: S, LiT I,

ool 12978, the Commission found no reason to
. tie resuvondent Railread and wvoted to
Uirt into the natter.
: oI sha missicn's vote

Ll

William €. Oldaker
General Counsel
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Lawrence J. Hayes, Esquire

Maun, Hazel, Green, Hayes,
Simon and Aretz

332 Hamm Building

Saint Paul, Minnesota 53102

Re: MUR 312 (76)

Dear Mr. Hayes:

This is to advise you that on February ., 1978,
the Commission voted to terminate its inquiry in the
matter referenced above.

The Commission is of the opinion that payments made
by the Chicago, Milwaukee, Saint Paul and Pacific Rail-
road to twenty-five of its employees were made as reimburse-
ment for the costs of their membership in the Milwaukee
Road Officers Trust Account, and that these payments were
illegal under the then - existing statute, 18 U.S.C. §610.
The Cormmission has determined, however, that the illegal
payments ceased when, on February 1, 1973, the salaries
of the last of the twenty-five Trust members still on
active duty were restructtred pursuant to the Salary
Administration Policy of August 1, 1972,

In view of the fact that the Milwaukee Road, by its
own actions, eliminated the illegal reimbursements five
years ago, the Commission will not pursue this matter
further.

A copy of the certification of the Commission's vote
is enclosed.

Sincerely yours,

william C. Oldaker
wsﬁ'\‘\ﬁ% General Counsel
Vv

Enclosure




BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of )
) MUR 312 (76)
Chicago., Milwaukee St. Paul)

and Pacific Railroad )

CERTIFICATION

1. Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary to the Federal Election
Commission, do hereby certify that on February 8, 1978, the
Commission determined bv a vote of 5-0 to adopt the General
Counsel's recorrendation in the above-captioned matter to find
no reason to *ake action against the respondent, terminate the

inguiry in this matter, and send the draft letter attached to

s}

General Counsel’'s report dated Februarv 3, 1978,

Yoting for this determination were Commissioners Aikens,
Harris, Springer, Staebler, and Thomson. Commission Tiernan was
not present at the time of the vote.

Accordinaiyv., the file in this matter has been closed.

25&!- ‘f§;;;!!¢3‘5!¢4¢,/‘ |

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission
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February 6, 1978

MEMORANDUM TO: Marge Emmons
FROM: Elissa T. Garr

SUBJECT: MUR 312 Team $#2 Convery

Please have the attached General Counsel's Report
on MUR 312 distributed to the Commission and placed on

the Compliance Agenda for the Commission meeting of

February 8, 1978.
Thank you.




BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION
February 3, 1978

In the Matter of Chicago, )
1ilwaukee St. Paul and ) MUR 312 (76)
Pacific Railroad )

GENERAL COUNSEL'S REPORT

I. ALLEGATIONS AND PREVIQUS COMMISSION ACTION

This matter was referred to us on October 15, 1976 by
the Interstate Commerce Commission. The ICC letter and
accompanying Memorandum of Facts and Law, (the Memorandum),
alleced that, beginning in Januarv, 1965, the Chicago, Milwaukee,
St. Paul and Pacific Railroad (The Milwaukee Road) had made
1llegal corporate contributions to a political action fund by
purvortedly cranting to some of the original members of the fund
a salary increase sufficient to compensate them for their "contri-
butions.” It also was allecged that the Milwaukee Road continued
to make these contributions through September 27, 1976, (the date
of the Memorandum), in that the salary increases to the "contri-
butors" had never been rescinded.

On November 30, 1976, the Commission found reason to believe
that the Milwaukee Road had violated 2 U.S.C. §441b, and on
December 23, 1976, the respondent submitted a reply, (the Reply).
The Reply reqgquired extensive analvsis and left certain issues
unanswered. We then requested additional i1nformation from
respondent, and we received answers dated August 23, August 29,

September 26 and November 1, 1977.

II. EARLIER INVESTIGATIONS

The ICC Memorandum was based exclusively on evidence developed

in the course of a 1975-76 Securities and Exchange Commission in-




vestigation which dealt, for the most part, with matters
unrelated to our inguiry. The SEC investigation did, however,
result in the entry of consent agreements in the U.S. District
Court for the District of Columbia on June 29, 1976. 1/

The ICC Memorandum concluded that, in addition to those
violations dealt with in the SEC consent agreements, violations
of the Interstate Commerce Act and of the Federal Election
Campaign Act also had occurred. The Interstate Commerce Act
allegations were referred to the U.S. Attorney for the Northern
District of Illinois 2/ and the Campaiun Act allegations were

referred here.

III. EVIDENCE
The political action fund, or Milwaukee Road Officers
Trust Account (the Trust), as it was called, was created on

January 4, 1965. It's purpose was to "secure and advance the

1/ (76 C.A. 1204). Of interest here, though, is the fact that
the complaint in that case did allege that 25 officers of the
Milwaukee Road who contributed to a political action fund had
received salary increases in an amount sufficient to offset
both their contributions and the greater tax liability which
resulted from the increase. The complaint charged that these
salary increases, which were initiated in or about 1965, had
never been rescinded.

Additionally, it was alleged that in light of their ultimate
source, contributions made by the political action fund to various
Federal, state and local candidates may have been illegal.

By entering 1into consent agreements, the defendants neither
admitted nor denied the allegations of the complaint.

2/ The referral, by letter dated October 4, 1976, recommended
criminal action against the Milwaukee Road and grand jury investi-
gation of certain of its executives. To date, no action has been
taken by the U.S. Attorney.
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interest and well-being of the donors as officers of the
Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company

by protecting and promoting the legislative objectives of

that Company and of the railroad industry of which it is a
part." While the Trust had 69 members at its inception, this
inquiry is concerned with 25 of them. These twenty five (the
"original twenty five"), all high ranking officers of the
Milwaukee Road who belonged to the Trust from its beginning,
contributed to the Trust through payroll deduction. Three of
them contributed S25 each per month; the remainder contributed
$15 each per month. Immediately prior to the Trust's creation,
in December 1964, the Milwaukee Road's Board of Directors
authorized a 7% "across the board” salarv increase to all
supervisory and non-union exempt personnel, effective January 1,
1965, The oricinal twento-five roceived £his "across the board"
raise as woll as an extra $25 zer month.

Since 1965, the salary status of each of the original twenty
five has been changed on occasion. These changes have resulted
from selective increases to salary; promotions; retirements; and
a Salary Administration Policy which took effect in 1972. (These
were raised as a matter of defense and will be discussed more
fully later). A chart which reflects the dates of these changes
is attached.

A number of railroad emplovees gave testimony to the SEC
regarding the Trust, and the clearest statement as to the existence

of this arrangement came from former Milwaukee Road President



Curtis E. Crippen. Mr. Crippen testified that he had discussed
the formation of the Trust with Leo Crowley, then the Milwaukee
Road's Chairman. The discussions touched upon the granting of
$25 1ncreases to ccertain employees who chose to participate in
the Trust. In effect, Mr. Crippen testified that Mr. Crowley
had told him that these employees would be reimbursed for their
contributions to the Trust. 3/

Two other railroad employees gave testimony to the SEC
relative to the $25 i1ncreases, however neither was able to
provide the same perspective as Mr. Crippen. Delbert O. Burke
testified as to his "impression" of the $25 increase (that he
received an extra pav increase which he was to contribute to
the Fund); Richard F. Kratochwill, after consulting documents
that had been presented to him during the examination, acknowledaged
that it "appeared that in this one instance" (the beginning of
the Trust), "salary adjustments were made in respect of contributions

to" the trust.

3/ Excerpt from the testimony of Mr. Crippen:

2 Do vou know what Mr. Crowleyv meant by that statement,
"We would be able to make salaryv adjustments for
participants in the program?

A He meant to adjust the salaries upward to offset the contri-
butions to the fund.

@]

On a dollar for dollar adjustment?
A Yes,

Q So that if an employee elected to give $25 to the fund, he
would get an extra $25; 1f he elected to give $25 a month
to the fund, he would get an extra $25 a month salary
increase?

A That 1s right. (Memorandum, p. 4).
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During the SEC investigation several of the original
twenty-five testified that they had, in January, 1965, received
salary increases of $25 per month, or $300 per year, in addition
to the 7% across the board increase aranted at that time. They
also testified that they had never been subjected to salary
decrcases in corresponding amounts.

As of the end of May, 1976, twelve of thc original twenty-
five were still on active duty with the railroad and continued
to contribute to the Trust. (Curtis E. Crippen continued to
contribute until December, 1976, although he had retired in
1973).

As of July 1, 1976, none of the original twenty-five (with
the exception of Crippen noted above) belonged to the Trust.

On November 20, 1975, the Milwaukee Road, through counsel,
submitted a written statement to the SEC which termed the making
of the $25 pavments to the original twenty five as a "reimburse-

ment program" 4/.

4/ That statement, 1n pertinent part, is as follows:

"The reimbursement program was implemented in January 1965

and affected some 25 employees. Other than those 25 employees,
no employees have ever been reimbursed in any manner for their
contributions to the Trust ... The overwhelming majority of
the original contributors were not even aware that they were
being reimbursed. Indeed, it is clear from the testimony of
the witnesses that the events surrounding the formation of

the Trust and reimbursement were so insignificant as to be
almost wholly forgotten until the inception of this investi-
gation."

Statement Pursuant to Securities
Act Release No. 5310 dated
November 20, 1975




In the Spring of 1977, a Special Committee appointed by
the board of Directors of the Chicago Milwaukee Corporation
(CMC), presented the findings of its investigation into the
matters raised in the SLC complaint. 5 With respect to the

Trust, the Special Conmittee found as follows:

Twenty f£ive railroad officers received an additional

$25 a nonth and at the same time agreed to contribute to
tc Fund, generally at the rate of S15 per month. At
least some, but not all, of the varticipants realized
that they were being thus reimbursed for their parti-
cipation ..." (Emphasis added). (The S“’Clal Committee,
however, declined to enter a findins as to whether there
was 2 viclation of Feceral law 1n this bOuuULt)

-~

Iv. ISSUES AND DEFENSES RAISED:

+

0,
o
o
(49}

ne 1ssues to be resolve are 1) whether the payments

of $25 cer month to members of the Trust were imprvoper, and if

i

so, 2) whether the pavments continuded until such time as to carry
them to within the current period of limitations.

Memorandum concluded that the pavments constituted an
illegal "device" by which corporate money was funnelled into the
Trust, and that the device continued until the time of the

Memorandum's preparation, since Trust members had never been

subjected to a payv decrease of $25 ver month.

5/  The June 29, 1976, consent agrecment recguired that a
committee, comprised of independent members of CMC's

Board of Directors, investigate the factual matters

set forth in the SEC's complaint and submit a written

report to the directors of CMC and the Milwaukee Road

setting forth its findings, its recommendations for new

controls and procedures des iqned to present the recurrence

of anv matter set forth in the complaint, and its recommendatic:ns

as to the appropriate action tu be taXen azsainst any of the

defendants. This report was submitted on March 23, 1977. A

summarized version of the report was sent to the shareholders

in both corporations on March 29, 1977.



The Reply offers the following alternative defenses:

1) the payments were legal from their inception, but if they
wore not, 2) the intervening events of promotions, selective
salary increases and the Salary Administration Program of
August, 1972, have broken any chain of illegality that may
have existed.

In support of its contention that the $25 payments were
legal, the Milwaukee Road attempts to demonstrate that the
payments were considered as part of the salaries of the original
twenty-five.

In this connection the respondent has attached to the
Reply samples of the payroll withholding authorization forms
used by Trust participants. (Reply p. 5; appendix pp. 11 and 12).
Our attention has been drawn to that clause in each form which
states that the authorization "may be revoked at any time." The
railroad argues that this "unrestricted contractual right" gave
the emplovee "complete dominion" over the $25.

In further support of its argument that the payments were,
in fact, salary, the respondent notes that the pension rights of
those participants who retired were computed upon the assumption
that the $25 was part of their compensation. (Reply p. 10).

As to the continuation of the 1illegal payments the ICC
Memorandum advances the following theory:

Logic supports the argument that this additional

salary - since it never was taken away - still

continues.

(Memorandum p. 9).



The Reply argues that such a theory requires an "unbroken
causal chain" from 1965 to 1976, and contends that no such chain
can be forged. (Reply p. 7).

In this regard, the respondent concedes, tor the sake of
argument only, that the payments to the original twenty-five
were illegal, but then cites the happening of several intervening
cvents which, it feels, "broke the chain" and thereby erased any
illegalities which existed.

These intervening events, and the Respondent's explanation
0of each, are as follows:

1. Selective increases: These were increases in salary

which were recommended bv an employee's immediate supervisor

because of changed circumstances which reguired individual
1

o}

re-evaluation and adjustment of salary. They were grante
without regard to an individual's participation in the Trust.
One's original compensation was only a starting point from

which the selective 1increase was determined. Selective increases
were granted solely upon management's evaluation of the job
verformance of the affected employee and a determination of the
individual's value to the company. (Reply po. 9, 10).

2. Promotions: Railroad policy with regard to promotions
was to start the promoted individual at the lowest pay possible
consistent with his new position. Such policy recognized that
an individual should be rewarded upon his promction but that his

relative inexperience in the new position reguired that he be

compensated at a level substantially below that of his predecessor
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The individual's salary after promotion was baied upon his
new position rather than by the application o! a percentage
increase. There was no relationship between the old salary
and the new salary. (Reply pp. 7, 8).

3. Salary Administration Policy: In July, 1971, the

Milwaukee Road's Board of Directors ordered the discontinuance
of the practice of horizontal pay 1increases for executive
personnel. The eoxecutive salary system was completely over-
hauled. The new svstem, designed by outside consultants, was

not dependent upvon prior salary level

i

but used objective
criteria to evaluate each position and to administer the salary
progran strictly on the merit svstem. The program established

a salary range for each position based upon its importance tc
the Milwaukee Road and to the salaries paid for comparable

jobs 1in other railroads and in other industries. Such a procram
did not carry into it the salary policies of the past. The

Salary Administration Policy took effect on August 1, 1972.

V. DISCUSSION:

By arguing simply that the pavments to the original twenty-
five were made as part of their salaries, the respondent has
made, at best, a weak defense to the allegation that those
vayments were 1llecal.

In reaching this conclusion, we have considered the
following factors:

1. The respondent offered nothing that would rebut or
clarify the SEC testimony given by its own retired president,

Curtis E. Crippen, to the effect that salaries were adjusted
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upward to compensate for contributions to the Trust. 1In
fact, the Reply totally ignored Mr. Crippen's tostimony.
2. Shortly after it first made the assertion that
the $25 payments were, 1n tact, compensation, (Reply pp. 4,5),
the respondent retreated from that position when it stated:
"Whatever the purrose of this grant or the

hopes which may have motivated its granting,
it 1s uneguivocally clear that, once granted,

the participant could retain, spend or contribute

the S$25 as he sgaw f£1t. Such vower in the parti-
civant meant that the $25 was officer salary

expense at the time of its ¢granting.” (Reply pp. 6,7)
(Zmuhasis added).

(In this connection, woe note tnhat the respondent has
provided no evidence that anv veciwplent of the $25 payments ever

retained the mone

G
1
()

ZOr perscnal use Oor spent 1t in a manner un-
related to the Trust).

3. The resvondent cifored nothing tiat would rebut or
clarifyv the statement it submitted to the SEC (see footnote 4)
to the effect that the making of the pavments to the original
twentv-five was a "reimbursement program.”

4. The Special Committee appointed by the Board of
Directors of the Chicaygo Milwaukee Corperation found that the
original twentv-five were roimbursed for thelr contributions
to the Trust. (Cranted, tnhis Jindina was i1ssued several months
after the respondent filed 1ts Reply.  However, the respondent
itself provided us with a copy of the svecial Committee's report.
In submittine thoe report, respondent nelther contested nor sought

to clarify +the “indings).
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With regard to the continuation of the payments that had been
made to the original twenty-five, we do not find merit in
respondent's contention that any of the three "intervening
events" broke the causal chain, but do agree that the happening
of one of these events, the Salary Administration Policy, did
have such an effect.

We reached this determination for the following reasons:

The respondent has not provided us with any evidence that
would demonstrate that the amount involved in a selective in-
crease was not bascd upon the emplovee's former salary. In
other words, the 1965 salary, including the $25 payment, was
used as the "base" which was used to determine the amount of
the selective increase. It appears that, through selective
increases, the improper payments were hidden not terminated.

Promotions miaght well have broken the chain, but only
under the following two conditions: a) the salary of the newly
promoted individual must have had no relation to the salary
he earned in his former position, and b) all of the original
twenty-five must have been promoted. An examination of the
salary histories provided by the respondent (and reflected in
the attachment) indicates that, of the original twentv-five
who still were on active duty as of May, 1976, three individuals
who remained members of the Trust had never been promoted from
the positions they held in January, 1965. (Reply, appendix,
pp. 73-98). In theory, then, a portion of their May, 1976,
salaries still would have been made up of the $25 payments.

Under these circumstances the '"chain,"”" although diminished, still

would have been intact.
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In a letter dated August 16, 1977, we requcested a copy
of all revisions to the executive salary system cnacted since
1965. Under a cover letter of August 29, 1977, trom Raymond K.
Merrill, the Milwaukce Road's Vice President for lLaw, we were
provided with
(1) Salary Administration Policy and P'rocedure
Manual, effective August 1, 1972, through

December 31, 1973.

{2) Merit Salary Program, cffective January 1, 1974,
to the vrescent.

The following discussion of the Salary Administration Policy (SAP)
of August 1, 1972, 1s summarized from the Manual.

The &AP had as 1ts objective the establishment and
administration of an effective salary program which would
produce internal ecuity, external competitivencss and incentive
for personal growth.

The SAP provided for the preparation of new job descriptions
for each affected position. Using a method developed by outside
consultants, each job description then was evaluated to determine
its equitable relationshir to other jobs at the Milwaukee Road,
so that each job's contribution toward the corporate goal was
measured. Such vosition evaluation was based entirely on the
position, independent of any consideration of the incumbent.
Evaluations were to be made without regard to salaries or possible
salaries that might emerce as a result of the evaluations.

Each year personnel administration would analyze salary
practice, and would fcrward its analysis to the outside consultants
so that the Milwaukee Road participated in a national survey of

exempt salary practices.
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A review of the salary policy was to be made annually
so that the Milwaukee Road could be assured that its salary
policy was internally realistic and was, at the same time,
competitive with other employers who hired the same quality
of personnel for comparable jobs in the labor market.

An analysis of the salary records provided in pages 73
through 97 of the appendix to the Reply indicates that, of
the twenty-£five original members of the Trust, fifteen were
still on the payroll on the date the SAP came into effect. Of
these fifteen, three received SAP increases on August 1, 1972;
four received increases on January 1, 1973:; and eight received
increases on February 1, 1973.
VI. CONCLUSION:

Considering all the matters presented in the Reply, we
do not believe that the Milwaukee Road has rebutted the allegation
that it made contributions to a political action committee by
reimbursing its officer personnel for contributions they were
making to the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account.

However, we do believe that the respondent has demonstrated
that the repayments to its officers ceased when, on February 1,
1973, the salaries of the last of the original Trust participants
were restructured pursuant to the Salary Administration Policy
which became effective on Aucust 1, 1972.

The finding of reason to believe in this matter was predicated
upon the assumption that the railroad continued to make the payments
at least until the date of the I.C.C. Memorandum. The respondent

has demonstrated that that assumption is not valid.
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At the time the reimbursements occurrced, they constituted
violations of 18 U.S.C. §610, the criminal predecessor to the
current civil statute 2 U.S.C. §441b.
The Supreme Court specifically addressed the criminal

statute in Cort v. Ash, 422 U.S. 66 (1975), when it stated that:

"In terms, §610 is only a criminal statute, vroviding a
fine or imprisonment for its violation. At the time this
suit was filed [September 28, 1972], there was no statutorw
provision for civil enforcement of §610, wheother by private
vartics or by a Govorament acency. But the [1974] Amend-
ments created a Federal Election Commission...[and]
established an administrative procedure for vprocessing
complaints of alleged wviclations of §610 after Januaryv 1,
1975... ." 422 U.S. at T4, 75.

The court also noted that §610 "was nothing more than a bare

criminal statute, with absolutely no indication that civil

enforcement of any kind was available to anvone." 422 U.S. at

The gquestion then becomes thilis: May the Commission,
established and given civil enforcement authority as of January 1,
1975, reach back to correct and punish those violations which
occurred before civil enforcement authority existed in anyvone?

By the 1974 amendments to the FECA, the Commission was
given primary jurisdiction with respect to the civil enforcement

of §610; the 1976 Arendments cave the Commission ¢xclusive

jurisdiction for the civil enforcement of the successor statute




2 U.S.C. §441b. Neither the Amendments nor the legislative
history supporting them gives any indication that Congress
intended for the Commission's civil enforcement authority to
be limited to violations occurring after January 1, 1975.

As a practical matter, however, we believe that the
circumstances of thils case outlined above provide good argument

fror ending the matter now. Thus, 1n our view, the overall actions

of the raillroad eliminated the 1llegal reimbursements five years
aad.,

We See no purpese to be served 1n the use of Commission
rosources for a continued pursulit of this matter,

VII. RECOMMENDATION :

Wwo recommend that the Commission find no reason to take ac:t:on
auainst respondent, that 1t terminate i1ts ingquiry in this matter,

and that 1t authorize the sending of the attached letter.

DATE WILLIAM C. OLDAKER
GENERAL COUNSEL
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Amour
Anderson
Burke
Chesterman
Cowling
Crippen
Cullen
Dugan
Glosup
Hallenbera
Johnson
Kratochwill
Kremer
Kronberg
Lannon
McGinn
Metzer
Merrill
RoOss
Schiffer

Stoll

Selective
Increase

8-1-66
8-1-66
9-1-65

1-1-68

1-1-06¢

8-1-66

9-1-66

Promotion Retirement
3-1-66 10-8-68
1-1-69
3-1-66 9-1-72
1-1-71 11-1-75 (2)
10-12-66 1-1-73 (3)
3-1-66 6-1-74
7-9-68 (4)
1-1-67
6-1-65
10-12-66
6-1-67
3-1-66
6-1-68
5-1-7¢
11-1-70
10-12-66 6-1-71
5-14-68
3-1-66

Salary
Admin.

Policy

2-1-73

7-1-72

7-1-72

1-1-73

7-1-72

7-1-72

2-1-73

2-1-73

2-1-73

2-1-73

1-1-73

2-1-73
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Sunter 9-1-65 3-1-66 10-1-04
Taussig 11-1-65 1-1-65

Upton 8-1-66 7-1-73

Wood 7-1-72

Date of first such increase following 1-1-65
Transferred to pavroll of a subsidiary corporation
Continued to contribute until December, 1976

Deceased

2-1-73

1-1-73

1-1-73
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Interstate € ommeree Commission
Sashington, B.C. 20423

BUREAU OF ENFORCEMENT October 15, 1976

ER 8-76-408-T

John G. Murphy, Esquire

General Counsel T
Federal Election Commission FH et
1325 K Street, N.W.

Jashington, D.C. 20463

- Dear Mr. Murphy:

. Re: Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific
Railroad Company--Alleged Violation of
the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971
as amended 2 U.S.C. 437 et seq. (1976)

. Under the authority granted to the Federal Election

Commission (hereinafter the FEC) pursuant to 2 U.S.C.

437(c) (b) (1), there are referred for your consideration

and appropriate action information which indicates that

the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad

Company knowingly made false entries in its payroll

records with respect to the compensation and deduction

~ records of its top supervisory employees, from January 1965
to date, for the purpose of inaccurately casting corporate

~ contributions to a political action fund in the guise of
contributions from personal salary deductions. We believe
the facts set out indicate violations of the Federal Election
Laws. At the same time, these facts reflect violations of
the Interstate Commerce Act, 49 United States Code, Section
20(7) (b).

On or about January 4, 1965, the Chicago, Milwaukee
St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company established a politi-
cal trust, the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account, for
the purpose of providing a method whereby its officers could
ostensibly make personal contributions to a fund which would
then disburse the monies for political purposes. The
"contributors' to the fund were top management of the company.
These '"contributors' received salary increases in an amount
sufficient to compensate for their "contributions" to this
political fund. A similar fact pattern (involving an




Johu G. Murpny, LEsquire

exccutive bonus plan) resulted in Grevhound Corporation pleading
suilty to an action under the Federal Election Laws and being
flncd 55,000 bv the Special Prosecutor's Office on October 2,
1975, The Special Prosecutor's Qffice brought this action under
18 v'.5.¢. 610, as amended 2 U.5.C. 441(b)(197c)

On October 4, 1976 a letter of transmittal was sent to the
Imited States Attornev in Chicago, wherein we recormended
that criminal prosecution be brougnt against the carrier in
(20) counts of action, each under section 20(7)(b) of the
Interstate Commerce Act. It was further recommended that a
yrand jury investisation be instituted into the matters
surrounding the falsification of the carrier's pavroll records
concerning the identitv of those individuals who have partici-
pated in or aided., abetted or conspired to falsify said records.
Because 49 U.S.C. 20(7)(b) prescribes fines up to $5,000, the
T xposure to the carrier is $100,000.

2 Lo the above matrters, enclosed herewith please
a Memorandum of Fact and Law prepared by Attorney
Wavne R, Walters, our staff attornev who handled this matter in
recard to violations of the Interstare Commerce Act. This memo-
raadun summarizes the facts developed by our field investigation
and the applicable statutes which we believe the carrier
violated. We hope that the enclosed lemorandum of Fact and Law
will be of use to vou in carrving out vour statutory obligations
as set forth bv the Congress

Verv truly vour -

¢ TURKINGFON
"Acting Direct

tnclosure

(@)
@]

{onorable 3anuel K. Skinner
L“lted States Attorney
Cverett McKinlev Dirksen Buildins
219 South Dearborn Street
Chicago, Illinois ARO6CH




Sepcenper 27,1¢

ITNTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION
BUREAU OF ENFORCEMENT

WASHINGTON, D.C., 20423

ALLECGED VIOLATIONS OF (49 U.S.C. 20 (7)(d))
OF THE INTERSTATE COMERCE ACT THROUGH THE
FALSIFICATION OF PAYROLL RECORDS BY THE
CHICAGO, MITWAUKEE, ST. PAUL AND PACIFIC
RATLROAD COMPANY.

MEMORANDIY OF FACTS AND LAW

WAYNE R. WALTERS
Attorney
10 7 ‘



Incroduction and Jurisdictiﬁnal_ﬁgsis

This analyeis reviews [acts and applicable statutony
provisions indicating the misuse ol corporate monies of
the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad
(hereinafter the Milwaukee Reoad). On or about Januarwv 4, 1965,

the Milwaukee Road established the Milwaukee Road Officers

Trust Account ("Irust Fund') for the purpose of providing a

- 3 t

-~ method whereby ostensibly its officers could make contributions

'~ to a fund which would then disburse the monies for political
purposes. The apparent contributors to the "Trust Fund' were
top management of the Milwaukee Road. Contributions to the
"Trust Fund" were made from a payroll deduction plan. The
twenty-five officers who contributed to the "Trust Fund"

— (wnhich included among others, Curtiss E. Crippen, now retired

e~ president and Richard F. Kratochwill, Vice President of Finance

and Accounting) received salary increases in an amount sufficient

to compensate for their '"'contributions" to the '"Trust Fund."

An article in the July 1, 1975 1issue of Forbes Magazine

alluded to possible corporate malfeasance at the Milwaukee
Road. The Forbes article created a stir at the Securities
and Exchange Commission and the Interstate Commerce Commission.

In the fall of 1975, investigations by both agencies had

begun. After gathering documentary evidence, the SEC investi-
gators subpoenaed prospective witnesses and took direct

B e ————
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2 Commerce Act, (49 U.S.C.1 et seq.)applies to

or property by rail. The Milwauk:

common carrier of freignt serving the Midwest and Northern
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the traditional railroad bre=akpoint of Chicago to reach

conneciions to the East and Southeast The carrier operates
incercity passenger trains between Chicago, Milwaukee and
the Twin Cities under contract with Amtrak. As such, the
Milwaukes Road falls =eithin: the jur of the TCA,
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Records of this carrier are required to he kept in
accordance with fornms prescribed by the Commission (49 U. S.C.

20(1), (5); 49CFR 1220 et seg., and the carrier files its

b,

annual report with the Interstate Commerce Commission.

Eacts

3

965, the Milwaukee Road established the
fficers Trust Account ('Trust Fund''). On
ctober 1, 1975 the deposition of Curtis E. Crippen, former

Vice Chairman of the Board and former President of the Milwaukeec

- Road, was taken in Chicago by the SEC. Crippen had b=2n an

c employee of the carrier continuously since 1930 and was president
of the Milwaukee Road from October 12, 1966, until the middle
of July 1972. 1In his testimony, Crippen admits being familiar

with the Eormation of the ""Brust Fund' in 1965. The formation
~ of the "Trust Fund" was discussed between Crippen (then Vice-
President); William J. Quinn, President, and Leo Crowley,

Chairman of the Board. Crippen was a

195]

ked if any of the dis-
cussions focused on the subject of reimbursing employees of the
Milwaukee Road who might elect to contribute to the "Trust
Fund.'" Crippen stated that salary adjustmants were granted to
participants in the contribution program. The following

occured viz:
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A Thet is right.
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A Well, I recall rveceiwving a salary decreasse, but it
was prioxr to the period in which I have an interest, I
think.

Q We are talking about, say, the years 1965 to the

A I recall no salary decrea

199]

2 in that period.
Q So, if the records of the Railroad showad that

~ (64

commencing in January of 1965 you received a salary in-

crzase over and above the percentage increase of $25

month, to vour recollaction, you never received a salary

dEerkase e¢ shat time oFf S5 avimoneh?

A
Q Reflerring, Mx. Grippen, o Exhibit 140, your
withholding for the contribution of $25 a month, $15 monthly

fee, sir, ara vou still a contributor to the political fun

2

.

Q How much do you presently contribute?

R

A $25 per month.

Q And when did you commence contributing $25 a month?

(=4

Well, at least in the beginning, apparsntly from

5

it 140, you started contributing $15 a month?

) o e =
[ :\"p._ rentl e 5
Q id vou go From 15 to 25 or were therve any steps




A I don't recall specifically, no.

(S

Q Dbid you ever contribute between 1965 and the

e

esent anything less than $15 a month?

Q So it would have been 315 or better during that
period of time?
A Yes.

Q Did you ever take a tax deduction, Mx. Crippen,

your contributien to the political fund?

Phits under of Eh andl advised of his  consititiitiomall rights

=D

under the 5Sth amendment, Crippen, & former President and Director

of the Milwaukee Road admits that the fund esxisted, salaries were
adjusted to compansate contributors, and that the device continues

into the present. Attached hersto and markad exhibit "A" is a

transmitta
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centries

how the

Wolf is an accauntant

on the carrier's books

deduetion: - checkup

and

svstem actually

he physically made the

sffective January 1, 1965 at the Milwaukee Road. The follow-
ing dialogue occurred:

Q Whare did you learn of the concept of the Milwaukee
Rozd Officers Trusth Nedqust?

wars to deduct a

<

receive

Q
A As a
Q

d the $25.00

contnibwtlion Fo: Ehils

cortain amount lrom each
increase.

account?

contribution to the Milwaukee Trust Fund Account.
Did you ever personally contribute to the trust

account?

A No.

Q Were you aver solicited to contribute?

A Yes

Q Do you recall when you were solicited?

A Oh, about a vear before I retired.

Q That would be about in 19727

A ¥es.

Q Who solicited vou?

A I can't say who solicited me. I was just given
the blank form

Q You m=an like a withholding form to authorize--




S P i i)
Q Pledge form?

A Pledse form, yes.

R Byt youlwere told op instraeied thae S5 0D 2

month was being contributed by those individuals to the
fecoun &7
A Yes.

T | Thiat = SEy-n N ey
Q And that was being

deducted from their salary,
their regular salary?

A Right.

[R5
b
=
(@]
¢
i
O
)

Q Their regular payroll ded

Y

O You testifiied scarlier that I15.00 a mbath was
rom the salary of certain of ths individuals
who are on that worksheet. Do you know what happened to

the monev after that daduction was made?

N Who was in charge of that phase of it? Who would

transmitted somewhere

A Whoever reczived the funds.

(

Q That wasn't part of your work

I
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his address as 516 West Jackson Boulevard, Chicago, along with

)

v b

another Illinois address and a Pompano Beach, Florida address
OF course, the 516 West Jackson address is5 the same as that
of the Milwaukee Road. Schedule D of the application filed by
e Trust Fund shows contributions to Senator Robert Byrd,

1

senator Lloyd Bentsen, Senator Hartke and Representative

- Brock Adams. It is important that the aforementioned legis-

W

P lators are federal congressmen. If any actions are to be
nder the Federal Election laws; federal elections
must be involved, as it is in this case

Anthur W. Hallenbere's scatements to the SEL refilect asain

aQ

the same pattern that other contributors ssem to have followed,
=— and which appear to continue to the present:

by

C A $15 a month out of myv paychack, yes, sir.

-y

Q And how, wmechanically, was this handled?
A I don't recall exactly how it's handled. You see,
I am on Pavroll 800 and I can have deaductions made, for

axample, my federal income tax deductions are not made.
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Before 1T to take, declare so
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many dependents and have it taken of
1 have been on this, in this position and on Payroll 800,
I can call up Mr. Wolf who handles ths paychecks and tell
i, well, you are taking out too much 0T you have to take
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with this or not, I can't recall. I have triwd to remsmber

and I canmot recall ever signing any deduction slip on it.

Y mecaliboil,

I might have, but if T did, T can
Q Well, in any case, this is the way it was handled,

iC was a deduction from your salary?

dediuiction after

(i
-t

o

et

Q Do you know what happened to
it was made to your salary?
A I have no idea. I didn't question it.

Q Did vou ever receive any reports, either oral or

in writing about the activities of a trust since you started

THE WITNESS: My deduction slip for the second

131f of December is the gross earnings of $693.71 for the

BY MR. HAGEN:
Q That is for a half month?
A For a half month.

Q If my arithm=tic is corract, vou werzs makin

croas salary at the end of December 1964 of $1,587.422
A Yes, I beliave that's right.
Q Now, did you receive any salary incresases in

3 \?,']_'_*,’ 16657
A Ye in January, the first half, I received
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Q That would be approxi
beginning in 19657

& TFor the gross, ¥es

Q And what was the nature of
Were vou promoted or was this ai

Thies) 455 an aenoss—the - huatid

~

)

Q Do you recall, was this a p
across the board?

s X 9% L 13 = 3 A ~
to you, Mr. Halleaberg, it was a s

A That sounds about right, ye

Q If my mathematics are corre
increase based upon your salary as
which was S5L,387.4%2 a month, a sev
wowrld: be 927 LY

MR. HMOHAHAN You may ass b

ik . -
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Perhaps the most damaging testimony was elicited from

Mr. Delbert 0. Burke of Ttageca, L[llinois, General iManager
[

the Milwadukae Raoad,

s 3 MRS - B o sre 4
QF Mo, Wrilth wESPRCE o Ehe Balaywy intrGgse in
e = GRS N R191 - -3
January of 1965, Mr. Burke, did you testify you received

vou had no communication about that pav increase with
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K No, sir.
Q --that you recelived a $3C0 a year raise in order

e adiligy o (9 contrnibute. o the Milygsilides’ Road Officoiss

4

Q Has your salary evar besen d2cr=ased by $300?

MR, MONAHAN: Mr., Butler, can we
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3

-
-




MR. MONAMAN: Thank vou, Mr. But

BY #R. BUTLER

Q) W@y nids do you reaal

contritbition to: the Reowlt:
A HNc, not wi t Lebkinp. at p

Q Would vou lcok to refresh vou

RN SER

A The first pavrell deduction
of eamming on federal dsductions fo

January 1963, the

for contributions you

received several incr

mderstanding and I can't identi

-

for what reason,

there was some raise in May to offs
I got that understanding or whether

A There was an

S - -~ o~ »a 1 p o - o
daductlion slips will show bstween D
Toamien o = L RE . T o] 3 1
January 'of 63, whieh I cohsidered

it was my

Ley,

1 when your first

QEficers Trust Tund was?

avroll deductions.

recollection,

please,

appears on the statement
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Q We will look at the record in a minute, but at the

the moment T want to understand what you arce saving.
It is your understanding you have received an extra
pav increase which you were to contribute or use to contrib-

dte. te the fund, is that correct?

A That is mv impression, ves. (Emphasis added)

As can be showm by the above answer, contributors to the
"Trust Fund' were under the impression that their extra pay
increase was a device whereby they could contribute to the
fund. The Milwaukee Road never refuted these impressions nor

did it reconstruct itself through redircvct examination. 1In

v
a
w
(9]
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waukee Road admits that the Milwaukee Road re-
imbursed, ''certain employes who contributed to it through
salary adjustments." This admission came through a document
drawn up by outside counsel for the Milwaukee Road (the law
firm of Maun, Hazel, Creen, Hayes, Simon and Aretz, 332 Hamm
Budlding, Saiat Padl, Minm.).

This statement, prepared by the Maun law firm and sub-
mitted to the SEC pursuant to SEC internal procedures, tried

to meet any allegations the SEC may have constructed from the

A

epositions it had taken of Milwaukee Road personnel. It is

bv that counsel for the carrier filed this document in

w

[N
)

u

Q

iom of actions by either the SEC or the FEC. The

=T

contempla

prepared statement never speaks to a 20(7)(b) falsification

of records action under the Interstate Cosmerce Act. Portions
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of counsel's answer are quoted here as they po to the heart
of the allezations =ct forth in this memorandum. There is a
caveat concerning this statement's use at trial viz: According
to the SEC's office of General Counsel, such statements pur-

suant te Securities Act Release No. 5310 are admissions.

However, Rule 408 of the Federal Rules of Evidence, Pub. L.

Mo DB-595. Wan. 2y 397350 states inten alis:

"...Bvidence of conduct or statements made in compro-
mise negotiations is likewise not admissible. This
rule does not require the exclusion of any evidence
otherwise discoverable merely becausc it is presented
in the course of compromise negntiations..."

The case law is silent on how such a statement might be used
at a subsequent trial, however, the statement is most helpful
as it confirms and reaffirms the allegations this writer makes

herein.

In any case, the statement reads in part:

"The reimbursement program was iﬁplCﬁLnth in January
1965 and affected some 25 employees. Other than

those 25 emplovees, no employees hgve ever been re-
imbursed in any manner for their contributions to

tha Trust. Further, no emplovee, including the
origangl 25, ever auffered a loss in pay as a result

of wlthdrawing from the Trust or because of a decrease
in his contribution. For that matter, no employee

ever recelved an additional pay raise uhen he increased
his contribution. The overvhelming majority of the
original contributors were not even aware that they
were being reimbursed. Indeed, it is clear from the
testimony of the witnesses that the events surrocund-
ing the formation of the Trust and reimbursement

were so insignificant as to be almost wholly Eergot-
ten until the inception of this investigation."

Statement Pursuant To
Socuritics Act Release Ne. 5310
dated November 20, 1975




Counscl for the Milwaukee Road would have us belicve that

the actions of the carrier and its corporate nfficers were

de minimis. It is of no moment that "the overwhelming major-

ity of the original contributors were not even aware that they
were being reimbursed." The crime is falsification of records
or a violation of the federal election laws. If by any means,
TECONNS 6F 4 chrnien do not refleet “alll Feglts gndtrapsdctions
appertaining to the business of the carrie?...then a viola-

tion of (49 U.S.C. 20(7)(b)) occurs. To paraphrase Gertrude

rime...Because the check-off

[ padd

a crime

e
Ui

Stein, a crime s a

n

funnelled corporate monies cast in the guise of salary into

thie "Irust Fund' an infraction of the TGA and the FECA has

occurred and counsel's answer does not satisfy nor form a de-

®
a3

fense to any actions under thesc acts. The Maun law firm

would have us believe that:

1

...There is sufficient authority, integrity, and
willingness within the management of the corpora-
tions and their boards of directors to insure con-
tinued compliance with all laws relating to the
Trust. In short, we can concelve of no useful
publiic interest to be served by enforcement action
with respect to events that have been dead for

10 }Cufh.”

Counsel would like to have the SEC and 1CC believe that
time somehow has cleared the Milwaukee Road of its illegal
acts, vet never is there one piece of documentation offered
rege illegal practices ceased.
It is also rather evident that a false recovds action was

b}

not contemplated when counsel issued their prepaved statement.
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Richard Kratochwill, Vice President ol Pinance and
Accounting since 190 gives the best explanation of the pay-
roll deduction plan and also admits that, "certain salary
adjustments were made in respect of contributions to the

ficer's Trust Aceount,' viz:

i

0

Q And it is from those and the Pavroll 800 that the con-
tributions are deducted or withheld, is that the right word?

v et

Q Are you a trustee of the Milwaukee Road--

A No.

Q Let me put it this way. In your capacity as an em-
ployee of the Railrcad are you responsible for the supervision
of the pavroll deductions?

A In a general way, yves. The work is done by persons
in my department. To that extent, I am responsible.

Q At this time I would like to show you what has been
marked as Commission's Exhibit 3(a) of that group, and ask
you if yvou can identify the second page of Commission's
Exhibit 3(a).

MR. HAYES: Mr. Witness, please look at the entire exhibit.

MR. WITNESS: Do you want to repeat the question now?

Q Do you recoznize Page 2 of the Cowmmission’s Exhibit

.

A I know what




". 20 "’

Q Could you tell me what it is?

A It is a summary of the payroll deductions to the
Orticer's Trust Account for a particular peried, in this case,
the month of February, 1974.

Q Of the types of payrolls that you described, is this

an 800 series pavroll?

Q At this time I would like te show you what has been
marked as 3(m) and ask you 1if you can identify that part of
Commission's Group Exhibit 3, please?

A These appear to be listings of payroll deductions to

the Officers' Trust Account from Payrolls 1 and 2, which are

the officer portions of the open rolls, as I described earlier,

for various periods in 1973, 1974, and 1975.

Q Do they reflect Commission's Exhibit 3(m) is a series
of computer printouts, is that correct?

N ¥Es.,

Q And are you familiar with the cocdes on the top of

Commission's Exhibit 3(m)?

A I recognize the Vendor Code 114 as being one that iden-

tifies this particular deduction category.
Q 114 denotes the deduction for campaign contributions?

aukes Ropad QFEicens! Trus

v .
'—-‘-
r.n‘

A The deducktion for the

A ECQUIRES
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Q This particular Fund, is that correct?
A YeS.
BY MR. HEGAN:

Q In other words, does the document contain among other
things appointments, and notifications or promotions of ecmploy-
ces and their changing salaries, and so forth?

A Yes.

Q How does this relate to what has been marked as
Exhibit 137

A This particular book?

QI Exbabie I,

A Exhibit 14 contains the documents relating to the
period in which the Officers'Trust Fund had its inception.

1

Q I haven't had occasion to completely examine Exhibit

=

but I did note in a quick runthrough, Mr, Kratochwill, there
seems to be increases of salaries of various employees on

various occasions. To your knowledge, were any of these in-

creases in salary again [sic/ to employces for the purpose of
ll ek ates ‘1') "'1’:'\ ~ ‘r"".l 9 ¢ - N * 1 cpcl T Q
allowing them to make contributions to tihe Fmplovees TEUESIE

Fund?

A It appears that in this one instance at the inception
of the Officer Trust Account that certain salary adjustments
were made in respect of contributions to the Officers' Trust

REeOURE SN,
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... to your knowledge was any employce given any kind
of salary increase orx divect or indivect reinbursement fo
contributing to the Fund?

A Well, my knowledge in this area derives from this
work sheet that we have been discussing here,

Q Which you saw in the last few days?

A Yes.

Q I am talking about your knowledpe that existed prior
to this work sheet coming to your attention.

A VWell, at the time I was aware that there was some
adjustment in the rating having a relationship to the contri-
bution pledge.

MR. HEGAN: Could you read that back to me?
(Answer read.)
BY MR. HEGAN:

Q What do you mean, Mr. Kratochwill, there was some
adjustment to the rating having a relationship to the con-
tribution?

A I don't know how to explain it any more than that.

Q Well -- go ahead,

A 1 simply know that 1 signed the deduction authoriza-
tion at that point, and at the same time, as evidenced by this
work sheet, it appears that a $25.00 a month adjustment tc
the salary rate occurred.

Q You are talking about in 19657
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It is Mr. Kratochwill's office that handles the payroll
deductions and cven Kratochwill admits that adjustments to
the salary rates ocecurred. Kratochwill has been employed by
the Milwaukee Road since 1953 always holding a job as a comp-

troller or something similar by nature.

Falsification of the Carrier's Records -- An Illustrative

Lxample
The Interstate Commerce Act provides, as pertinent, in
Section 20(7)(b) that,

Any person who shall knowingly and willfully make,
cause to bL ﬂLd¢, or participate in the making of,
any false entry in any...report required...to be
filed, or in the accounts of any book of accounts
or in any records or memoranda kept by a carrier,
or...who shall knowingly and willfully destroy,
mutilate, alter, or by an; other means or device
falsify the record of any such accounts, records,
or memoranda, oOr who 5:111 knowingly and willfully

eglect or fail to make full, true, and correct
entries in such accounts, records or memoranda of
all facts and transactions appertaining to the busi-
ness of the carrier, lessor, or person, or shall
knowingly and willfully keep any accounts, records,
or memoranda contrary to the rules, regulations, or

orders of the Commission with respect thereto, or

shall be deemed guilty of a .LsdomwanJr and shall
be subject, upon conviction in any court of the

United States of competent jurisdiction to a fine
of not more than five thousand dollavs or imprison-
ment for not more than two years, or both such fine
and imprisonment (LT e B RN 3 e 2

Throughout this memorandum, the writer has noted that

(3 s ~ e R B L o N PN -y g oy -
carrier ¥ecords were falsitied in that corporate payments
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were made to a political action fund through the device of a
payroll dncrease. The payroll records of the Millwaulkee Raoad
were falsified because the entries made into the records could
cause a reasonable man to belicve that the monies contributed
to the political action trust were from salary, whereas in
reality, these contribulions were corporatce monies funnelled
inte the trust through the device of a payroll increase. An
example of this device is set forth:

On Thursday, December 17, 1964 the Board of Directors
and Finance Committee of the Milwaukece Road voted "increases
to officers and supervisory personnel not covered by wage
aareemanty. ! My, Wikldem Quino, President of the Milwaulkeae
Road, recommended an increase of 7% to the officers and
supervisory persomnel effective January 1, 1965. The Board

also granted:

3

"Authority to make certain adjustments, in addition
to the horizontal (the 7% increase) increase to
W

officers and supervisors, was also approved. This
is for the purpose of maintaining relationships
and eliminating imequalities."

Minutes of the Board of
Directors and Finance
Committee dated Thursday,
December 17, 1964.

On December 21, 1964 President Quinn wrote two letters

to C. E. Crippen, then comptroller of the Milwaukes

L]

Road,

The first letter, attached hereto and marked Exhibitc "B"
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authorizes the salary increase




Mr. Crippen, Mr. Quinn states:

"In connection with the 77 incxease to be applied
January 1, 1965 to the supervisoty cmployees, there
arc certain other adjustments that have to be made,
as 1 explained to the poard at the meeting on
Thursday." (Cmphasis supplied).

It is the "certain other adjustments' to which this memo speaks,
because it is those adjustments that represent carrier monies
funnelled inte a political trust. As a specific example one
can follow the payroll records of Richard Kratochwill (din

1965 an asgistant compiroller, currently Viece President of
Finance -and Accounting).

As of 12-31-6% Kratochwill's monthly salary rate was
$2,083.33. On January 1, 1965 Kratochwill rcceived his in-
crease of 7% which would be $145.83, giving him $2,229.16
per month, Rounded to the nearest dollar this figure becomegs
$2,230,00. This amount should be his salary as of 1/1/65,
however, Kratochwill's pay change cards and the payroll
record reflect his salary to be $2,255.00. The extra $25.00
dollars salary is not really salary but rather, "a certain

pther adjustment that was made"” to hide the corporate monies

Sl = 2

being checked-ofr into the Milwaukee Road Qfficers Trust
Account. Mr. Kratochwill's extra $25.00 "salary" increase

became effective on January 1, 1965 and effec

rt

ive January 1,
1965 the political action trust began receiving $25.00 al-

.. The caryicr hadiereatet @ device

§: = e e ae |
legedly from Kratochwl

wherein corporate money could be channelled into a political
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fund under the guise of a payroll check-otf gystem. The
carrvier payrell reecords rellect dn 1¥65 thai as of January: 1,
1965 Kratochwill was saltaried at §2,255.00 per month; but $25
of that money was not salary, but rathor money intended for
the "Trust Fund.''" In fact, the carrier vegords show that
$25.00 per month was checked-off from his "salary' bi-monthly
beginning in 1965 and continuing at least until May of 1976.
Payroll records reveal that RKratochwill vever received a de-
crease in salary, hence the $25.00 per mooth of corporate
money is still being funnelled into the trust through this

device.

Applicable Statutes and Casc Law

As pointed out in the case of Kratochwill's personal
payroll records, each month since January 1, 1965 to date
the Milwaukee Road's payroll records werc altered and falsi-
fied. The Falsification took place when management cast cor-
porate political contribution payments in the guise of bona
fide carrier operating expenses, i.e., officer's salaries.
As stated infra (49 USC 20(7)(b) makes it a crime (punishable
by fines up to $5,000 and/or imprisonment) tc "make, cause
to be made, or participate in the making of any false entry
in any...records or memoranda kept by a carrier...'". The
courts have recognized the legislative intent bshind 20(7)(b)

recognize the purpose this section sevves viz:

0.

and




"The statute evidently was framed to accomplish

two distinet purposes: TFirst, that all accounts,
records and méemoranda of the carrier, whether pre-
scribed by the Commission ovr not, should be true
and correct; second, to secure uniformity and pre-
vent secret dealing..." Kennedy v. U.S., 275 F. 182,
ISR CARR @it i Ot s,

As the Kennedy case points out, the statute was framed to
insure that carrier records be "true and correct" and to

" Both of these intentions were

prevent secret dealing.
thwarted in the case at bar. The pavroll records of the

supervisory emplovee of the Milwaukee Road did not (emphasis
supplied) reflect opsrating expenses, but rather cast corpo-

rate political contributions in the guise of "personal" con-

Ui

t

[

ibutions. And also, the falsiried records were a device
whereby the Milwaukee Road secretly funnelled corporate monies

into a political action trust. The intent of the statute

L'vis. a wis caErriers’ [Fatords hids

to allay "secret dealing'

been subverted by the Milwaukee Road. The courts have also
ruled that a defendant can be convicted and sentenced sepa-
rately as to each separate entry wmade on the records of the
caxrier. Thus each monthly pay period of the MilwauRee

Road's officers represents a separate violation of 20(7)(b).

U.8, v Bexg, 7% . Supp. LOZE, cext. demied 70 §. Gty 137

In the case at bar, each monthly pavroll sheet is a violation
of &9 USC 20(7)(b). The carrier can be prosecuted for the
Falsirticatian b dts records ag well as individuals. As

the Supreme Court has stated:
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"Soction 20(7) of the Intcerstate Comneree Act is not
limited to common carriers and their cuployees , but
inc:lxxies and punishes all persons and corporations
who commit the acts thercin declaved to Bhe tnlawtul."
(Emphasis kUp}Tu kﬂ U.S, v. The Fruit Growers
Express Companv, 279 U.S. 363 (1929).

When the Milwaukee Road implemented its payroll deduc-
tion in 1965, 49 USC 20(7)(b) was violated; and said vicla-

onn continued until the present. In this respect, the

|>—A'-

t
Milwaukee Road wmay have also violated the federal election
Laws viz:

18 USC 1610 prohibits a corporation from expending corpo-

rate monies in connection with any election to any federal

m

call eitifdes, (T

e

1L c he election laws do provide, however

that corporations may establish and maintain separate segre

gated funds to be utilized for political purposes. Corporate
1" o

resources may be used "without limitation in the administra-

tion of these segregated political funds.' Buckley v. Valeo,

44 Y.8.E. W, 4127 (UeS. Jam., 30, 1976) Pipefitteis JT.ocdl.562

wy United Seetes, 407 U.8. 385 (1972), 13 9SC 610. It must

be stressed that Bucklev supra did not strike down 18 USC

610--corporations may not contribute corporate monies to
federal political campaigns. If it can be established that

the Milwaukee Road expended corporate monies to a political
ok

fund, through the device of reimbursing its employees for
LR

theiyr contributions, an 18 USC 610 action might be brought

against the Milwaukee Road,
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Crevhound Corvporation was fined §5,000 roitowing its
gntey ta a plealaef puilty an Qcteber 2, 1974, fok having con-
gributed a total of $16,080 to the 1972 Presidential Campaign.

The payments were made by executives of the company to polit-

by

cal campaigns, but the executives were reimbursed through a

-

uwm

C 6

,_.
(@)
s

action was brought

wm

company bonus plan. Thus an 18 U
against Greyhound by the Watergate Special Prosecutor's
Qffice, because it had contributed to political campaigns
through the indirect device of reimbursing its employvees with
corporate monies,

Attached herewith is an excerpt from Report of Watergate
Special Prosecution TForce - October 1975 and a copy of the one
count information (filed to Criminal No. 74-359 in the District
Court for the District of Columbia by Leon Jawoerski, Special
Prosecutor) to which Grevhound entered a plea of guilty.

. e,

The statute of limitations, in respect to aunyv realistic

action under the FEC Act, runs only to fact situations arising
since 1973. Congress amended the Federal Election law last

year to shorten the statute of limitations te three years on
campalgn law violations 2 USC 8§ 455, Any actions that might
have been brought under 18 USC 8§ 610 for events occuring in
1965 through 1972 are barrvred. This is not to say that from
1973 onward the election law was not broken bv the Milwaukee

Road,
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Violations of the Interstate Commerce Act

As set forth in this memorandum, the payroll records of

the Milwaukee Road were talsificed in violation of (49 USC 20

(7)(b)) from 1965 through and including the present. It i

1€7]

well settled law that when an employee of a corporation per-

Forms an -act, within the scope of his duties, which violates
the law, his act becomes the act of the corporation. Grand

v o
i

Rapads & Indiana Ry, Go. . Hus., 212 . 577, cert. denied

Pk LSy 702 WS . Brie R..\G0L, 2228, ®ed, Tt lispwetil
established that a corporation can have a criminal intent as

well as it can have a contractual intent. As Professor Stevens
states, '"...the acts and mind of an agent can be imputed to an
incorporated group as readily as to an unincorporated group."

Stevens, Corporaticns, 2d ed., Section 6. And the courts have

set forth the test of corporate responsibility viz:

"The test of corporate responsibility for the acts
of its officers and agents, whether such acts be
criminal or tortious, is whether the agent or offi-
cer in doing the thing complained of was engaged in
'employing the corporate powers actually authorized'
for the benefit of the corporation 'while acting
within the scope of his employment in the business
of the principal." TIf the act wis 56 done 1t will
be imputed to the covporation...'" Egan v. United
States, 137 F.2d 369, 379 (8th Cir. 1943

v

1
1}

When management of the Milwaukee Road established the '"Trust

Fund" it was for the benefit of the corporation and management

pde

used the corporate powers to achieve its end in sett

ng up

the fund. As the Court in Egan stated:
ot % v
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YEne Clvesiie '(11 to protoct the company's property,
to promote its business, to cultivate the friendly
attitude of patrons and public officials, and to
reuder legislators and taxing boards and commissions
susceptible to friendly argument and persuasion,
these and other obficers who assisted them formed
and carried out the plan to raise a secret fund be-
longing to the company to be used in part at least
for contributions to candidates for office and to
party committees. The plaw sa formed was consum-
mated..." Hgan v. United States, 137 ¥.2d 369, 380
(SEh GEn. HaRo

“he facts in Egan supra are almost on point with the case at

bar, and as such, bear attention here: Louis H. Egan was
convicted of nspiracy to violate section 12(h) of the Pub-

1i G o B VTS

0

Uttlity Holding Company Act of 1935, 15 U.S.

{h), and the Union Electrie Company of Missouri was convicted

conspiracy to viplate section 12(h) of 15 U.S.C,A. & 79

-’:)
s

(LY (h), and of substantive offenses in violation of that act.

J=
¥

Management of the corporation created in 1926 a secret fund
for use in making contributions tou candidates for office by
the means of rebates and [alse expense accounts. The fund
continued from 1926 until about 1940. During the period of

its operation, the fund obtained money by

b
o £

means of rebates and

false expense accounts and expended monies through the execu-

tive vice-president's office for political purposes in the
interest of and for the benefit of the corporation and its
subsidaries. Charges that the defendant Union Electric was

political contributions ap-

the Wintet of 1938, 'After
the newspaper avticle appeaved, investigations were carried

by the Securities and Exchange Commissio The United States
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brought a criminal action against the corporation and certain
corporate oflficers and a grand jury investigated into the
matter. Louis H. Egan, President of the corporation was found
suilty on all counts of conspiracy and violations of the Pub-
lic Utility Holding Company Act of 1935. The case at bar is

. .

quite similar, but for the Ffact that in the instant case, the

o

sifg e wilbatedl iignadig) Suil: DOTENIGEY nattiers ahan. EBFTHECE Coas
£ 7S L0

Violations Selccted For Proscciition

Selected for prosecution are the pavroll records of four
supervising emplovees of the Milwaukee Road. These employees
gre:s R, F. Krstoachwlll R, K, HMarrill, D, Q. Burke, and
Arthur W. Hallenberg. Kratochwill, Burke and Hallenberg have
given what are, in essence, admissions that their salary in-
creases were related to their contributions to the 'Trust
Fund" infra. The payroll deduction plan for the "Trust Fund"
began in 1965 and continues to the date hereof. These selected
violations include the payroll records (CMC pavroll Form 43-A)
of these four selected individuals from January 1972 through
and including April of 1976. Fach entry represents a separate
20(7)(b) violation; however, for the sake of clarity, five
vears (January 1972 through January 1976) will represent one
countt per year or five counts multiplied by the four individ-
hus, the Milwaukee Road should be charged
For the purpose of clarity, the four individuals' pay in-

creases of December 31, 1964 are seb out

below, illustrating
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that in each instance $25.00 of corporate [funds

the guise of "certain adjustments' to

R. K. MERRILL

Monthly salary rate 12/31/64
Plus 7% increase effective 1/1/65
Peounded to nearest S
Plus: certain adjustments

per Quinn to

Board of Directors on 12/17/64
Sce P/R record of payments

marked Exhibit '"'C" attached hereto

R. F. KRATOCHWILILL
rlonthly salary rate 12/31/64
Plus: 7% increase effective 1/1/65

Rounded to nearest S

Plus: certain adjustments
per Quinn to
-
Board of Directors on 12/17/64
See P/R record of payments
marked Exhibit '"C" attached herete
P 0. BURKE
Monthly salary rate 12/31/64
Plus: 77 increase effective 1/1/65
Rounded to nearest S
Plus: Certain adjustments
ehadiet QiR Akl el a)
Board of Directors on 12/17/64

salary:

were cast in

$2,083.33

145,83

Z2,229.16

2,230.00

25.00
$72,255.00

$2,083.33

K588
7.279.16_

2,230.00

U
wiin
.

(@ ()
O

$1,583.33

TETHO] 125!
169415

1,695.00

25.00
$T,720.00




See P/R record of payinent
marked Exhibit "¢" attached heveto

ARTHUR W, HALLENBERG

mMonthly salarv rate 12/31/64 SUSRRT7HNES
Plus: 7% increase effective 1/1/65 97.11

1,485,464
Rounded to nearest $ 1,485.00

Plus: certain adjustments
per Quinn to

Board of Directors on 12/17/64 25100
SLOR

See P/R record of payment
marked Exhibit "(C'" attached hereto
As set forvth above, the four individuals received an
extra $25.00 increase over and above the regular 77, increase
of December 31, 1964. Because 49 U.S.C. 20(7)(b) provides
for a fine of 'mot more than five thousand dollars,'" there is
a possible exposure to the carrier of $§5,000 (x) 20 counts or
$100,000.00.

The writer has considered bringing even further counts
contra the carrier, as the case law states that each entry is
a violation of 20(7)(b). Thus, the Milwaukee Read's potential
exposure 1s astronomical. 1In the interest ol the National
Transportation Policy it would seem that charging the carrier
with the maximum violations under the statute would fly in
e face of good judgment. Hence, at this point, the writer

recommends only 20 counts be brought.




Conclusion and Recommendat Lons

The facts presented hewxein establish theat the Chicago,
Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacilic Railroad Company, a Wisconsin
Copgbration, with its principal oEfices at 516 West Jaclkson

Boulevard, Chicageo, Tllinois, willfully and intentionally

talsified payroll records of its supervisorv employees during
the peried 1965 ta date. As such, proseciution of the above=-
named cavrier for violation of 49 USC 20(7)(b) appears to be

fully warranted. There are also violations of t

=

‘he Federal
“lcection Statutes 18 USC 610 and the facts relating to these

violations sheuldibe sent to the Federal Election Conm

af as

’.Jo
rle

@

S5

provided by Congress under Title 2 8§ 441(b) (1976 amendment).

.

This writer has seriously considered the possibilircy of
prosecuting top executives of the corporation. However, it was
decided to forego this action, since the only evidence of in-
dividual wrong-doing is contained in the testimony before the
Securitdes and Exchanze Commission and of course, the falsified
documents. In light of the testimony taken hefore the S.E.C.,
it is further concluded that at the time of referral of the pro-
posed action against the corporation, that a simultaneous re-
comrendation be made to the United States Attorney that a grand

tuted into the matters disclosed in

pe

ijurv investigation be inst

2]

the SEC testimony of the following individuals and material discussed
herewn :
1) William J. QUINN, who resides in Winnetka

) s ELrineis, has

been chairman of the Board and President of CMC since in or




(R T @

about June 1971, and Chaiwmman of the Boawd and Chiel Execu-
tive Ofticer of the RBATLROAD since in ov about March 1970.
From in or about 1958 to in or about 1966, QUINN served as
President and a Director of the RATLROAD.

2) Worthiungton L. SMITH, who resides in Winnetka, Illinois,
has been a Director of CMC since in or about July 1972 and
President and a Director of the RAILROAD since on or about
gy LD, 18R

3) Curtiss E. CRIPPEN, who resides in Wilmette, Illinois,

'f

has been a Director of the RAILROAD at all times relevant

herein. He was President and a Director of the RATLROAD from
in or about Qctober 1966 until in or about July 1972 when he
became Vice Chairman of the RAILROAD'S Board of Directors, a

position he held until in or about January 1973.

2.C. would 2eem to in-

0]

hag

The depositions taken by the

dicate that thesc above-named individuals conspired to fal-
sify carrier records, but the evidence available is lac

to identify those individuals who have participated in or

aided, abetted or conspired to falsify carrier records, hence

B

.

warranting a grand jury investigation.

Respectfullyv submitted,

W“@*’KW‘S‘&*&

Waene falters
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

TS K STREEE NW
MASHINGTON DG 204638

ogTean S
\___/

Lawrence J. Hayes, Esquire

Maun, Hazel, Grecen, Hayves,
Simon and Aretz

332 Hamm Building

Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102

Re:  MUR 312 (76)

Dear Mr. Hayes:

This is to advise you that on February o ABTE
the Commission voted tc terminate its inquiry in the
matter referenced above.

The Commission is of the opinion that payvments made
by the Chicaco, Milwaukee, Saint Paul and Pacific Rail-
road to twentv-fiwve of its emplovees were made as reimburse-
ment for the costs ¢f their membership in the Milwaukee
Road Qfficers Trust Account, and that these pavments werse
illegal under the then - existing statute, 18 U.S.C. §610.
The Commission has determined, however, that the illegal
payments ceased when, on February 1, 1973, the salaries
of the last of the twenty-five Trust members still on
active duty were restructured pursuant to the Salary
Administration Policy of August 1, 1972.

In view of the fact that the Milwaukce Road, by its
own actions, eliminated the illegal reimbursements five
years ago, the Commission will not pursue this matter
furthexr.

A copy of the certification of the Commission's vote
is enclosed.

Sincerely yours,
William C. Oldaker
General Counsel

Enclosure
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MAuUN, HAZEL, GREEN. HAYES, SIMON AND ARETZ
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-A NEX KN S 4 S
ARfA CODE ®I12
221-1812
e WA 1L ) l‘
November 1, 1977 V0 :
Lawrence J. Haves
Daltye Phtadls AANS 1SR

Vincent J. Convery, Jr., BEsg.
Federal Election Commission

1325 K Street NW
Washington, D.C. 20463
REs MRS EAG:)
BEENSENMER (e eansly

By way of supplement to recent correspandence you
should know that the Milwaukee Railroad and its holding
company intend to create a new Milwaukee Road Political

Action Committee this menth. This will oecur in
accordance with articles of association, copy of which 1is
enclosed. The present Milwaukee Road Officers Trust
Account will be terminated and the funds contained therein
will be turned over to the Milwaukee Road Political Action
Conni ttee.

Thank you.

Very trulsy syabxs,
A Ecr e )Vyagg;‘“Kh
¢
Lawrence J. Haves
LJIH :bi
cc: Raymond K. Merrill, Esg.




ARTICLES OF ASSOCIATION
NF

PMILWAUKEE ROAD POLITICAL ACTION COMMITTEL

AT Y ™ v
pAETET el |

srANert

RTauia

The name of this voluntary association of peruons is the Milwaukee

Action Committee

PURPOSE

The purpose of the Association shall he to support qualified individuals

yal

whe are candidates far nomination or election to any elective public office
in any primary, aeneral, o special election by makinag contributions to such
individuals and to committees, associations, or organizations which further the
candidacy of such individuals and by making transfers to any state political
action Tommittee established by dirvectors, officers, professional, or supervisory
employees of Chicago, ilwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company ("Milwaukee
Road") for the purpose of that Committee making contributions and expenditures

in supnort of qualified individuals who are candidates for nomination or election

Lo any state or local elective office in any primary, qeneral, or special election.

Memhership in the Association shall he open to any directors, officer,

‘nfessional or supervisory employvee of the Milwaukee Road upon contribution or

3]

a pledae of contribution of not less than $100.00 a year to this Association




. '.

for the purpose of this Association making contributions to candidates for
nomination or election to public office and other lawful political purposes,
and defraving any lawful exnense of the Associatien.

Cach nenber shall be encouraged to suagest candidates and organiza-
tions whom he daems worthy of suppert by the Association, and each such suqges-
tion shall receive full and careful consideration by the Executive Comuiittee
in deternmining to whon centributions shall be made by the Associaticn.

Ho coercion, threat, rhnri3&1. job discrimination, bonus, promotion
Tecal or inproper method shall be emploved, directly or indirectly,
icit any person to become a member ¢r make contributions to this Associa-

the Asseciation use any money so contributed.

ARTIELE IV

BFETCERS
At each annual meetina of the members of this Association the
following officers shall be elected from among the members to serve for one
vear, ar until their successors are elected and qualified:
Chainran

L%

Vice Chairman

The appropriate officers of the Association shall keep all records and file all

reparts required hy law. The Executive Committee by majority vote may elect such

J

other officers, including one or more additional vice Chairmen, assistant




o

secretaries, assistant treasurers and other officers, as the Executive Committee

shall from time to time elect from amona the members.

ARTICLE ¥

COMMITTEES

Executive Committee.

The Executive Committee shall consist of seven (7) members,

at least one cf whom znail be a lawyer

yer, to be constituted as follows: each of

the faur (4) elected afficers whose office 15 specified in Article IN af thes

D

Articles of Asscociation and three (3) other members of this Association to be
giected by tne members of this Association at their annual meeting to serve for
the coming vear or until their successors ave elected and qualified.

The Cxecutive Committee is charaed with the administration of
the affairs of the lssociation, and subject to the control of the Association,
and within the limitation of power nrescribed by the Articles of Asscciation,
can make suach provisicons, rules and reaulations and take such action as shall by
them be deered necessary or proper for the conduct of the affairs and the dispasi-
tion of the preoperty of the Association. The [xecutive Committee shall adopt such
rules and reauiations fer the conduct of its meetinas and its business as it
shall from tine to time deem proper. The Executive Committee shall make appro-

priate arranaements for the plac

@

of holding annual or special meetings of the
members of this Associaticn, determine the depository where all the funds of the
Association shall he deposited, and so advise the Treasurer, and shall have the
right to inspect, examine and supervise all of the books and records of the
fissociation.

The fxecutive Conmittee shall appoint all committees specified

n

in the Articles nf Association and such other committees as it deems necessary




from time to time to carry forward the purposes of the Association. In the
event a vacancy should occur in the office of Chairman, Vice Chairman,
Secretary or Treasurer nr in the membership of the Executive Conmittee, the
Executive Committee shall by majority vote appoint a member of the Association
to fill such vacancy until the next annual election.

G. MNominating Commnittee.

The faccutive Conmittee shall, at Teast six weeks prior to each
aphual electioh, @ppoint 2 camwitﬁee of five (5) members, three (3) of whow
shall not b2 afficers or members of the fxecutive Committee, to be known as
the Nominatinag Committes. The Hominating Committee shall nominate qualified
members for each office and for the Executive Committee and give to the
Secretary at least two weehls prior to the annual meeting, the names of such

nominees. The Secretary shall thereupon, within five (5) days thereafter, notif.

ali of the pmembors af the Association of such nominations. In addition, any

ten (10} or more wenbers of the Association may nominate any qualified member,

or members, for office or offices, or for the fxecutive Committee. The list of
such nominations shall be given to the Secretary in writing and signed by such
members prior to the beginning of the annual meeting.

€. Qther Cosmittees.

fhere shall be such other committees as may be from time to time

appointed by the [xpcutive Canmittee.

{) Chalrman.

The Chairman shall be an ex-officio comuittee member of all

commitiees,




ARTI(LE VI
EILECTEAMS
Voting for the election of officers and the [xecutive Cormittee
of the Association shall be at the annual meeting of the members and shall
e by a standina or voice vote unless, upon request of ten vercent (107) of
the members present at the meeting, secret ballot shall be requested. The

officers and menbers of the Executive Committee elected at the meeting of the

pithers shall assure their offices and the terms shall continue until their

successors are dudy elected and gualified.

T AT AIAT T Al = MEMACRCLITD
ERMINATION OF MEMBERSHIF

embershin in this Asscciation is a personal orivilege and all

riahts therein shali teorminate when ithe menmbership ceases. The Uxecutive
Committea shall have the right to suspend any member of the Association for
conduct adverse to the interest of the Association or for violation of any of
the provisions of these Articles of Association. At the next annual or special
meeiing of members after said suspension the members shall vote on whether the
person involved should be expelied from membership and najority vote shall ruls.

er may terminate his membership at any time by written notice

Serretary.

1f a member has not contributed at least SI0O durina any twelve-month
period after becominn a memhar of the Asscciation, he shall he contacted by the

Treasurer to determine his intent to remain active as a member., If the contacted

member fails to respond or responds neqatively, his membership shall be terminated.




ARTICLE VI11
CONTRIBUTIONS AND EXPENDITURES RY ASSOCIATION
Contributions or expenditures by the Association up to the maximum
Timits established by law shall be made upon a favorabie majority vote af the

Executive Comnittee, such vote being either at a formal meetina of said

Committee at which a majeority of the members of said Committee present at the

meeting faver such contribution or expenditure, or by informal vate without

ture. The Chairman, or in his absence-ar disability, Lhe Vice Chairman, of

the Executive Committee shall

direct the Treasurer to dishurse the funds as

P i LAt | 141 13 b o
MicetRe S VOtE diCuates

‘17 contributions and evpenditures by the Association shall he hy
check sianed by the Treasurer and countersiaoned by the Chairman or Vice Chairman
pavable to the individual, comnmittee, association, or organization receiving

the cantribution ar pavinent

REPORTS
A report of funds received and disbursed shall be made not less than

TR I I 3 } A leinn patl ¥eie e TS
n-annualiv to each member of the Assacration.

wy
D

»
-

The accounts of the Asseciation shall be audited at least annually
by the accounting firm which audits the Milwaukee Road's corporate accounts
and said fivin is authorized, in the event it is not satisfied with the operations

or accounting procedures of the Association, to report its findings and recommen-




-
FA

dations to the Audit “orwmittee of the Board of Dirvectors of the Milwaukee

Road.

Reqular quarterly meetings of the Executive Conmittee shall be
held on the second Mondavs of the months of January, April, July, and QOctober.

If the second Mondav fails on a holiday of such month, the meeting or meetings

wi¥ll e hislel an the pest Tollowing business day. The annual meeting of the

embers of this Association shall be held inmeidately prior to the regular
meeting of the Executive Committee held in the month of January.

Special meetinas of the nembers of the fAssociation shall be called

by the Secretary when renquasted by the Chairman, or a majority of the Executive

Committee or when requested in writing signed by fifteen (15) members of the

o
w
O
o
ue
w
ot
—
o
=)

Spacial weetings of the Executive Conmittee shall be called when
requested by the Chaimman or any three (3) members of the Executive Committee

at such hour and place as wmay be designated by the Chairman.
1 meeting of the members shall be given to the
members of the Association by the Secretary at least five (5) davs prior to the

halding of any such special meeting. MNatice of each special meeting of the
f

Cxecutive Committee shall be given by the Secretary at least one (1) day prior

to the holdina of any such special meeting.

ARTICLE XI1

OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

(i

1

Until their successors are qualified and elected, the officers of
this Association shall be as follows:

Chairman




—

Vice Chairman

Secretary

Treaswrer

Until their successors are cualified and elected, the three (3)

other members of the Executive Committee shall be as follows:

ARTICLE XIII

AMENDMENTS
The Association may, by a two-thirds vote of tihe members present at
any annual or special meeting called for that purpose, alter or amend its
Articles of Associaticn: provided, however, that any proposed amendment to the
Articles of fissociation shall be circulated to the members in writing at least

two {2) weeks prior to the date of such meeting.

ARTICLE X1V

%

EFFECTIVE OATE

i

These Articles of Association shall be declared effective as of this
day of , 19 7. The officers and memhers of the Exccutive
Committee named herein shall hold aoffice until the next annual meeting of the

Association to tie held as specified in the Articles of this Association.




JIDGERs A MAUN
MERLYN ¢ GREEM
LAWREMNTE
JEROME B, 5IMON
AICHARD E. ARETZ
JOMN A MURAY

JOMN . JOHANNE
JAMES W BRENL
ARUCE G. OC .
ALRERT A W
NCHARD ©
GCARRITY €
WiLLIAM o eAS
AL
AN S A

MM

HAYE

00 #

MAUN. HAZEL, GREEN, HAYES, SIMON AND ARETZ
ATTORNEYS AT Law

VA2 beanen

BUILDING

SAINT PAUL, MINNESOTA B5102

Secretary of Chicago Milwaukee

e NXMNN
ART A OE 612
3 221-1812
September 26, 1977
Lawrence
w'!-‘vwlv‘ DaiES DAl
v iy
Viinicent J. Genvery, Jr.., Esg.
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street NW
Wwashington, D.C. 20463
Re: MUR 312 (76)
Pear ks G oM e wE
Enclosed 1s the Affidavit of Mr. James T. Taussig,

Corporation and Chicago,

Milwaukee, Saint Paul and Pacific Railrocad Company
concerning happenings at a meeting of the Boards of

Directors of those Companies on September 19,

LT T

We are hopeful that this matter can be completed

and closea shortly.

Thank you very much.

TOHsb 5
Enclosure

ep”

LHARLES Bans
BARRY A BERS »

GEDVFREY B Al

BICHARD M GAA

MARRK [ JALQBRGC '

BICHARD L 'Sl
AW RENTE U Ma
ST T HARTMAL

U HaRe s
A2 L




STATE OF ILLINQIS)
) 1885
COUNTY OF C 0 C K)

and says:

That he js the Secretary of Chicage Milwaukee Corporation
{CMC) and Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company (Railroad)
and that as Secretary of CMC and the Railroad he attended the regular monthly
meetings of the Boards of Directors of CMC and the Railroad held in Chicaago,
I11inois on Sentember 19, 1977.

That a* each of said meetings a written report was made by
Mr. William J. Quinn, Chairman of the Board, Praesident and Chief Executive
Qfficer of CMC and Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer of the
Railroad, a true and correct copy of which report is attached hereto:

That at said meetings said William J. Quinn orally informed
the Boards he intended to submit documents necessary to reconstitute the
Railroad's Officers Trust Account referred to on pages 10 and 11 of said
written report in accordance with the principles outlined therein at the
next monthly meetings of said Boards on October 17, 1977, for their consid-
eration and review and before any implementation thereof;

That said Boards accented the written and oral reports with-
out objection and that a copyv of said written report will be attached to, and
said oral report wiil be summarized in, the official minutes of the meetings
of said Boards.

Aiff 2. 414nu4au¢—‘1;

games 1. Taussiqg

Subscribed and Sworn to
before me this 21st day of

September,v1977.

ol
(1 ((‘_\

Notary Bublic

&
LWAT**

¢




o tdembiers of! thel Boare: ot pirestio:s af:

Lhiceuo "1 lwaukee Corporation
and
(hicago, ilvaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company

By Judaments and Orders of Pervmanent Iniunctions enterad |
the United States District Court for the District of Columbia on June 29,

1876, EMC and the Railread and their agehts., servants,

successors and assiqns, and those persoins in active concert ar narticirat)
with them, were parmanently enjoined and restrained
1. A. btaining money or property by means of, or
ekinf, any uptr of a 11 Tact
oy omittinag to state a matertal fact necessary
1 order to make the stgtenments B the
Vighi af the civgums Inder which they
were made, not misleading:
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1 appropriate action to be taken including but
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the institution and prasecution af suits on behalf af CMC and Railroad.
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The Special Committee determined that its obligations under

1

the Consents and

(X7

ndertaninas of CMC and Bailrvead would he satisficd if

the Tive matters get forth anthe SECYs comnl

nless information vegarding other matters of sionificance cone to its
attenption. Ho such ma involving C€HC, Railvoad. or theiv officers
and divectors biecame apparent to the Special Commi ttee.
The Zpecial Committee i ned and submitted &
{ Harch 23y 1877, to ¢t full Deoards of Directors of CMC and the R road.
’:A;\' ‘:‘ L"-'Z .-‘ ‘;’.a L,:; ‘\.“ ‘(.. i A\‘ .',2 v“}(‘ A ,"‘ : 30 - .n""""v‘_
Report on Farm 8-K on March 2%, 1977. 0On the same date a summary of the
was mailad to sharehelders of CMC and Railroad.
The rt stated tie Special Conmittes's Fipdings with
o each nft the five a T &h ‘s complaint and
reconmentdations regarding nev controls and new procedures desmad advisable
in Tight of its invesfination reascnably calculated to prevent the recurrencs
of the matters set forth in t SEC's complaint. (Repart 49-52)
The Special Committee cencluded that no personal conduct disciosec
in its investigation warrants., nor that the corporate interes WU 5L oe

iissal of or ather punitive or disciplinary actign a
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oards of Directors of CMC and Railroad

rsigned to develep and adopt nrocedures
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ed Mew Committees the Diractors
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directed the New Committees to review

findings, opinions, and recommendaticns contained in the
0 take such action as the Mew Committees deem necessary and arooer
their veview of the findinas d reconmendations contained in
The New Committees on June 20, 1977, ecach adopted and submitted
s of Directors of CMC and Railread, respectively, the following
VED, that it is the recemmendation of the Hew
Cony that the Board of Directors of the Company continue
T0 review on a continuing basis until June 29, 1979, the
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1976, in the civil action brought against the Comnany and
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The Boards of CMC and Railroad on June 20, 1977, accepted the

resolutions as the Report of the New Committees to the DLoards and found
the Committees had discharged their functions and responsibilities, and

resolved that they be officially dissolved.

Thus, all of the cbligations assumed by CMC and Railroad in
Consents and Undertakinos have now been fully satisfied except that the

Boards must review on a continuing basis until Jure 29, 1979, the Judy

that

the

ir

nents

and Orders of Permanent Injuncéions and the Consents and Undertakings to

assure that CMC and Railroad hese #-“-pted appropriate compliance nrocedures.

This RBeport is the first of a scrias to inform the Rozrds of

CMC and Railroad of present and proposed implementation of the recommnendations

of the Special Comittee and of other appropriate procedures to comnly

the Judgments and Orders of Permanent Injunctions and the Consents and

Undertakings of CIC and Railroad, as follows:

SPECIAL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION NO. 1 - TIMBERLANDS

Specifically with regard to timbertands, that futurs
annual repcrts to stockholders and to the SEC be made mare
informative by including (a) the number of acres of timber-
land sold, if material, and the income from such sales
{seqreaated from income applicable to sales of timber and
of Tand other than timberland): and (b) appropriate corments
as to the relationship of timberland saues to current cash
flow and the foreseceable impact, if material, on earninas.

Your attention is directed to the material underscored or ou
in blue in the followino reports attached heretc as ¢ppendices:

(i) CMC's 1976 annual report to stockholders (App. 1, Pages
2, 6, 11, 12, 14, 15, 16, 17, and 21).

(i1) CMC's 1976 arnual renort on Forw 10-K to the SEC {

with

t1lined

iy

[tems 1, 2 anc 3; Exhibit B; Supplementary Inforr t1on;




and Notes to Financial Statements (2), (16), and

F1a) )
kSN

(111) Railroad's 1976 annual redort to stockholders
(App. 3, L0‘3P1 idated Statements of Operations; Notes to
Financial Statements (2); Description of the Business
information Oy Lines of Business; Financial Review and
Analysis; and Review of (Operations).

7

{iv) Railroad's annual report on Forwm 12-K to the SiC
(N 4, Attachment Form R-1, Page 15).

tAap. 4, At

feports (i), (i1}, and (iii) disclose the amounts of timberland
sold and the income from such sales seqrenated from and combined with inct e
anplicable to sales of timber and land other than timberland, and contain
appropriate comments as to the v2ii ionsnip of timberland sales te, and their
oreseeable Impact an, casn Tigy, ravenues, and earnings.

The aferesaid reports also contain information concerning land
and timber pretax earninas and revenues, acres of timberland owned, timber

and real estate operations, their cash aqeneration potential, and the outlook

for major sales of timber, timberland, and industrial sites.

—

n addition to the foregoing information contained in the 1976 annua

reports of CMC and the Railroad ta stockholders and SEC, the quarterly reports

of CMC to stockholders and SEC, canies attached, (Apns. 5 and 6} disclose ihe

current timberland sales, industrial land saies, tinber-cutting sales, and
Tand and timber earnings.
The Managements of CNC and Railroad propose Lo continue to report

information similar to that described above in future annual and quarter!

reports to stockholders and the SEC.




SPECIAL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION NO. 2 - MAINTENANCE

Specifically with recard to maintenance activities,
while dollar quantification of "deferred maintenance"
may be impractical unless uniform standards for all
railroads are established, that future annual reports
te stockholders and the SEC he wade more infnrmat1ve
by includina: (a) approoriate comments as to mainten-
ance expenditures, the re]ationshin thereof to current
cash flow, and the foraseeahle imeoact, if material,
on the Railroad's operations and earninas; and (b) perti-
statistical data {for current vears as compared

i prior vears) bearina on maintenance activities,

Su numhers of ties renlaced, miles of track rebuilt,
47 dne subject te slow arders, derailment and accident
ex

underscored or outli

the Hailroad

<

and hotes
and (15},

Railroad's 197 mual report to stockholders Sﬂpp. b
otes to Fqu( idated Financial Statements (]

{2V, (38, 4 ﬂ,' H'v«:.' Peview and Analysis:

and ”ev1eu cr

’

!09d < 1075 arnual 12-X report to SEC (App. 4, Attachwm
¢ e 4-77. and 116-119).

enoing reports are commnents

concerning maintenance expenditures. sources of cash for rehabilitation of

1ine

and

S

i

L}

and tha fmpact of such rehabilitation on reducing maintenance defe

uproving transporte

Also included are pertinent statistical data for current and

maintenance activities howing ‘1) suns spent on roadway
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maintenance by the Railroad with a breakdown for labor, ties, ballast,
and rail, (2) number of crossties installed, and (3) wmiles of rail laid.
(Additional details are contained in Form R-1 attached to the Railroad's
annual 12-K report to SELC.) A comparison also is made of trackage operated
under slow orders at year-end 1976 with a year earlicer.

Particular stress is made in all four annual reports on the
efforts of the Railroad to ohtain federal financial assistance under the

4-R Act for rehabilitaticn of main line betueen Milwaukee and Minnezdolis-

e

w

t. Paul, purchase of track maintenance equipment, overhauling and uparading
of locomotives, and the renair of freiaht cars.

In the secand quarter 1-77 report to CMC stockholders (App. 5},
they were advised that the Railrcad had entered into a financina agreement
whereby the federal government is providing financial assistance of $9.3 iillion
for an initial rehabilitation program for the Milwaukee-Minneapolis-St. Paul
line. The possible impact of such program and future programs on CMC's finuncial
statements and on Railroad's Available Net Income is pointed out to the stock-
holders. Alsac disclosad by the report is the current study by CMC of a channe
in its accountina practice for railroad track structures from retirement/better-
ment to conventional depreciation accounting, and the effect it would have on
the treatnent of rehabilitation expenses in reports te stockholders. Further
discussion of the differences between these methods ©f accounting are found
in the 1976 annuai reports of CMC and Railroad to stockholders (Apps. 1 and 3},

in CMC"'s 1978 annual report t0 the SEC (App: 21, ahd in CMC's quarteriy reparts

SPECIAL COMMITTEE RECOMMEMDATION 1O, 3 - KENT

Specifically with regard to the Kent transaction,
that, until the status of the cash proceeds of the sale
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is further clarified, future reports to stockholders
and to the SEC contain such disclosures with regard
thereto as outside counsel and auditors may deem
appropriate.

The follewing disclesire was avproved by outside counsel and
auditors:

The compTaint referred to in the two preceding
paraaraphs includes an allegation that Railroad's
accounting for a 1969 sale to another railroad of a
one-half interest in an automobile marshalina yard
was improper, and that RBailrcad has a contingent
ohliacation to deposit the $1.35 million oroceeds of

the sale with the Truztee of ifs First Hortgage
has advised that in his opinion

House counse

Railroad doe ve such an oblisation. [f the

‘3"0\1L was made, the tunds could be drawn down and
estored to Raiirecad's general cash as subsecquent
:o, erty additicns or betterments are made.

{
s not have

vy

and appears outiined in yellow in ( 's 197€ annual report to stockholders

Mg 3 ) . Ty E = 8 AR T ¥ YAl Y, 5 .
(App. 1, Page 27); CMC's 1976 annual 10-¥ report to SEC (App. 3, iote 13 to

Financial Statements); Railrcad's 1976 annual 12-% report to stockholders (App.
3, lote 13 to Consolidated Financial Statements); and Railroad's 1976 12-%

report to SEC (App. 4, Form R-1, Page 13).

SRECTAL COMMITIEE RECOMMEMDATION MO. 4 - OFFICER'S TRUST 'ACCQUNT

Specifically with reaard to the Officer's Trust
Account (the “Fund! }, that the nurpose, structure
and operations of the Fund be promptly reviewed and
~econstituted to ensurc full comniiance with appli-
cable federal and state laws, and that such recon-
stituted Fund be implemented only after anproval by
‘Po Board of hirev»ora; further, that the reconstituted
Fund be audited by the accountina firm reqularly audit-
ing the corporate accounts and, to the extent that such
firm is not satisfied with the operations of the Fund,
that its recommendations be reported to the Audit
Committee of the Doard of Directors

The purpose, structure and operations of the Fund have been reviewed.
It is proposed that the Fund be reconstituted by the drafting of a new Trust

Agreement and By-Laws which ensure full cowpliance with applicable federal
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and state laws. The new Trust Agreement as proposed would differ from the
present one by requiring that:

1. Three trustees, onec of whom shall be an attorney,
administer the Fund strictlv in compliance with federal and state laws.

2. LAny expenditures from the Fund must be approved in advance
by at least two of the Trustees.

3. All disbursenents shall be by checks drawn on the Fund,
signed only by the treasurer or assistant treasurer of the Fund, and counter-
sianed by a Trustee. Contributions shall be by cnecks so drawn and made pav-
able to the candidate or oraanization receiving the contribution.

4. Trustees shall be elected by the contributors to the Fund
annually. A vacancy may be filled by appointment by the other two Trustees
until a new election is held.

5. Reports shall be made to all contributors of amounts received
by and disbursed from the Fund not less than semi-annually.

6. The Fund shall be audited by the accounting firm which reqularly
audits the Railroad's corporate accounts, and said firm shall be authorized by
the Trust Agreement, in the event the firm is not satisfied with the operation
of the Fund, to report its recommendations to the Audit Conmittee of the Rail-
road's Board of Directors.

Conies of a proposed Trust Aqreement and By-Laws for the recon-
stituted Fund will be submitted for the approval of the Boards of CMC and
Railroad at an earlv rionthly meeting.

SPECIAL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION NO. 5 - ACTIVITIES CONTRARY
TO CORPORATE POLICY, LAY AND GENERALLY ACCEPTED BUSINESS

AND PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE: ACCESS OF QFFICERS TO AUDIT
COMMITTEE

That management be directed to develop methods
to insure that personnel will report, through appro-
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priate channels, any activities which they feel are
contrary to corporate policy, law or generally-
accepted business or professional practice, and

the Board of Directors be advised by mananement

of the methods nroposed: further, that officers

be given free access to the Audit Committee of

the Beoard of Directors to discuss with such
Commiittee any nroblems arising in their respec-
tive areas which have not been resolved within
normal administrative channels.

"lanagement pronoses that a statement be prepared statina that
the corporate policy of CiiC and the Railroad is to conduct their busiress
strictly in accordance with federal and state laws and denerally accepted

non-unicn supervisary nersonn.i

of CMC and the Railroad be given a copy of such declaration, together witn

L

vritten instructions to report to their supervising officer any activity which

the

LTS,

feel is contrary to such nolicy. All such personnel shall be turther
instructed that if their supervising officer is involved in the activity or
if their report does not receive proper attention, they shall make their

report in writing to the appropriate Vice President of CMC or Railroad desig-
nated in the instructions or to the President of CHC or Railroad.

Management also proposes to issue a statement to all non-union
supervisory personnel on Ethics and Responsibilities for their future quidance.
This statement is being prepared with the assistance of outside counsel and
will be submitted at an early Board meeting of CMC and Railroad.

For purposes of appropriate liaison between the Railroad's Corporate
fudit Section and the Audit Committees of the Boards of CMC and the Railroad
on matters of business procedure, lescality, and ethics, the Chief Executive
Officer wrote a letter on September 7, 1977 to members of the Audit Committees
of C'C and the Railroad, advisinag that he was asking the Director - Corborate
Audit Section of the Railroad to arrange for reaular meetings with the membzrs

of the Committees. A copy of that letter, together with attachments, is
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attached hereto as Appendix 7.

[t should be noted here that the non-rail acquired companies of
CMC do not have internal audit sections of their own because of personnel
limitations due to the relatively small size of each. Fach is audited, however,
by CMC's outside auditors, Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Co., and the results of
such audits are covered by Peat Marwick in sessions with the Audit Conmittees
of the CMC and the Railroad Boards. In addition, each of the respective
Boards of Directors of the non-rail acquired coupanies ineet several times throuah-
out the year, Officers of CHC and the Railroad represent the maiority on such
Doards and actively participate in such meatings.

Further, on April 5, 1976, fobert €. Dunlap was hired as Group
Controller of the acquired companies and works closely on monitoring and
counseling with them on financial, accounting, and internal control matters.
He reports directly to MMr. R. V. Hugent, Jr., Vice President-Finance and
Administration of CMC and Vice President - Finance of the Railroad. The
services of the Railroad's Corporate Audit Section can be used for special
inquiry into matters at any of the acquired companies if CHMC's manaaement deems
it advisable or necessary. Mr. Michael D. Sullivan, General Attorney for CHMC,
is actively involved in leaal matters pertainina to the non-rail acquired
companies.

A1l elected officers of CiC and the Railroad have been informed
by the Chief Executive Officer that they have free access to the Audit Committec
of the Board of Directors of each company to discuss with such Committec any
problems arising in their respective areas which have not been resolved witnin

normal administrative channels.
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SPECIAL COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION NO. 6 - PROCEDURES TO
INSURE COMPLIANCE “ITH FEDERAL SECURITIES LAWS

That manacement be directerd to strenathen procedures
to insure compliance with the federal securities laws,
and the Board of Directors be advised of the action taken.
For example, such procedures should recognize that basic
disclosure documents, including annual reports to stock-
holders ancd annual reports to the SEC, ought to be pre-
pared or reviewed by persons who are sufficiently familiar
with the facts to insure accuracy and should also be
reviewed and approved in advance by the Board of Directors:
and review of such documents by outside counsel for compli-
ance with the recuirements of securities laws misht be
anpropriate.

Disclosure documents, including annual reports to stockholders and

SEC, quarteriy reports to stockholders and SE and Current 3-X reports to

SEC are prepared by or in collzuare' on with the V2 President-ficcounting,

ince, Vice President Law, and General Attorney and Corporate
Railroad, are reviewad by then ana the Chairman, President,
Director of Corporate Communicaticns and outside counsel for accuracy and
compliance with the reauirements of securities laws. Financial statements
and notes thereto in the annual reports of CMC and Raiirsad to stockholders
and SEC are reviewed by cutside auditors bafore nresentation to stockholders
o SEE.

1
)

annual regorts and the tinme
required for gathering information, ohtaining apuraval by outside counsel
and auditors, and printing, do not in all instances permit submission in final
form for approval by the RBoard.

For esample, ¢77, bDoard meetings were held on March 21 and

April 18. Preparation and review by officers of (MC and clearance by outside

counsel and auditors of CMC's 1976 annual 10- report to SEC could not be
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completed until March 29. A copy was mailed to each director on that date

and the report was filed on its due date, flarch 30.

A preliminary draft of the Railroad's 1976 annual report to
stockholders was circulated to the fDoards at the {larch meeting.

Due to various circumstances, including the delay by the auditors
in deciding on the final wording of the Accountant's Report and pending nego-

tiations with the Federal Railroad Administration over the terms of preference

share firancing and the requisite charter amendments to autharize Is

) s i L ~4r 1 VYR
the preference chares, (MC's 197¢€

L=

annual renort to stockhelders remained in
process of revision and completion until immediately pricor to mailing on

April 14 to stockholder and Directors. T

e Chairman's letter, which is

a part of the report, was mailed, however, io the Directors of CHMC on March 31
for their review.

Future revorts, to the extent they can he completed in draft
form, will be sent to Board members for their review and comment orio
to mailing or filing.

.

{\"; C !l'frﬂ"?‘;_‘ . ! "/‘f\’"1'“ )a

SBECTAL [TER \TION NO. 7 - CANDOR IM
COMMUNICATION BY MAMA ‘ch‘ﬁf WITH BOARD OF TRUSTEES,
DUTSIDE AUDITORS AND COUNSEL
That the nsed for complete candor in communi-
caticns between management and the Board of Directors,
and between management and outside auditors and
counse]l in respect of matters wifhin the scope of
theiyr rosnective responsibilities, be emphasized and
insisted upon.

Tb‘

e Chief Executive Officer has personally conferred with and

advised the members of management of CMC and the Railroad that in their comuuni-

[R5 A S L
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nications with Board members, and outside auditors and counsel,

less than complete candor will be tolerated.
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That the Chief Executive
develon and implement pro
come the

Officar be dirvected to
cedures desianed to over-
managerient short-comings identified in this

nothing

report, and to renort to tha respective Beards of
Q#rec:m“s the procedures which he “!d"S to implement.
In particuiar, he should consider | efnnr the corpora-
tions' legal and accountina sta?fs are in need of
strenntheninn, =1ther 11?.¢?h yeoraanization, personnel
changes or othervise

The manatement short-cominngs identified in the

Speciail

Commit

Report with respect to the five sut ccts dnvestigated by the Commitlee, 2

S . | e e artl aed 1 ] e - -
the procedures ich have been deveioned and implemented or which are pro
to be implemented to overcome them ars as follows

Management Short-Comi

e annual reports
for 1971

i sales of
pevhaps more sim

to

were less
timber-

and, f y, Le underlying
reasons therefor. By not aLinf par that a substantial
pount af incone was attributable to sales of an income-

the J"JO:l‘wnﬂ timb

1
!
3 1 )
initiated hecause 0

!
ituatinn

rland), and
the nrecarious

cash Tlow { tilroad, the reports did not
aive as clear a picture as seens approgpriate, at least

from hindsight, as to the financial
of operations of the {

o ions, and may
inflate ex‘e tations
+

The textual treatmen
particulariy subjiect
§

make any rention of

he 1974 arni>1 report is
% jkﬁ fa"“rﬁ tO
and sales. {Report 18-19)

condition and results
have tended to
to future timber-cutting income.
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Procedures Adopted or Provosed to Overcome Short-Cominags:

As indicated in connection with Special Committee Recommendation
No. 1, above, annual reperts to the stockholders and SEC (Apps. 1, 2, 3, and
4) now disclose the dollar and acreage amounts of timberland sales for the
current and prior four vears. Such sales in 1975 and 1876 were of 10 and 6
acres, respectively, and had no sicnificant impact on present or future incone.
and were not initiated because of the cash flow situation of the Railroad.
Stockholders are kent currentiy informed eof timberland sales in CMC's auarteriy
report ta stockholders and SEC {(Apns. & and 8). Disclosure of the anticinated
effect of past sales on timher-cutting income is made in the 1976 annual stock-

holders reports of CMC and Railroad (Apps. 1 and 3). Similar disclosures

m

will be made in future arnual and guarterly reports to stockholders as may b

required to make them fully informative.

™D

'
A 1

Rescission of 1971 Milwaukee Land Company Dividend

lanagenent Shert-Cominas Identified in Repart:

The Special Committee found that the following accounting and

corporate procedures followed in the rescission of the 1971 Land Comnanyv dividend.

i.e.

{a) Aareement of rescission between Railroad and Land Company
Was ewtered into in February, 1972, but was dated Decemher 31,
1971.  [(Report 23}

(b} Consent resolutions of the directors of the Land Company
relatina to the rescission were likewise dated December 31,
1971. (Report 24)

(c) On February 17, 1972, at a meeting of the Railroad's Board

f Directors, resolutions were adonted ratifying the action
of the officers in rescinding the dividend: the resolutions
recited that the rescissiaon aareement had been entered into
on December 31, 1971. (Report 24)

(% ]
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managerial atten

Procedures Adont
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On February 29, 1372, in connection with the 1971 year-end
audit, a certificate from the Railroad's corporate secretary
was delivered to the Qai?road‘s outside auditors listina all
of the directors' minutes and consent actions taken for
the Railroad, the Land Combany and other affiliates from
January 1, 1971 to the dale of the certificate. UWith
respect to the Necember 14, 1971 Land Company directors'
consent action declariny the S2 million dividend, the
entry had been t”‘= on the Certificate but was crossed out
prior to its being delivered to the outside auditors. Ho
reference to thn December 31, 1971 Land Company directors'
consent action rescinding the dividend or to the February 17,
Railroad divectors' meetinn was contained in the certificate.
The outside auditors did not see any of those minutes and

, in cornﬁ-*1on Wwith their 1271 audit and wiere not

re of the decliaration or rescission of the dividend.
4, :5)

Payment of the dividend was literally eliminated from the

accounting vecords of the Hailroad and Land Company by

erasing entries in their ageneral ledgers, addina new entiries

to reflect a laan (rather than a dividend) from the Land

Company to the Rai’ oad, and replacing journal entry sheets

svidencing the dividend with new ones that made no mention
he dividend. (Report 23)

res trom aood business and professional practice; not only
lar and unsound procedures, but they suggest a lack of adeguate

tion to administrative procedures and detail

~

Propased to Overcome Short-Cominas,

Dire
and legal oificer
corporate secret
Conmittee. They
should ever aris
accounting recor

and recite that

carlier date, and

ctors of the Land Company, the execcutive, financial, accounting

rs 0f the Railroad and Land Company, and the Railroad's

ary have been fully rised of the views of th2 Special

i

have also been divected, in the event a comparable situation

e in the future, that reversine entries shall be used in the

ds, that corporate documents shall be contemporanecusly dated

l

the action therein is to be effective as of the appropriate

that attention of the Boards, outside counsel and auditors
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shall be specifically directed to all such transactions and the accounting

and corporate procedures followed.

3. Deferrad HMaintenance of Roadway

8

Hanagement Short-Comings Identified in Report:

In February of 1975, the Railroad petitioned the
for relief from the provision in Ex Parte No. 305
uirino utilization of a part of the rate increase
eiu:e daferred maintenance. The petition indicated
ilroad's financial caondition was such that it
ed the ftunds being nonerated by the rate increases
noneral operating purposes 'in order to avoid cur-
of transportation service.' The petition
ince the end of 1973 there had been an
of 'the Railrpad's cash nosition to a
the Railroad had less than S5 million of
end of 1375 The petition noted that the
U | imately S32 miillion each month
ing ¢ hn\na. of wn1rh abaut 315 million
he Qai]road'« monthiy payroll obligations.
rt to stockholders | ade ro nention of the
acts.  {Report 28)
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-!e Conmittee did not find that the Railroad's
or CHMC's treatment of the subject of maintenance in its
reporhs and financial statements was abnormal as conmpared
with other railrcads. Dollar amounts of expenditures
for maintenance vere reqularly shown. There might have
been, and perhaps ideally there should have been, more
r\vev‘wn" statistical data and textual discussion, as
11st1n5u1shed from dollar quantification, as to maintenance
practices and thelr significance. (Report 3%h)

Procedures Adopted or Proposed to Overcome Short-Comings:

In the 1975 and 1976 annual reports of CHMC and Railroad to stock-
holders and the SEC, disclosure was made that the Railroad obtained permission
from the ICC to use funds generated by the Ex Parte 305 rate increase for
general operatina purposes due to its financial condition, the amount of
funds so released, the date the permission expires, and the conditions iriposed

by the ICC. (See attached CMC 1976 annual report to stockholders App. 1, page 26
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CMC's annual 10-K report to SEC (App. 2, Note 13 to Financial Statements);

Railroad's 1976 annual report to stockholders (App. 3, Note 13 to Consolidated

Financial Statements); and Railroad's 1976 annual 12-K report to SEC (App. 4,
Form R-1 attachment, Paae 158).

As stated in connection with Special Comnittee Recomnendation

No. 2 (Pages 3-9 ahove), the annual reports of CNC and Railroad to stockholders

and SEC contain extensive statistical data and comments concerning the

Raiircad's maintanance practices and their sianificance.

The Special Conmittee notes that the Report cannot anpropriately

c+

establish maintenance disclosure practices for the Railroad which are incon-

sistent with those of other railroads, or establish disclosure practices for

the entire industry. The Committec .oncludes they should instead he set forth

in reaudlations of universal anplication and based upon common standards for
calculating deferred maintenance. (Report 32-33).

Rulemaking proceedings have been recently instituted by both
the SEC and ICC looking toward such requlations and standards. (SEC Releases

No. 33-5824 and 34-13479, and ICC Docket No. 36557).

4. Sale of Kent Property

ilanagement Short-Comings Identified in Report:

As is customarily done when the Railroad is conveying
property free of encumbrances, the Railroad's directors, at
a meeting held on Movember 20, 1969, adopted resolutions
reciting that the prooerty was to be conveved to the Union
Pacific free from the liens of the mortgajges, and directing
the officers of the Railroad to obtain releases from such
lrnes. 1 (ke

The necessary documentation to ohtain such releases
was prepared by the Railroad's leqal department and forwarded
to Mr. Kratochwill for execution, but no application was ever
made to the mortqage trustees for release of the proverty
and no part of the proceeds of the sale was ever deposited

with the mortgage trustees.




of the sale with the mortgage trustee. The stockholders, therefore, are
being presently informed of the continagency. It is intended that similar
disclosure will be made in subsequent annual reports until the matter is

resolved.

5. Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Account

anagement Short-Comings Identified in Report:

Twenty-five Ra ad officers received $25.00 a

month and at the same time asreed to contribute to the
fund, generally at the rate of $15.00 per month...The
reimbursement program 1:as not brought to the attention

-
b

of the Railroad's Bnrard of Directors. (Report 43-44)

...the Cormittee seriously guestions tha 1965
reimbursement orogram from the viewpoint of sound
corporate practice and particularly does not condone
managerent 's adoption of such a program without seeking
Board authorization. [(Report d4-45)

Apart from the SEC's allezations, the Conmittee
found that the Fund has been administered loosely and
without full compliance with the Declaration of Trust.
...He (Trustee) has received succestions from Jobbyists
and, on occasion, from officers of the Railroad. Some
contrihutions have been made in cash to lobbyists for
payment to candidates, or directly to the candidates
themselves. Or at least two occasions, the trustee
apparently pevmitted a then executive officer of the
Railroad to use the Fund's cash to make nolitical con-
tributions in the name of the officer. (Report 45)

Procedures Adopted or Proposed to Overcome Chort-Comings:

It is proposed that the Officers Trust Account ("Fund"), be
reconstituted in accordance with the Special Committee Recommendation No. 4§,
(Pages 10-11 above), and in the absence of ohjection from the Boards of CMC
or Railrecad, the reconstituted Fund he implemented.

hs the Fund is nroposed to be reconstituted and implemented,
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[f the funds were leaally required to be deposited
with the mortaage trustees in order to carry out the
transaction with the !nion Pacific, they should not have
ceen used for ordinary operating purposes. If the con-
clusion was reached that no deposit was then reouired,
at Jeast the Beard of Directors <hould have been advised
of managenent's position and astked to reconsider its prior
action. (Report 40G-41)

vhat was missing, nperhaps, was anote to the financial
statements oxplaininag that anproximately $1.5 million of
restricted cash was being used as if it were free cash,
a disclasure which would have emphasized the precarious
cash position of the Railroad. (Report 41)

Procedures

i oresolution amending the resolution enacted on November 20, 1969,

Ve

was presented to and aponroved L, tr Railvoad Roard on March 21, 1877, elimina-
ree of liens and directing

ease of mortgaae liens if so reguired
by law and if so requestad by Union Pacific. The Union Pacific is now reguestin~
only that the Railrcad obtain from its mortgage trustees a consent to the

grant of an easement in tne property for use as a terminal and line of railroad.
The Railroad has recuested sucn ceonsent from its mortgage trustees, and the
matter is under their consideration.

The Executive, Accountinag, Financial and Lesgal Officers of Railread
have been fully apprised of the Special Committee's wiews and are instructed

that they shall act in strict accordance therewith.

fs stated with respect to Special Comittee Recommendation fio. 3

(Pages 9-1C above), a note to the financial statements is contained in each

4

of the CMC and Railroad's 1975 annual reports to stockholders and the SEC (App.

- \

Z, 3, and 4) apnroved oy outside counsel and auditors, advising that the SEC's <o

I

plaint alleges that the Railroad has a contingent obligation to deposit the preoce




three Trustees would have sole discretion with reépect to whom contributions
are made and all contributions must be made by check payable to the
person or organization receiving the contribution.

I[f the Reoards abject tn the imnlementation of the reconstituted

Fund, 1t is proposed that the Fund be terminated in accordance with its temms.

STRENG

THENING OF LEGAL AND ACCOUNTING STAFES

The workload of the Executive, Law, Finance and Accounting Departments
has taken on new dinensions in the last few years, due to special problems

encountered by CIC and the Railroad. Quiside counsel has been engaged aliost

o]

without exception to handle new or novel or particulariy sensitive matters
lying outside of traditicnal reilve=- lenal affairs, and to review and counsel

with management of CMC and the Railroad in the preparation of reports t

w3

0 St
holders and the SEC, bondholder litigation, the SEC investiaation, securities
transactions, and non-rail acquisition matters.

Hith respect to the suggestion in Special Conmittee Recommendatiion
No. 8 that the Chief Executive Qfficer consicer whether the corporations'

Tegal and accounting staffs are in need of strengthenina, additions and chanaes
in personnel and assianments for such nurpose have been effected since the
beginnine of the period embraced in the Comnittee and SEC's investications.

On February 1, 1974, 'tichael D. Sullivan, a lawyer with cornorate
law experience, was annointed as fGeneral Attorney of CHMC and the Railread. On
May 1, 1975, he was appointed feneral Attorney and Corporate Counsel for the
Pailroad, succeeding Mr. R. W. Spangenbera, General Solicitor, who retired.

Mr. Sullivan drafts resolutions for the Doards of CMC and Pailroad;

advises, together with the Vice President-lLaw and outside counsel, the ianage-

ment concerning corporate and securities matters; and participates actively in

i
t
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the preparation and review of reports by CMC and Railroad to stockholders

and the SEC. Since his anpointment bv CMC and the Railroad, he has completed
an evening law school course on securities reaulations and he attends meetinas
and continuina legal education courses on corporate and securities probiens

as opportunities arise.

n

As is customary with railroads of the size of the Milwaukee Road,
Chicago "lilwaukee Carporation's railroad subsidiary has a Law Department set

up to handle the wvery large volume of matters usually and customariiy presented
to railroads. Thare are ter lawyers presently employed in the Chicago head-
quarters office with several chere tocated throughout the rest of the system.
The Law Department is organizer ale-~ lines best calculated tc give prompt

and experienced attention to the wide varijety of 1

0]

qal matters customarily
involving raiircads. The personnel of the department is well thought of 1in
the industry and has a renutation for nrofessional ability and high ethical
standards. Several lawyers in tne Denartment keen abreast of developments in
corporate and securities law and provide assistance, as required, in such areas.
Mr. Richard V. Nugent, Jr. was appointed Assistant to the Chairman
of the Board of both CMC and the Railroad on !larch 27, 1973. !lr. Nugent has
had extensive experience in the areas of accountina, auditing, acquisitions,
taxes and finance. His work with numerous incdustries has included substantiai
exposure to the financial, real estate and railroad industries.
On July 19, 1976, Mr. Huaent was elected Vice President-Finance
and Administration of CMC and Vice President-Finance of the Railroad on May 10,
1977.

Mr. Nugent is actively involved in corporate finance and securities

matters of both CMC and the Railronad and participates activaly in the preparation
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and review of their reports to stockholders and the SEC.
Alsa as previnusly noted, Mr. Rohert E. Dunlap joined CHC as
Groun Contraller on April 5, 1976. Hls aualifications include CPA certification
and exnerience with a fivm of Certified Public Accountants and as crntroller
or accountant with several major companies.
Effective February 1, 1976, the Internal Auditing Section of
the Railroad was reassianed as the Cerporate Audit Section of the Executive

Department. A copy of the announcement thereof by the President of the Nailrvoad,

O

dated January 26, 1976, outlining its responsibilities and functions is included
in Appendix 7. They include:
(1) Reviewing and 1wpr [3ing the soundness, adeguacy
and avplication of accounting, financial and
administrative controls;

(2) rlscertaining the extent of compliance with established
policies, plans, procedures and regulations;

(3) Ascertaining the extent to which assets are accounted
for and safeguarded:

(4) Ascertaining the reliability of data provided for
management information; and

(5) Recommending improvements.

The forenoing additions to personnel, changes in assignuents, and
reorganizations have significantly strengthened the executive, legal and
accounting staffs and have had a strongly positive effect on the overall opera-

tions of CMC and the Railroad.

Yours very truly,
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RAONALD S mAZEL

Lawrence J. Hayes
, Dir Dial 221-1818
. L////
Vincent J. Convery, Jr., Esq.
Federal Election Commission

1325 K Street NW
Washington, D.C. 20463

Re: Our letter of August 18
Dear Mr. Convery:

This i1s to memorialize the conclusions reached in our
telephone conversation this morning concerning the Commis-
sion's letter of August 16, 1977.

As to point No. 1, I indicated that our present
information was that there had been no bylaws adopted by
Milwaukee Road Officers' Trust Fund since its founding in
1965. We are researching the matter further and will advise
you if there are any changes in this.

As to point No. 2, there were significant revisions to
the executive salary system since 1965. These are now being
assembled and will be forwarded shortly.

As to point No. 3, you indicated a willingness, at
lease tentatively, to commence the time frame in 1965.
You further indicated that the only kind of fund which is
of interest to you was a political action fund. I indicated
that we are not aware that any fund existed other than the
fund in question in this proceeding. You further indicated
that you are not interested in funds such as sinking fund or
real estate transfer funds.

As to point No. 4, you indicated that for the present
you would be satisfied with the abbreviated report which
went to the stockholders. A copy of that report is enclosed.

As to point No. 5, some time ago and prior to Mr.
Oldaker's letter of August 16, Mr. Quinn had been scheduled
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MAUN, HAZEL, GREEN, HAYES. SIMON AND ARET2

Vincent J. Convery, Jr., Esq.
Page Two
August 23, 1977

to report to the September 19 Board meeting on a variety

of topics including the Officers' Trust Fund. Under these
conditions, I requested an extension of time within which
to reply to and including September 27. You agreed to this
time extension.

Thank you.
Very truly yours,
Lawrence J. Hayes
LJH:msd
Enclosures



REPORT TO STOCKHOLDERS

This report is being sent to stockholders of the Chicago Milwaukee Corporation (herein-
after referred to as “CMC™) and of the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacifie Railroad
Company (hereinafter referred to as the “Railroad™) pursuant to a Consent and Undertak-
ing entered into on June 29, 1976, by the two corporations in connection with the settlement
of a lawsuit fled that day by the Seeurities and Exchange Commission (hereinafter referred
to as the “SEC) against the two corporations and four individuals.

The SEC's Complaint allegred that CMO, the Railroad. and Messrs. William J. Quinn (Presi-
dent of the Railroad from 1938 to October, 1966, Chairman and Chief Fxecutive Officer of
CMC and the Railroad since March, 1970, and a director of both corporations during such
periods), Worthington L. Smith (President of the Railroad since July, 1972, and a director of
CMC and the Railroady, Richard F. Kratochwill (Vice-President-Iinance of the Railroad and
Treasurer of CMC) and Curtiss F. Crippen (President of the Ruilroad from 1966 to July, 1972
and presently a director of the Railroad) violated diselosure and antifraud provisions of the
federal securities laws-n connection with the following five matters:*

1. Failure to disclose the sule of approximately 28 of the timberland owned by the
Milwaukee Land Company, a subsidiary of the Ruilroad chereinafter referred to as the
“Land Campany ™), during the period 1962-1974, the purpose of which was to raise cash
to continue the cperations of the Railroud and prevent its insolvency,

2. ieilure to disclose an alleged falsitication of accounting and corporate records of
the Railroad and the Land Company, allegedly undertaken to conceal the payment of a $4
million dividend by the Land Company to the Railroad in Decomber of 1971, and its sub-
sequent rescigsion in early 1972, in order to “avoid the Rualroad’s obligation to pay any
contingent interest to its bondholders™ with respect to 1971,

3. Failure to diselose the existence of “substantial amounts of detferred maintenance
of roadway being expericnced by the Railroad™ as the result of a luck of available funds
for zuch expenditures, with the effect that the Railroad's reported earnings have been en-
hanced and its ability to operate has been “detrimentally affected.”

4. Failure to disclose a “material contingent liability™ of approximately £1.5 million
resulting from the sale in 1969 by the Railroad of a 500 interest in an automobile mar-
shalling fueility in Kent, Washington, and the utilization of “improper™ accounting in con-
nection therewith,

5. Failure to discloxe the existence, purpose and method of nnancing of the Milwaukee
Road Officers’ Trust Account, contributions to which by Railroad employvees were allegedly
tinanced by the Ratlroad and uzed to muke payments to candidates for pohitical oflice and
tor other political purposes,

The settlement of the lawsuit did not involve adiudication of the issues raised by the SEC's
Complaint, although the defendants, without admitting or denving the allegations of the Com-
pliint, consented to the entry of a permanent injunction prohibiting future violations by them
of the federal securities Jlaws,

The Consent and Undertaking required that a committee of independent members of
CMC's Board of Directors chereinafter referred to as the "Committee™) investizate the factual
matters reterred to in the SEECs Complaint and submit o veport inowriting to the directors of
both corporations setting forth the indings of the Committee’s investigration and its opinions

* Although the Complaint names four individuals (but no ather directors or otlicers), not all of
them were involved in each of the five matters, For example, Mro Worthington L. Smith was
not involved in thoze matters which arose prior to his association with the Railroad in July,
1972, Similarly, Mr. William J. Quinn was not involved in any matter occurring during his
approximately four-year absence from the Railroad 11966-1970).




and recommendations regarding new controls and new procedures deemed advisable which are
reasonably calculated to prevent the recurrence of the matters sct forth in the Complaint, and
any appropriate action to be taken by CMC or the Railroad such as the institution of litigation
on behalf of either corporation. This report is a summary of the Committee's report to the
directors.®

Set forth in Rections [ through V obelow are summaries of the Committee's factual findings
and analysis relating to each of the five arcas referred to in the Complaint, The Committee’s
general conclusions and specific recommendations are set forth in Section V1.

1. Nales of Timberland

The Land Company is a 1007 -owned subsidiary of the Railroad. For at least two decades
prior to 1968, the Land Company’s primary business was the sule of timber growing on prop-
ertiex in Washington and Montana.

Beginning in 1968, Land Company officials were instructed by Ruailroad officers to sell
timberland tas distinguished from timber) in order to raise cash for the Railroad which was
in serious financial dithealty during much of the time that such sales were effected. The follow-
ing table scts farth for the seven vears indicated the Land Compuany's income attributable to
sales of timber and timberland :

‘- faromnts in thousands:
Tiniber Timberland

X TWOR e 22 $ RIR
. 1960 o . 2INT 4,471
' 1970 S 1.674 5.
- 1971 o o o 3,096 2.062
1972 e L 2 1,637
c 1073 o _ S 3425 4301
_ 1974 1210 3.61%8
Total .. - CR22.346%* 820.444**
<

The Land Company’s holdings of timberland were reduced by approximately 36': (from
~ 235,000 to 1A1,000 qeres) during the seven veurs. The amount of timberland sold (or attempted
to be sold) was ¢losely tied to the cash needs of the Railroad. Without the sale of timberland,
it ix doubttul whether the Ratlroad would have had a sutlicient vaxh flow to remain solvent dur-
~. ing at least a portion of the period in question,

The Committee sees no reason to question nunagement's determination to sell timberland
from time to time. The Committee found nothing to suggest that the timberland was sold at
distress prices ar in other than arm’s-lenpth transactions, nor anyvthing to sugprest that the sale
of timberlund adversely atfected timber-cutting income during the seven-vear period. However,
it does appear that steh income will be reduced during a 15-vear period starting about 1935,
at least partly ws the result of the sales of timberland made during 1968 through 1974,

The enly textual deseription of Land Company activities appearing in annual reports to
stockholders for the yveurs in question related to the purchase and sale of land for industriad
sites tthe tncome from such sales averaging about S3560.000 per vear during the seven-year
period), except that the 1974 CMC annual report contained o paragraph which described the
timber-cuttinge activities of the Land Company owithout mentioning the sales of timberland).
and referred to the acquisition, development and sale of Lind for industrial sites as the Land
© A copy of the Committee’s report to the directors was filed with the SEC as an exhibit to
CAMCs Current Report on Form 2.k for the month of March, 1977, Copies of the Current
Report can be obtained from the SEC upon payment of a preseribed fee.

** The tirst column includes, and the second column excludes, approximately $5.1 million repre-
senting the value of timber standing on timberland sold during the seven years,

9
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Company's “principal” real estate activity. The financial statements in the annual reports
combined under a single heading (““Gains on Sales of Property and Timber, Net”) income from
the sale of timberland and industrial sites with income from timber-cutting contracts.

The Committee believes that the annual reports to stockholders starting with the report
for 1971 were less than fully informative in not disclosing sales of timberland and, perhaps
more significantly, the underlying reasons therefor. By not making clear that a substantial
amount of income wuas attributable to sales of an income-producing asset (i.e., the underlyving
timberland), and that such sales were initiated because of the precarious cash flow situation
of the Railrouad, the reports did not give as clear a picture as seems appropriate, at least from
hindsight, as to the financial condition and results of operations of the corporations, and may
have tended to intlate expectations as to future timber-cutting income. The textual treatment
in the 1974 annual report is particularly subject to criticism,

I. Rescission of Land Company Dividend

For several veuars prior to 1971, the Railroad followed a regular practice of causing the
Land Compiany, 112 whollv-owned subsidiary, to pay a year-end dividend to the Railroad. A 84
million dividend was declared on December 14 and paid on December 29, 1971, The payment of
this dividend did not result in the Railroad’s having any moere cash available than it had im-
mediately before because the proceeds were promptly used to repay a Land Company advance
of an equal iamount. However, the dividend did constitute 24 million of income to the Railroad.
This was signiticant because the Railroad had certain outstanding bonds, payment of the in-
terest on which was contingent on the Railroad’s having “Available Net Tncome” as defined
in the bond indentures (hereinafter referred to as "ANI™) for the prior vear.*

When the dividend wias declared and paid, management of the Railroad believed, mis-
takenly, that there would be no ANT for 1971 even after siving effect to the dividend, However,
income for the month of December significantly exceeded muanagement’s earlier projections
and, as a result, a caleulation made on January 19, 1972 revealed that, giving effect to the
dividend. there would be ANI of slightly more than 3.8 million for 1971 and contingent
interest of this amount would therefore be pavable to bondholders.

At this time the Railroad was sorely pressed for cash and, ax noted earlier, the Land
Company was selling timberland and advancing or dividending the proceeds to the Railroad
to ease the cuash stringency. The senior oflicers of the Ruailroad discussed the situation and
concluded that pavment of some $3.8 million in contingent interest would have an intolerable
impact upon the Railroad’s financial and operating position. They coneluded that the dividend
action must be reversed to avoid that impact.

The reversal wax accomplished by making changes in the corporations’ accounting records,
including erusing previousiv-made entries in the corporations’ respective general ledgers, add-
ing new entries in the reneral ledgers to reflect a loan (rather than a dividend) from the Land
Company to the Riailroad, and replacing previously-made journal entry sheets evidencing the
dividend with new anes that made no mention of the dividend, The changes were made on or
about January 21: at that time the corporations’ books of account for 1971 had not yet been
closed.

* At that time the Railroad took the position that AN did not include the undistributed earn-
ingrs of the Land Company and, accordingly, such earnings were not included in ANT unless
paid to the Railroad in the form of dividends, In 1976, ax part of a proposed settlement of
three lawsuits, the Railroad agreed that effective as of January 1, 1975, it would follow the
principles of equity acconunting ax prescribed by o September, 1971 order of the 1CC so long
as such order remains substantially in effect. This will require the Railroad to include in the
computation of ANI itz proportionate share of the carnings of any company of which 20
or more of the outstanding voting stock is owned by 1%, regardless of whether the earnings
are distributed. An appeal has been taken from the court order approving the proposed settle-
ment and, consequently, the terms of the settlement have not yet been implemented.
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The Railroad’s outside general counsel was asked to determine whether there was a legal
basis upon which the dividend could be rescinded. In early [February of 1972, counsel advised
that the dividend action could be rescinded by the mutual consent of the Railroad and the Land
Company because it had been based upon the mistaken belief that there would be no ANI for
1971 and because the survival of the Railroad “‘could be in jeopardy should the dividend in
question not be rescinded.” Counsel recommended that a rescission agreement be entered into
and that the directors of both companies approve the rescission.

A rescission agreement was signed sometime in February of 1972, but was dated Decem-
ber 31, 1971. Consent resolutions of the directors of the Land Company relating to the rescis-
sion were likewise dated December 31, 1971, On February 17, 1972, at a meeting of the
Railroad’s Board of Directors, resolutions were adopted ratifving the action of the officers in
rescinding the dividend ; the resolutions recited that the rescission agreement had been entered
into on December 31, 1971,

On February 29, 1972, in connection with the 1971 vear-end audit, a certificate from the
Railroad's corporate secretary was delivered to the Railroad’s outside auditors listing all of
the directors” minutes and consent actions for the Railroad, the Land Company and other
affiliates from January 1, 1971 to the duate of the certificate, None of the directors’ minutes
and consgent actions relating to the pavment or rescission of the dividend were listed in the
certitivate. The outside auditors did not see any of those minutes and consents in connection
with their 1971 audit ind were not then aware of the declaration or rescission of the dividend.

The Committee does not believe that any of the participants can be faulted with respect
to the end result which mimagement desired. Once it was discovered that the inter-company
dividend would produce ANI, require the payvment of 3.8 million of contingent interest, and
thus drain the enterprise of sorely needed cash, it was, in the Committee’s judgment, a respon-
sible act of munagement to rescind the dividend if it could be done legally.* Indecd, manaye-
ment might have been subject to criticism if it had not exhausted all legal possibilities to
achieve rescission,

The Committee believes that the objective could have been accomplished by entirely ac-
ceptable means: using reversing entries in the accounting records and using contemporane-
ously-dated corporate documents which recited that the action retlected therein was to be
effective “as of” December 31, 1971, The accounting and corporate procedures actually em-
ploved involved departures from goed business and professional practice; not only were they
irregular and unsound procedures, but they suggest a lack of adeguate managerial attention
to administrative procedures and details.

111. Deferred Maintenance of Roadway

In mid-1974, in a proceeding before the 1CC known as Ex Parte No. 305, Natinmwide
Lierease of 1000 (o Freight Rates and Charaes, 1975, the 1CC granted various railroads, in-
cluding the Railroad, a 1077 increase in freight rates on condition that a portion of the pro-
ceeds would be utilized to reduce eich railroad’s deferred maintenance in order to prevent
further deterioration and improve service. In September of 1974, the Railroad tiled with
the 1CC o report which indicated that, on the basiz of certain stated assumptions, it had
870,300,000 of deferred roadway maintenance as of June 30, 1974, This was the first time thut
* While the matter is not free from doubt, it is ditlicult to believe that any rights of bond-
holders attached irrevocably upon payment of the dividend since there was no legal obligration
on the part of the Railroad to cause the dividend to be declared in the first instance, it was
strictly inter-company, and it was based on a mixculculation discovered prior to the time that
contingent interest would have been payable, prior to the closing of the books of account, and
prior to the time that ANT was required to be calculated. Further, to the extent that the action
ameliorated the threat of insolvency, it was a move in the interest of the bondholders as well
as the holders of other securities.




the Railroad had ever been required by the 1CC to quantify deferred maintenance, or had ever
done so for any purpose.

The amount of deferred maintenance reported to the 1CC was not disclosed to either
CMC's or the Railroad’s stockholders, although CMCs 1974 report to stockholders did disclose
that the revenues generated by the 107 rate increase were required to be applied to “deferred
maintenance, delayed capital improvements and the offsetting of hiyher costs of supplies other
than fuel.” It is the Committee’s understanding that althourh most of the nation's railroads
filed reports with the 1CC indicating deferred maintenance in amounts ranging from Zero to
hundreds of millions of dollars, no railroad informed its stockholders of the dollar amounts so
reported. Oflicers of the Railroad believe that the amount of deferred maintenance reported
to the 1CC would be confusing if disclosed to stockholders because of the rather arbitrary
manner in which the amount was calculated and because of the dittering standards used by
various railroads in making their caleulations, a position apparently shared by the manage-
ments of other railroads.

The Committee found that there is no uniformiy-accepted detinition of the term “deferred
maintenance’, nor is there any 1CC regulation setting forth the manner in which estimates of
deferred maintenance are to be calculated.® “Maintenance™ is a well-established concept that
can be, and regularly is, expresszed in quantitative terms. If deferred maintenance measures
anything, it presumably measures the ditfference between what was actually expended and
someone’s view as to what should have been, or will have to be, expended under certain as-
sumed circumstances. This is obviously an extremely subjective concept. depending on the
application of policy judgments to an infinite variety of factual situations. No two railroads
are strictly comparable and no two managements would necessarily reach the same conclu-
sions as to what “should have been” or “will have to be” spent even as to comparable situations.

The year-to-vear level of maintenance expenditures by the Railroad was closely tied to
management’s decision as to how to best utilize the Railroad’s availuble cash. There is little
doubt that, as a result of the Railroad's inadequate cash flow, maintenance of roadway was
“deferred” in the sense that less money was spent for roadway maintenance than might have
been the case had additional funds been available. Such cutbacks were no different in this
regard from the other measures taken by the Railroad in response to declining earnings, such
as personnel layoffs and elimination of dividends.

Although the effect of reducing expenditures for maintenance in any yvear is to produce
larger earnings or smaller deficits for that vear than if the expenditures had been made, the
Committee found no reason to believe that maintenance was deferred in any vear for the
specific purpose of enhancing earnings. It is possible, however, that such deferral did result
in increased accident and derailment rates and it may have resulted in the Railroad being in
a less favorable competitive position than would otherwise be the case.

The Committee did not find that the Railroad’s or CMC's treatment of the subject of
maintenance in its reports and financial statements was abnormal as compared with other rail-
roads. Dollar amounts of expenditures for maintenance were regularly shown, There might
have been, and perhaps ideaily there should have been. more revealing statistical data and
textual discussion, as distinguished from dollar quantification, as to maintenance practices and
their significance.

* The [CC's caleulation of the Railroad’s deferred maintenance, using a different basis than
that used by the Railroad., was about 5077 greater than that reported by the Railroad. In a
report prepared for the Federal Railroad Administration in 1976, the Railroad’s deferred
track maintenance at December 31, 1975 was calculuted (on yet another basis) to be about
$336 million,



The following table sets forth for the years indicated the Railroad’s total roadway main-
tenance expenditures and certain other data pertaining to the Ruilroad’s maintenance aetivitios:

1971 1ove 1978 1974 1975

Total roadway o
maintenance ($000) ........... $19,517 857,002 $59,074 $61,012 $59,136
Track labor (2000) ...... ... .. .. . 14,911 17,090 18,162 19,989 17,727
Ties (R000) ... ... ... .. ... ... 3.854 4,389 3,817 4,395 3,303
sallast (000 oo 201 442 892 675 Hoo
Rail (8000 . . .. ... 1,388 1,565 1,463 (40) 1,143

Number of cross ties
installed (000)

Main track ... ... 587 663 535 562 330

Side track oL HD) 49 n4 64 51
Miles of track laid*

Newvrail .. ... ..o 30 32 25 36 21

Used rail . ... ... ... . 7T 72 67 71 59

* Out of approximately 10,000 miles of trackage within the Railroad’s system.

This matter, unlike others discussed in this report, is of very wide import because the
dizclosure problem ix not contined to the Railvoad but, with ditTerences of degree, is industry-
wide. The Committee’s report is an inappropriate vehicle for the establishment of disclosure
practices by the Railroad which are inconsistent with those of all other ratiroads, or for the
establishment of disclasure practices for the entire industry. Whatever may be the proper
tundards as to future disclosure practices in the so-called deferred maintenance arean, the
Commniittee believes that they should be <ot forth in regulations of universal application and
should be based upon common standards for calcujating deferred maintenance.

1V. Sale of Kent Property

In 1969, the Union Pacitic Railroad purchased from the Railroad an undivided ono-hal?
interest in an automobile marshalling facility at Kent, Washington, payving the Railroad ap-
proximately 1.5 million for its interest. At the time of xale the marshalling facility was
regarded as being subject to the liens of the mortyages securing certain of the Railroad's
outstanding bonds. The one-half interest was conveved by wuarranty deed, one of the legal
consequences of whieh is that the seller covenants thut the property is free from all encum-
brances. The documents prepared by the Railroad’s house counsel in 1969 were based on the
theory that the convevance to the Union Pucitic wax incomplete until releases from the mort-
rare liens were obtained : resolutions adopted by the Railroad’s Board of Directors authorized
and directed the otlicers of the Railroad to obtain such releases by depositing the proceeds of
the sale with the mortgage trustees.

No part of the proceeds have been deposited with the mortrage trustees and releases
from the mortraye liens have not been obtained. The reason for the decision in 1969 not 1o
make the deposit was simply that the tunds were needed for Railroad operating purposes.
whereas if they had been deposited with the mortgage trustees the funds could only have been
used for property additions or betterments. Regardless of motivation, the determination to
use the procee's for ordinary operations rather than to deposit them with the morteaere
trustees was, in the Committee’s judgment, of questionable propriety in light of the wurranty
deed given to the Union Pacitic and other documentation of the transaction.

Although the proceeds of the sale were not deposited with the mortgage trustees, the Ridi-
road accounted for the transaction for the vears 1969, 1970 and 1971 in a manner intended to
rive recogrnition to the Railroad’s obligation to obtain releases from the mortgage liens upon
the request of the Union Pacitic. As a result of a challenye in 1972 by the 1CC as to the Rail-
road’s method of accounting for the transaction, the Railroad’s house counsel* re-examined

* Such counsel was not directly involved in structuring the original transaction.
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the transaction and wrote an opinion in which he expressed the conclusion that the Union
Pacific was not entitled to an unencumbered interest in the property. In this opinion counsel
did not mention that the property had been conveyved by warranty deed or that the Board
resolutions directed that the property be conveved free of the mortgage liens.® The opinion
was inconsistent with the position taken by the Railroad’s legral department during the preced-
ing three years. On the basis of this opinion, the Ruilvoad changed t aecounting for the
transaction in 1972, treating it as if the property had simply been <old to Union Pacitic for
cash with nothing more required, and the [CC aceepted the changed treatnient,

The 1CCs chullenye of the original accounting treatment had been on o technical ground
tthat funds not actually on deposit with the mortgage trustees could not be carried in the
particular account in which the Railroad was carrving it) and not on the groumd that the
treatment was mixleading to investors, [t scems clear that such treatment did not result in
an overstatement of net assets, net current assets or earnings ot the Railroad. The proceeds
of the sale belonged to the Railroad in any event (regardless of whether they were deposited
with the mortrage trustees) so that there wis no actial or contineent liability to any third
party. What was missing, perhap=s wios g note to the financiad stitements explaining that ap-
proximutely 1.5 million of the Railroad’s vestricted cush wis Being used ws 10 it were free cash,
a diselosure which would have emphasized the precarious cash position ot the Railroad,

The Union Pacitie has recently indicated a willingness to qeeept an easement in the
property (in licu of wrelease) if the mortgage trustees will apree to recognize such easement.

V. Milwaukee Road Oflicers” Trust Account

The Milwaukee Roid Otficers” Trust Account chereinafter referred to ax the “Fund™)
wias established porvsaant to o Declaration of Trust dated Junnary 10 19650 According to the
Diechiration of Trust, the purpose wis to

secure and advance the interest and well-beinyr of the donors as othcers of
Chivigro, Milwanlkee, St Paul and Pacific Radiroad Company by protecting
and promoting the legishitive objectives of that Company and of the Rail-
road industry of which it iz a part.”

Approximately LA employvees of the Ratlroad are considered to be “otficers™ for purposes
of determining eligibility to participate in the Fund, However, fewer than 100 persons have
contributed cach vear. Generally, contributions have been made by peived]l deductions and have
ranged from S10 to 325 per month, aorrecating approximately S12000 per vear, There have
been no dircet contributions to the Fund by the Radlrvoad o COME nor have there been any
triansictions between the Fund and either of these two corporations,

Al "non-unien exempt” emplovees of the Todlvrand received 0 700 pay raise etfective on
Janwary o 1onn Twentvanve Ranhroad otficers received an aadditions] <25 00 month and at the
same time avveed to contribnte to the Fund, ceneradiv ot the rate of 15 per month, At least
=omu, but perhaps not ol of the poorticipants realized that they swweve being thus reimbursed for
their partivipation. The reimbursement program was not brought to the attention of the Rail-

road 2 Poard ot Directors.

Other than the initia! vroup of 25 participants in 1985 it appears that no other par-
ticipants have received <abiry adiustments relited to their contributions. No o employvee has
ever been pressured to become or to remain oo contributor. Those of the 25 initial participants
who were <l in the Toairoad's emplov in June, 1976 withdrew from the Fiand at that time.
Tored contributions to the Fund by these 25 persons wis approxaimately S12,000 during the
period of their participation totadling, i <ome instances, up to eleven vears. None of these 25
persons contributed more than 2500 per year.

* The Railroad’s counsel advises that he was aware of the omitted facts and took them into
account in rendering his opinion.
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The SEC's Complaint alleges that the reimbursement ot emplovees by the Railroad may
have violated federal Liw which makes it unlawful for a2 corporation to make a direct or in-
direct contribution or expenditure to anyone runniny: for tfederal othice, The Committee takes
no position as to whether there was such a violation nor tor how loang it occurred, if at all.
However, the Committee seriously questions the 1965 retmbur<enent program from the view-
point of sound corporate priactice and particulavly does nos condone management’s adoption
of such o program without seehings Doard authorization. Nevertheless, in view of various
salary adjustments afectingr the 25 participants <inee 1985 1 fadmy o complete restructuring
of the Railroad’s salary svstem to anoimndustey competitive bhasosain the carly 197072 the Com-
mittee does not beliove that any emplovee’™s compensation <ubsequent to such restructuring
can be viewed ax related to the 1965 arrangement.

Apart from the SEC aliveations, the Committee found that the Fund has been adminis-
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tionable practices identitied in the report must be viewed in this perspective, Finally, the Com-

mittee believes that the SEC inve<tiration and developments flowine from it have themselves

constituted o censure for the afected individuals.
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8. That the Chief Executive Officer be directed to develop and implement procedures
designed to overcome the managrement shortcomimgs wdenticied in this report, and to re
port to the I'('.\'[\(’('H\P Poards of Directors the ]ll'l»('l'xhl?'l‘.\ which he plins to implemesnt
In particular, he should consider whether the corporations” leval and scecountings statls are
in need of strengtheningg, either through reorpionzation, personnel changres or otherwise.

The Commuttee recopnives that changes i procedures have aheady been implemented as
aoresalt of the SEC< and the Conmmittee’s mvestipation, The Conmmittee believes that the
intpact of heth investieations upon the corporations’ personel, copied with the new proce-

dures to be inplemented ax recommended by this reports will have o positive etfect on the

overall operations of the corpaorations,

RoBERT OO GUNNESS, (iairman

CHAabbas IDSTAOUrracEeRr
ROBERT S S TEVENSON

March 200 1077
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August 18, 1977 Lawrence J. Haves
Dir D:ial 221-181¢
Vincent J. Convery, Jr., Esg.
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street N.W.
- washington, D.C. 20463 N
-~ Re: MUR 312 (76) T,
Dear Mr. Convery:
Thls morning I received a letter from Mr. Oldaker da-ed
— August 16, 1977.
- We are giving the Commission's reguest immediate attention
and will be in further communication shortly.
Many thanks.
o

Very truly yours,
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-
S

Lawrence J. Haves®
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of
MUR 312 (76)

)

)

Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul)
and Pacific Railroad )

CERTIFICATION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary to the Federal Election Commission,
do hereby certify that on August 11, 1977, the Commission determined by a
vote of 4-0 to require the respondent to provide additional information
as recommended by the General Counsel in a report dated August 5, 1977,
in the above-captioned matter.

Commissioners Aikens and Harris were not present at the time of

the vote.

arjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission




BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSTION
Aucqust 5, 1977

In the Matter of

)
) MUR 312 (76)
Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul )

and Pacific Railroad )

INTERIM INVESTIGATORY REPORT

This matter was referred to the Commission by
lotter dated October 15, 1976, from the Acting Director
of the Enforcement Division of the Interstate Commerce
Commission. That letter, and a supporting memorandumnm,
rclated that, in January, 1965, the respondent railroad
(hereinafter the Milwaukee Road) established a political
action committee, the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust
Account, (hereinafter, the Trust). It was alleged that
the Trust, while purporting to be a political action fund
to which top manaacement personnel could make personal
contributions by payroll deduction, was in reality a
vehicle by which the Milwaukee Road made illegal cor=
porate political contributions. Such contributions
alleagedly were made by granting to each "contributor"
a salary increase sufficient to offset both his contri-
bution and the greater income tax liability generated
by the increase. The letter and memorandum also alleged
that the scheme has continued to the present.

On November 30, 1976, the Commission found reason to

believe that a violation of 2 U.S.C. §441b had occurred.
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Bv letter dated December 7, 1976, the respondent was
advised of this findina and was invited to demonstrate
why no action should be taken against it. Under a cover
letter dated December 23, 1976, the respondent submitted
its reply memorandum.

In this lenathy memorandum, the respondent, throuch
counsel, avpears to have addressed most of the issues
raised in the ICC brief. Nevertheless, we do not
believe that at this voint the Commission has at its
disposal all the information sutficient to ‘Jjustify a
further determination. Therefore, we recommeond that
the attached reauest for additional information be sent

to respondent.

DATE : ?/{ / 2 ) \—TLJol{/ﬁ/\/ é&

William C. 0Oldaker
General Counsel



FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

1325 K SEREET N
VWASHING, TON DO 20403

Lawrence J. Hayes, Esquirece
Maun, Hazel, Green, Hayes,
Simon and Aretz
332 Hamm Building
Saint Paul, Minnesota 55102
Re: MUR 312 (76)

Dear Mr. Haves:

On November 30, 1976, the Commission found reason
to believe that vour client, the Chicago, Milwaukee,
Saint Paul and Pacific Railroad had violated 2 U.S.C.
Section 441b. The Railroad was informed of this deter-
mination by letter dated December 7, 1976.

we acknowledge receipt of your December 23, 1976,
response to this notice and apologize for our delay in
pursuing the matter. Several personnel changes in this
office in the past few months have necessitated our
assigning the matter to another attorney, Vincent J.
Convery, Jr. He has assumed vrinary responsibility for
the case and should be able to answer any questions you
mayv have. You may communicate with him in writing or by
calling at 202-523-4057.

In order to facilitate the Commission's continuing
investigation of this matter, we request that you submit
the following information and documents within thirty
days of your receipt of this letter.

(1) A copy of all by-laws acdopted by the
Milwaukee Road Officers Trust Fund since its
founding in 1965, and all amendments thereto.

(2) A copy of all revisions to the executive
salary system enacted since 1965, including
supporting documents.

(3) The name and period of operation (dates of
organization to termination) of ecvery separate
secrecated fund, other than the Trust, which ever
was established, financed, maintained, or con-
trolled by the Railroad or the Chicago Milwaukee
Corporation ("CMC").

>
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(4) A copy of the report ("Report”) of the
Special Committee of the Board of bhirectorvs of
the CMC on the matters contained in the Securities
and Exchange Commission complaint and consent
decree entered on June 29, 1976.

(5) A sworn statement scetting forth in detail
the actions taken with reference to the Trust by
the new committee for the Board of Directors of
the Railroad in light of the findings and recommen-
dations containcd in the Report.

I remind you that, consistent with the provisions of
2 U.S.C. Section 437¢ (3){8), this matter will remain
confidential until the Commission receives contrary in-
structions in writing ¢ the respondent.

Sincerel

Ve

’

William C. 0Oldaker
General Counsel
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MEYORANDUY TO: Vincent Sonvery
A

FROM: Bill Dldakeiw

RT: MUR 312

DATE: June 15, 1977

Please be advised that MUR 312 has been re-assigned to vou.

This case was formerlv handled by David Anderson.

coc: D. Anderson
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1 January 1977

Ms., Gloria R. Sulton
V1

Foderal Electton Commission
1325 X Strees, N.W.
Wwashington, D.C. 20463
Rer MUR 312 (79)
a - Y < ’
Dear Ms. Sulzon:
we have discovered an orror in the submission recently
o ~ . - - <
fileg with vou in the captironed matter.
e nhave boon advised that the figure in line 3 on pace
. R IR PUPNE R TN " . ~ [ -
- 37 should bo "0.0014 veorcent" rathicr than "0.0002 percent.”

M. Michael Monahan

LA L IR 3
~wlieIsa



MAUN, HazeL, GREEN. HAYES, SINON AND ARETZ B "d"]";"
332 Hanviv BUILDING ’I;' :
SAINT PAUL. MINNESOTA 55102 = )

- Gloria AL, Sulton
B Federal Election Chommissior
~ i 1325 X Street, W.W.
‘ Washincton, D.C. 20473
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Decembeyry 23, 1970 D
Ms. SGloria R. Sulton
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Stroes, N.W.
Washinaton, . C. 20463
Re: MUR 312(768)
Dear Ms. Sulton:
We hand vou herewith a submission on bhehalf of “he Chicago,
Milwaukee, 3¢+, Paul and Pacific Railroad Comwany, which
we are filinog Jointly with the Pederal Elecsion Jommission
and the Interstate Commerce Commission.
If vou have any guestions or need any further information,
' nlease call.

Very truly vours,
A @ ’j/l' £ 4

Lawrence J. Haves

Wty
Sttachmerns

cer Ravmond XK. Merrill, Esa.

Robort Thomson, Hsa.
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FIRST CLASS MAIL

' From

'MAUN, HAZEL GREEN, HAYES, SIMON and ARETZ
332 Hamm Building

Saint Paul, Minnesota $5102;
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December 15, 1976

Ms. Gloria R. Sulton
Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
wWasnington, D. C. 20463

Re: MUR 312(76)

Dear Ms. Suiton:

I have been retained to represent the Chicago, Milwaukee,
S+. Paul and Pacific Railrocad Company as Cco-Counsel in the sub-
ject compliance action.

Tne Company dovs not believe 1t has committed a violation of
the Federal Election Campaian Act and intends to respond in mich
more detail to matters discussed in vour letter of December 7, 13976€.
Counsel must review a substantial number of documents before suc-
mitting such a response, but we anticipate completing the task

before the end of the year and having a submission on your desk by
Januaryv 3.

Very truly vours,

PRESTON, THORGRIMSON,
FLLILIS, HOLMAN & FLETCHER

Robert Thomson™

RT:p)
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Mr. Robert S. Turkington
Acting Director

Bureau of Enforcemsnt
Interstate Commerce Commission
Washington, D.C. 20432

Re: MUR 312(76)
Dear Mr. Turkington

The Commigsion voted to conduct a preliminary investigation
of the Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad
Company based upon the information provided by you under cover
letter dated October 15, 1976. Pursuant to 2 U.S.C. $437g(a) (3),
this matter will-remain confidential unless the respondent
notifies us in writing that it may be made public.

In connection with this investigation, the Commission
requests your permission to review the transcripts and other
documents and material which your office has gathered with

respect to this case. Your cooperation and assistance will be
appreciated.

Sincerely yours,

John G. Murphy, Jr.
General Counsel

GSulton:caw: 11-12-76
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_ 1 RESTRICTED DELIVERY
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I have received the article described above
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H
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1
————d

5. ADDRESS (Complete on'y /f requested::

i

6. UNABLE TO DELIVER BECAUSE . CLERK'S
I INITIALS

L2013 456
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Mr. Worthington L. Smith

President

Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul and
Pacific Railroad Company

516 West Jackson Blvd.

Chicago, Illinois 60606

Re: MUR 312 (76)

Dear Sir:

This letter is to notify you that the Federal
Election Commission has received information from the
Interstate Commerce Commission which gives the Commission
reason to believe that your corporation has violated
the Federal Election Campaign Act of 1971, as amended
("the Act”). We have numbered this matter MUR 312,

The information received indicates that your
corporation established the Milwaukee Road Officers Trust
Account, a political action fund, in 1965 and that officers
of the company participated by making contributions through
a payroll deduction plan. Concurrent with the establish-
ment of the Trust Account, salary increases of $25 per
month were given to those participating officere in addition
to a "Morizontal"” increase approved by the Board of Directors.
The information further indicates that your cosporation
has continued to pay the $25 per month to the participating
offlcers in the Trust Account to the present time. This
informatior gives the Commission reason to believe that a
violation of 2 U.S.C. §441b has occurred. This statute
vrohibits corporations from mlking contributions or
expenditures "in connection with" Federal elections. A
review of the reports of receipts and expenditures on file
for the Trust Account indicate that contributions have been
made to Federal candidates.

Under the Act, you have an opportunity to demonstrate
that no action should be taken against you. Please submit
any factual or legal materials which you believe are relevant
to the Commission's analysis of this matter. Where appropriate,
statements 3hould be submitted under cath.
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The Commission is under a duty to investigate this
matter expeditiously; therefore, your response should be
submitted within ten days after receipt of this notification.
If you have any questions, please contact Gloria R. Sulton

(telephone no. 202/382-4041). the attornevy assigned to this
case,

This matter will remain confidential in accordance
with 2 U.S.C. §437g(a) (3) unless you notify the Commission

in writing that you wish the investigation to be made
public.

If you intend to be represented by counsel in this
e mnatter, please have such counsel so notify us in writing.

;i Sincerely yours,
.- *Signegn
c
John G. Murphy, Jr.
- Seneral Counsel
<
-~ Enclosure
o
~

GSulton:amh:12/6/76

N




November 29, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: BILL OLDAKER
FROM: MARJORIE EMMONS / 7/ P
RE: MUR 312 (76)

The above mentioned MUR was transmitted to the
Commissioners on November 22, 1976 at 12:00.

As of 10:00 a.m. on hovember 29, 1976, no objections
have been received on this MUR.

Please note the attached comments provided by Commissioners

Aikens and Harris.
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BEFORE THE FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

In the Matter of

)
) MUR 312 (76)
Chicago, Milwaukee, St. Paul )

and Pacific Railraod Co. )

CERTIFICATION

I, Marjorie W. Emmons, Secretary to the Federal Election
Commission, do hereby certify that on November 30, 1976, the

Commission adopted the recommendation of the General Counsel to

find Reason to Believe that a violation of 2 U.S.C. §441b had

been committed in the above-captioned matter.

_____ ; ngﬁzuzmj

Marjorie W. Emmons
Secretary to the Commission
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FEDERAL ELECTION COMMISSION

RO ARNTREET N
MO NUCTON DO 20eed

Date and Time Transmitted: f0V22 /2. 06D

0T OF COMMISSION SECRETARY 8Y: _ Moy 24 /26D

MUR No. 3.9
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CERTIFIED MAIL
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Robert S. Turkington
Acting Director

Bureau of Enforcement
Interstate Commerce Commission
Wwashington, D.C. 20423

Re: MUR 312 (76)

Dear Mr. Turkington:

This acknowledges receipt of your letter to John G.
Murphy, Jr. dated October 15, 1976 regarding the Chicago,
Milwaukee, St. Paul and Pacific Railroad Company. This
matter has been assigned to a staff attorney, Ms. Gloria
Sulton (telephone 202/382-4041), for review.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any
questions.

Sincerely yours,

william C. Oldaker
Assistant General Counsel

GSulton:pjg:10/30/76
cc: Chron file

MUR file

GS




INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION
WASHINGTON. D. C. 20423

OFFICIAL BUSINESS
PENALTY FOR PRIVATE USE, §300
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John G. Murphy, Esquire
General Counsel

Federal Election Commission
1325 K Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20463

POSTAGE AND FEES PAID
INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION
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